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P RO C E E D I N G S

9:00 a.m.

JUDGE WOLF: Good morning, ladies and gentlemen.

We are continuing today the hearings in relation to low power

testing issues at the Diablo Canyon plant.

10

12

13

14

15

16

17

19

Will counsel state their appearances for the record
t

please?'R.
NORTON: Yes. Bruce, Norton for the Applicant. ~

With me at the counsel table are Phil Crane, Malcolm Furbush

and Bart Cowan.

JUDGE WOLF: Thank you, Mr. Norton.

MR. REYNOLDS: Joel Reynolds for Joint Xntervenors,

San Luis Obispo Mothers for Peace, Senic Shoreline Preserva-

tion Conference and Ecology Action Club. Seated at counsel

table with me is Gregory C. Minor.

'JUDGE WOLF: Thank you, Mr. Reynolds.

MR. LANPHER: Lawrence COe Lanpher for Gov. Brown

and Herbert H. Brown also representing Gov. Brown.

JUDGE WOLF: Thank you, Mr. Lanpher.

20 MR. OLMSTEAD: William Olmstead and Brad Jones,

21 counsel for the NRC Staff.

22 JUDGE WOLF: Thank you, Mr. Olmstead.

23 Are there preliminary matters that we should take

24 up this morning?

25 MR. NORTON: Yes, Your Honor. There are several.
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First is a matter of order. The parties got together shortly

after the Board left last night and, because one of the member

, of the valve panel has a special committment to be someplace

else tomorrow, we agreed that we would do the valve panels

the first thing this morning.

10

12

13

14

15
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17

18

19

20

In addition,'counsel met briefly before the bench

this morning and it was agreed and stipulated by and between

the parties that. any references to implementing procedures

that was done I think exclusively during the.,question and

answer between myself and our emergency panel regarding the

16 points of Section 50;=47B would be stricken from the record,

any references to those em'ergency —'xcuse me —implementing

proceedures.

Finally, we do want to take care of at this time,

as we have in past hearings, that the application and sub-

mittals pursuant to that application are indeed officially
made part of the record. For example, the emergency response

plan itself is technically not yet in evidence. It is a part

of the application and it is required to be submitted as part

of the application. It is. not part of the FSAR. So

technically the applicant's submissions pursuant to the licens

22 application must also be received in evidence for the Board.

24

25

Only one member of the Board is still here from that previous

Board, but it got in a slight problem with the security plan

because it was not technically received in evidence and it was
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not a part of the record. We of course don't want to have

that problem again where the emergency plan comes out and

you say gee, it isn't part of the record;-

So we at this point would move that the license

application and the filings'hereto be included and received

in evidence.

JUDGE WOLF: Any objection to the motion?

MR. OLMSTEAD: No objection.

MR. REYNOLD: No objection..

10

'12

MR. LANPHER: I don't think I have any objection.

Mr; "Norton, am I" understanding you right that=what

you are moving into evidence 'is Revision-2 to the PGSE

13

14

emergency plan? Is that the document?

MR., NORTON: That is one of the documents. It is

15

16

the license application which that is a part of. The license

application in the FSAR, as I discussed earlier, there are

17 revisions to a page here and a page there made continually

18

19

and you receive them and everybody else receives them. In

each hearing when we have a hearing we put 'them into evidence

20 up through today or up through the date of the hearing. It
21 would take weeks to do it page by page, you know, or letter
22 by letter or whatever. It would be a physical impossibility.

23 We always have for the last six years simply done it by stipu-

24 lation for that reason.

It is the record in the case. It', you know, the
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documents we all have available to us for cross examination

or for any other use we want to put them. It's nothing that

no one has never seen before. You might confer with Nr.

4 Hubbard. I think he's been here throughout the duration

and he's familiar with precisely what I'm talking about.

KR. LANPHER: I have no objection to Revision 2

of the emergency plan coming into evidence. I just want to

-- I think it would be helpful if we had a delineation of

10

what other documents he's referring to. If he's talking

about all correspondence between the NRC Staff and PGEE

12

13

14

relating to the..emergency; plan .Z,.don!t. want, to..stipulate,

them into evidence. unless I know what he's referring
to,'recisely.

JUDGE WOLF: I think you have that right. It'
15 not my understanding that he's referring to correspondence.

16 MR. NORTON: We are referring to those documents

17 filed by the applicant with the NRC pursuant to the applicatio

18 and required as part of the application. The emergency res-

1g ponse plan is such a document. Another-document is the -FSAR.

2p And again, when you say a delineation, you are talking about

literally thousands and thousands of pages where the NRC will
write a letter and say gee, we need a revision to some section

in the FSAR because of an analysis that was done or something

24 and that's done and submitted. I don't know how you could

delineate them, Mr. Lanpher, other than you have all those
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documents and you have been receiving them since you'e: been

in the case.'R.

LANPHER: Then am I correct that it is Revision

4 2 of the emergency plan and all amendments to the FSAR up

5 through this date, Mr. Norton?

MR. NORTON: I think if you look in the back of

your SER's the documents are normally listed at the back of

10

the SER's in a chronological fashion as submitted. Those are .

the documents required as part of the license application.

When the SER comes out they give a chronological list. For

example,. if .you..Gook at SER. 14,- in..the..back you..will. see, the

12 documents with the SER covers.

13 JUDGE WOLF: Mr. Olmstead, do you have anything

14 you can contribute to this discussion?

MR.- OLMSTEAD: I have no objection to the FSAR

and amendments and the application documents that are filed

17

18

pursuant to 10CFR Part 2 coming into the record. I certainly,

as I think Mr. Norton pointed out the other day, have no

19 objection to the emergency plan, which. is not a part of eithe

20 the FSAR or the technical application documents coming into

21 the record.

22 I can understand some anxiety. on the part of Mr.

Lanpher because I think what he wants to be sure is we'e not

24 getting the emergency procedures document back in. But since

we have just moved to strike all references to that, I don'
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think that's coming in.

MR. NORTON: Mr. Lanpher, they would, not include

the implementing procedures which were filed I think Friday.

They have not yet been received by the NRC and not yet been

reviewed by. the NRC and it would not of course include those

documents —that document.

MR. LANPHER:, But for instance, I'm looking at

SER Supp 14, Appendix A. That's a chronology list. Mr.
I

Norton, does it include all those documents in that chronology

10

12

list? Again, I just want to really make sure that the record

-is-clear of what.-.we-are-talking about. —And is.-i4 only-those

documents or is it some others or what? Then I'l.be happy

13 to take a brief look at the documents and make sure 'I have

14 no objection;

15 MR. NORTON: Okay. Just a moment, because I am

16 not looking at that list.
17

18

MR. LANPHER: Okay. Appendix A to Supp 14.

JUDGE WOLF: In the meantime, Mr. Reynolds, do you

19'ave any comment?

20

21

22

24

25

MR. REYNOLDS: I can understand Mr. Lanpher's

concern and I am listening to the discussion here. So I think

I will withhold comment until we figure out exactly what we

are referring to.

MR. LANPHER: Mr. Chairman, once Mr. Norton is able

to clarify my inquiry, my suggestion would be that we defer
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10

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

this, an actual ruling, until after a break or something and

during a break I will be happy to go through these matters

and see if I have any objection, so we don't have to take

time on the record now.

MR. NORTON: Well, I would simply point out that

obviously some of the things listed here in chronology are

not documents. For example, March 4, 1981, it says issuance

of Supplement No. 12 to SER. That is clearly not —that "

particular SER Supp is, but that date is meaningless. But

the letter to applicant regarding interim criteria for;,shift

staffing, and.„ in..some. place...after.. that you wiLl .see. our...

response to that. That is indeed a part of the application.

Traditionally the'oards have accepted those as part of the

record before it.
Obviously these are not surprises to you. You

have had the SER Supps as long as anybody else and you had

copies of the letters when they'ere submitted and you have

seen them referred to in the SER Supp. Nobody is trying to

surprise anybody. But the Board has to- have a record in

front of it.
21 MR. LANPHER: I certainly agree the Board needs

22 to have a record in front of it. Each party has its obliga-

25

tion to create that record. The SER's are in evidence pursuan

to the Board's ruling and they can be cited. I have a bit of

concern to have a huge number of documents being brought into
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the record as evidence which can be then cited from. It
greatly. burdens the record. I'm going to just have to review

that.

JUDGE WOLF: I think that's right. I think that'

part of your job, Mr. Lanpher. So let's delay any ruling

16

r7

until after this panel is completed and then we'l have a
I

break and after that break hear from you as to your position.

I have one preliminary statement to make. I look'ed

at the transcript and I feel that yesterday we increased the

length of the transcript considerably but we didn't really
--build-very many-moving-acts.-in -i<;-- One was the- fact that

there was considerable duplication of cross examination. I
would like to state that the Board will where an objection

is made as to duplication of questions will today sustain

that kind of an objection. I think it is necessary to move

along. I don'.t think it helps anyone's case in this sort of

a technical matter to keep after a witness with. the same

question three or four times.

We are now prepared to go ahead and move over to

20 the contention —what was called Contention 24 -- which

reads as follows: Reactor coolant system relief and safety

22

23

24

25

valves form part of the reactor coolant system pressure

boundary. Appropriate qualification testing has not been

done to verify the capabilities of these valves to function

during normal transient. and accident conditions." In the
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absence of such testing and verification, compliance with

GDC 1, 14, 15 and 30 cannot be found and public health and

safety are endangered.

I take it this is the panel that is being proffered

for that written testimony.

MR. NORTON: Yes, Your Honor.

JUDGE WOLF: Will the members of the panel please

rise.

Whereupon,

10 RICHARD A. MUENCH

~- - -- ----'- '-- ~ -- —---<A~aEE- L.- -GOTTSHALL

12 'HOMAS E. AUBLE

13

14

15.

JOHN J. CAREY

were called as witnesses and, after being first duly sworn,

were examined and testified as follows:

16 DIRECT EXAMINATION

17 BY MR. NORTON:

18

19

Mr. Muench, could you identify yourself, please?

(Witness Muench) Yes. I am Richard A. Muench.

20

21

22

JUDGE WOLF: I didn't get your name.

WITNESS MUENCH: Richard A. Muench.

23 BY MR. NORTON:

24 And Ms. Gotshall, would you identify yourself,

please?
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(Witness Gotshall) E'm Candee Lynn Gotshall.

All right. And I will ask the same question, if
the two of you will answer. E won't ask the same question

twice. One after the other answer it. Do you have a copy of

the testimony in front of you that you submitted for these

proceedings?

(Witness Muench) I do.

(Witness Gotshall) Yes, I do.

And -is that a correct copy or are there corrections

to be. made to the testimony?

~ - -A--. (Witness"Gotshall) -We...do have one, correction.

13

Could you. make that, please?

Yes. The paragraph addressing compliance with

14 GDC'-s, -which is currently at the beginning of page 7, should

in its entirety be moved to page 8 just prior to the Conclu-

sion section.

MR. NORTON: For the Board and Party explanation,

1S this material was typed on one of our automatic typewriters

19

20

21

22

24

and the paragraph somehow got moved. The only reason it has

to be moved is because it says "based on the information

presented above", so it has to follow the information it is

referring to. So that whole paragraph, lines l through 6 atr

the top of page 7, will move to"be inserted on page 8 prior
to the conclusion, in other words, at line 12.

25 (Pause)
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BY MR. NORTON:

Are there any corrections to 'the resumes of either

o f you?

(Witness Gotshall) No.

Q There are none?

(Witness Muench) No.

MR. NORTON: At this point, Your Honor, we would

10

move that the written testimony and the professional qualifica

tions of Candee Gotshall and Richard Muench be placed in the

record as though read.

JUDGE -WOLF~- Any objection-to the offer?.,=-

12

13

MR. OLMSTEAD: No objection.

.- MR. ZANPHER: No objection.

14 MR. REYNOLDS: No abjection.

JUDGE WOLF: Without- objection, the written testi-
16 mony and qualifications described by counsel will be received

17 and bound in the record as if read.

18 (Whereupon, the prepared statements of the above

19 parties was accepted into the record.)

20

21

22

25





TESTIMONY OF

CANDEE L. GOTTSHALL

RICHARD A. MUENCH

ON BEHALF OF PACIFIC GAS AND ELECTRIC COMPANY

MAY 19, 1981

CONTENTION 24
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Pressurizer Safet Valves

The pressurizer of each unit of the Diablo Canyon

„,plant is „equipped with three pressurizer safety valves.

Under normal operating conditions, the safety valves remain

closed. Under most postulated accident conditions, the

pressurizer safety valves are not called upon to operate.

In those FSAR accidents analyzed for the Diablo Canyon

plant, the safety valves will not open if the power operated

relief valves function as designed. If the safety valves

were required, the capacity of two safety valves is
sufficient to mitigate system overpressure; the capacity of

the third safety valve provides redundancy.

The valves supplied to Diablo Canyon for this use

were designed and manufactured by Crosby Valve and Gage Co.

and are identified as Crosby safety valves model HB-BP-86

(6M6). This model has a six inch inlet, and a six inch

outlet. The safety valves are spring-loaded, self-actuated,

pop-type valves. These safety valves are designed to meet
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the requirements of the ASME Boiler and Pressure Vessel

Code, Secton III, 1968 Edition. The valve pressure boundary

parts were designed in accordance with USAS-B16.5-1968,

Steel Pipe Flanges and Flange Fittings. In addition to

meeting the requirements of USAS-B16.5-1968 and the ASME
I

Code, Section III, the safety valves were originally
qualified to withstand seismic loadings equivalent to 3.0g

in the horizontal direction and 2.0g in the vertical
direction. Subsequently, the safety valves were qualified to

withstand loading due to the Hosgri seismic event

accelerations in addition to normal operating and deadweight

loads

Prior to shipment to the plant, each of the valves

was inspected and subjected to testing. All surfaces of

pressure retaining forgings, castings, finished welds, and

machined surfaces were liquid penetrant inspected. The body

and nozzles were hydrostatically tested. All of the Diablo

Canyon safety valves successfully completed these tests.

As part of the design verification process, valves

of the same design, but with a three inch inlet and a six

inch outlet, were successfully tested at the Pacific Gas and

Electric Contra Costa plant in a configuration that was

representative of the actual Diablo Canyon plant

configuration and at the temperatures and pressures for

which the valves were designed to function.
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Westinghouse has conducted a survey of Westing-

house designed operating plants in the United States to

determine the number of times that pressurizer safety valves

have actuated during plant operations. No instances of

actuation of or failure of pressurizer safety valves were

reported by the owners of Westinghouse designed plants in

the United States. This survey covered plants with a total
of 181 reactor years of operation through October 1980. No

instances of actuation or of failure have been reported for

Westinghouse plants since the time of the survey.

12 Pressurizer Power-0 crated Relief Valves
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The pressurizer of each unit of the Diablo Canyon
/

Plant is equipped with three pressurizer power operated
0

relief valves (PORVs). These valves are designed to relieve

steam to limit the maximum pressure in the reactor coolant

system during full load rejection transients without reactor

trip. Under normal conditions, the PORVs remain closed. In

the FSAR accident analyses for the Diablo Canyon plant,

credit has not been taken for the automatic actuation of the

pressurizer power-operated relief valves. If automatic PORV

actuation had been considered in the analyses, the

calculated consequences would have been less severe. Under

actual transient conditions the PORVs would actuate prior to

the safety valves since the PORV setpoint is lower.





The valves supplied to Diablo Canyon for this use

were designed and manufactured by Masoneilan International

and are identified as Masoneilan Model 20000 series. The

10

12
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Diablo Canyon valves have two-inch bodies with three-inch

end 'connections. These valves are air-operated globe

valves. The valves are designed to be leak tight at the

hydrostatic test pressure. The valve bodies, bonnets and

flanges were designed and built to USAS-B16.5-1968 and

MSS-SP-61.. In addition to the requirements of these

standards, the PORVs were originally qualified to withstand

seismic loadings equivalent to 3.0g in the horizontal
\

direction and 2.0g in the vertical direction. Subsequently,

the PORVs were qualified to withstand loading due to the

Hosgri seismic event accelerations in addition to normal

operating and deadweight loads.

Prior to shipment to the plant, each of the valves

was inspected and subjected to testing. All pressure

boundary cast steel parts were radiographed and liquid
penetrant inspected. All forged parts were liquid penetrant

inspected. Tests on the assembled valves included a

hydrostatic test, as well as backseat, and seat leakage

tests. All of the Diablo Canyon PORVs successfully

completed these tests.
As part of the design verification process, valves

of the Model 20000 series were successfully tested in a

thermal test loop at 2485 psig and 550 F.
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After installation in the Diablo Canyon plant,

these valves were successfully tested during hot functional

testing. In addition, Masoneilan Model 20000 series valves

are installed in six Westinghouse designed operating plants

in the United States and have also been successfully tested

during hot functional testing.
Westinghouse has conducted a survey of Westing-

house designed operating plants in the,~ United States to

determine the number of times that pressurizer PORVs have

been opened during plant operations. This survey covered

plants with a total of 181 reactor years of operation

through October 1980. Responses to the survey indicated

that there were 163 occurrences of PORV openings with no

failures to close. Of these occurrences, 59 of them

involved Masoneilan Model 20000 series valves. There have

been no known failures of these valves in these plants since

October 1980.

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

26

Pressurizer PORV Block Valves

The pressurizer of each unit of the Diablo Canyon

plant is eguipped with three pressurizer PORV block valves.

These valves are located upstream of the pressurizer

power-operated relief valves and are provided to isolate the

inlets of the PORVs for maintenance and testing.

The block valves supplied to Diablo Canyon for

this use were designed and manufactured by Velan Engineering
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Companies and are identified as Velan Model B10-354B-13MS.

This model has a three inch inlet and a three inch outlet.

5

10
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These valves are motor operated gate valves. The valve
I

pressure boundary parts are designed in accordance with

USAS-B16.5-1968. The block valves were originally qualified

to withstand seismic loadings equivalent to 3.0g in the

horizontal direction and 2.0g in the vertical direction.

Subsequently, the block valves were qualified to withstand

loading due to the Hosgri seismic event accelerations 'in

addition to normal operating and deadweight loads.

Prior to shipment to the plant, each of the valves

was inspected and subjected to testing. All surfaces of

pressure containing cast parts were radiographed and liquid
penetrant inspected. Tests on the assembled valves included

a hydrostatic test, as well as backseat and seat leakage

tests. All of the Diablo Canyon PORV block valves

successfully completed these tests.
Velan-manufactured block valves are installed in

twenty-one Westinghouse designed operating plants in the

United States. There have been no known failures of these

valves in these plants.

23

24

25

26
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Com liance with GDC's

2 Based on the information presented above, the

pressurizer safety valves, PORV, and block valves, which are

part of the reactor coolant. pressure boundary, comply with

the applicable regulatory requirements, including GDC's 1,

14, 15, and 30.

8 Evaluations of Postulated Valve Failures
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Westinghouse has performed analyses of postulated

loss of coolant accidents (LOCAs) in the pressurizer vapor

space for a plant substantially identical to the Diablo

Canyon plant. These analyses were performed for 100 percent

power level. The conclusions which follow are valid and

conservative for five percent power level.
Analyses performed included the extremely unlikely

case that all three pressurizer PORVs of the size installed

at Diablo Canyon were postulated to have stuck completely

open. These analyses were performed with the NRC approved

evaluation model, which includes the assumption of minimum

safeguards. No core uncovery was predicted to occur.

Therefore, if all three of the pressurizer PORVs failed

completely open at Diablo Canyon, no core uncovery would be

expected.

It should be noted that these PORV LOCA analyses

also assume that the, pressurizer PORV block valves failed to

close. Therefore, if all of the pressurizer PORVs failed
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completely open and if all three PORV block valves failed to

close at Diablo Canyon, no core uncovery would be expected.

Similarly, analyses performed enveloped the

extremely unlikely case that all three pressurizer safety
valves of the size installed at Diablo Canyon were

postulated to have stuck completely open. These analyses

were performed with the NRC approved evaluation model, which

includes the assumption of minimum safeguards. No core

uncovery was predicted to occur. Therefore, if all three of
the pressurizer safety valves failed completely open at

Diablo Canyon, no core uncovery would be expected.
'I
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Conclusion

Based on the design and analysis of, as well as

testing applicable to, the pressurizer safety, relief, and

block valves at Diablo Canyon, these valves are expected to
function as required during any condition of normal

operation, including anticipated operational occurrences.

As discussed above, even in the hypothetical case of the .

pressurizer safety, relief, and block valves failing to

close, the public health and safety would not be endangered.

Accordingly, completion of additional testing of safety
valves, PORV, and block valves is not required prior to fuel
load, low power testing, or full power operation at Diablo

Canyon.





PROFESSIONAL QUALIFICATIONS OF

CANDEE L. GOTTSHALL
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My name is Candee Lynn Gottshall. My business

address is Westinghouse Electric Corporation, P.O. Box 355,

Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania, 15230. I am currently employed by

Westinghouse Electric Corporation as Project Engineer for
Taiwan NSSS Projects within the Nuclear International
Division. Prior to May 15, 1981, I was employed by

Westinghouse Electric Corporation as Lead Engineer of
Mechanical and Fluid Systems Evaluation within the Nuclear

Safety Department of the Nuclear Technology Division. As

lead engineer, I was responsible for the development and

evaluation of criteria, positions, and actions relating to
the licensing and operation of nuclear power plants with

respect to materials, mechanical components, and the reactor

coolant system.

I attended Virginia Polytechnic Institute and

State University from 1970 through 1974 and received a

Bachelor of Science Degree in Engineering Science and

Mechanics in 1974.

In 1974, I joined Westinghouse Electric
Corporation as an associate engineer in Mechanical and Fluid

Systems Evaluation with responsibility for development and

evaluation of criteria, positions and actions related to the
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licensing and operation of nuclear power plants. I have

remained in this area undertaking assignments of increasing

responsibility until my recent transfer to the Nuclear

International Division as Project Engineer.
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PROFESSIONAL QUALIFICATIONS OF

RICHARD A. MUENCH
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My name is Richard A. Muench. My business address

is Westinghouse Electric Corporation, P.O. Box 355,

Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania, 15320. I am employed by

Westinghouse Electric Corporation as Manager of Safeguards

Analysis within the Nuclear Safety Department of the Nuclear

Technology Division. I am responsible for analyzing the

thermal hydraulic behavior of the reactor coolant system

following postulated loss-of-coolant accidents mainly to

demonstrate the integrity of the reactor fuel. Such

analysis includes the amount of zirconium which would react

with the coolant in, the event of a loss-of-coolant accident.

I attended the University of Kentucky from 1968

through 1972. I received a Bachelor of Science Degree in
Mechanical Engineering.

In 1972, I joined Westinghouse Electric
Corporation as an engineer in Safeguards Analysis with

responsibility for performing loss-of-coolant, accident

analyses. I have remained in this area, becoming Manager of

Safeguards Analysis in 1978.
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I was a member of the Industry Advisory Group

responding to the Three-Mile Island accident and during the

accident worked on projects designed to provide input into

plant recovery operations.

10

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

25

26



0



KiITED STATES OF AMERICA
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

In the Matter of

PACIFIC GAS AND ELECTRIC

Units 1 and 2

Diablo Canyon Site

Doc'ket No. 50-275
Docket No. 50-323

)
)

COMPANY )
)
)
)
)
)

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE

Mrs. Sandra A. Silver
1760 Alisal Street
San Luis Obispo, California 93401

Mr. Gordon Silver
1760 Alisal Street
San Luis Obispo, California 93401Mr. Glenn O. Bright

Atomic Safety and Licensing Board
U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington,.D. C. 20555

Dr. Jerry R. Kline
Atomic Safety and Licensing Board
U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, D. C. 20555

John Phillips, Esq.
Center for Law in the Public Interest
10203 Santa Monica Drive
Los Angeles, California 90067

David F. Fleischaker, Esq.
1735 Eye Street, N.W.
Suite 709
Washington, D. C. 20006Mrs. Elizabeth Apfelberg

C/o Nancy Culver
192 Luneta Drive
San Luis Obispo, California 93401

Arthur C. Gehr, Esq.
Snell 6 Wilmer
3100 Valley Bank Center
Phoenix, Arizona 85073Janice E. Kerr, Esq.

Public Utilities Commission
of the State of California

5246 State Building
350 McAllister Street
San Francisco, California 94102

Mrs. Raye Fleming
1920 Mattie Road
Shell Beach, California 93449

Bruce Norton, Esq.
Norton, Burke, Berry 6 Junck
3216 North Third Street
Suite 300
Phoenix, Arizona 85012

Chairman
Atomic Safety and Licensing

Board Panel
U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, D. C. 20555

Mr. Frederick Eissler
Scenic Shoreline Preservation

Conference, Inc.
4623 More Mesa Drive
Santa Barbara, California 93105

The foregoing document(z) of Pacific Gas and Electric Company
has (hzxe) been served today on the following by deposit in the United
States mail, properly stamped and addressed:

John F. Wolf, Esq.
Chairman
Atomic Safety and Licensing Board
U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, D. C. 20555





Chairman
'Atomic Sa fety and Licensing

Appeal Panel
U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, D. C. 20555

Secretary
U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, D. C. 20555

Attn.: Docketing and Service Section

William J. Olmst cad, Esq.
Charles Barth, Esq.
Edward G. Ketchen, Esp.
Lucinda Low Swartz, Esp.
Office of Executive Legal Director
BETH 042
U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, D. C. 20555

Richard S. Salzman, Esq.
Chairman
Atomic Safety and Licensing

Appeal Board
U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, D. C. 20555

Dr. W. Reed Johnson
Atomic Safety and Licensing

Appeal Board
U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, D. C. 20555

Dr. John H. Buck
Atomic Safety and Licensing

Appeal Board
U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, D. C. 20555

Mr. Richard B. Hubbard
MHB Technical Associates
1723 Hamilton Avenue, Suite K
San Jose, California 95125

Carl Neiberger
Teleceram Tribune
P. O. Box 112
San Luis Obispo, California 93402

Herbert H. Brown, Esq.
Lawrence Coe Lanpher, Esq.
Christopher B. Hanback, Esq.Hill, Christopher 6 Phillips
1900 M Street, N.W.
Washington, D. C. 20036

Byron S. Georgiou, Esp.
Deputy Legal Affairs Secretary
Governor's Office
State Capitol
Sacramento, California .95814

Phil'. rane, Jr.
Attorney

Pacific G s and Electric Company

May 8, 1981



e



11158

BY MR. NORTON:

Now Mr. Auble, could you state your full name,

please?

A ~

(Witness Auble) My name is Thomas E. Auble.

And MW. Carey?

(Witness Carey) My'ame is John J. Carey.

.7

10

Q All right. And I will ask the same questions, if
both of you would answer it, please. Do you= have a copy of

the written prepared testimony that you have submitted in this

matter?

13

(Witness Auble) Yes, I do.

(Witness Carey) Yes, I do.

Are there any corrections to that testimony?

.14

15 Q

(Witness Carey) Yes.

Could you give them to me, please?

16 On page 6, line 24, replace "at the end of May",

17

18

replace that with "in June". On line 26, same page, the

sentence that begins "The current...", that whole sentence

should be deleted. On page 7, line 4, the words "the week of"

20 should be replaced with "in" and the number 8 should be

deleted.

22

23

24

Are there any other corrections to the testimony?

No.

Mr. Carey, are the professional qualifications for

25 yourself as attached to that testimony correct?
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There is one typographical error on the first page,

line 22. The word "as" should be "was".

3 Mr. Auble, are your professional qualifications

attached and are they correct?

(Witness Auble) They are attached. There is one

correction, a typographical error. On page 2, line l, "1981"

should be "1980".

MR. NORTON: At this time, Your Honor, I would.

10

13

14

16

17

move that the written testimony of Mr. Care'y and Mr. Auble

and their professional qualifications which are attached

thereto be inserted into the record as though read.

JUDGE WOLF: Are there any objections to the offer.

MR. OLMSTEAD: No objection.

MR. REYNOLDS: No objection.

MR. LANPHER: No, objection.

JUDGE WOLF: Without objection, the written testi-
mony of John J. Carey and Thomas E. AUble and their profes-

sional qualifications will be received and bound in the recor

19 as if read.

20 (Whereupon; the written statements of the above parties

were received into the record.)

22

24
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TESTIMONY OF

JOHN J. CAREY

THOMAS E. AUBLE

ON BEHALF OF PACIFIC GAS AND ELECTRIC COMPANY

MAY 19, 1981

CONTENTION 24
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The Electric Power Research Institute (EPRI)

conducts major research programs relating to the safety of
nuclear power plants and other related energy research. In

August, 1979,„ the TMI Ad Hoc Nuclear Oversight Committee

reguested that EPRI develop a generic valve testing program

responsive to the recommendation contained in NUREG 0578,

Section 2.1.2, "Performance Testing for BWR and PWR Relief
and Safety Valves." This program is administered by EPRI,

subject to the normal utility advisory review process. In

addition, the EPRI-RAC-NSAC Subcommittee provides overall
utility industry review of the program. A special

subcommittee of the Safety and Analysis Department Task

Force, headed by Mr. David Hoffman (Consumers Power Company)

was established to provide direct utility review and

;guidance.

A program plan was developed by EPRI staff in late

1979, reviewed by the PWR utilities and submitted to the NRC

on December 17, 1979 by Mr. William J. Cahill, Jr., then
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Vice President of Consolidated Edison Company of New York,

Inc., and Chairman of the EPRI Safety and Analysis Task

Force. As the total program scope was developed and refined

during the first few months of 1980, the program plan was

revised and modified slightly. The revised program plan,

entitled "Program Plan for the Performance Testing of PWR

Safety and Relief Valves," July 1, 1980, was submitted by

the PWR utilities to the NRC on July 8, 1980.

The total program cost is approximately

918,000,000, and is supported by contributions from 41

electric utilities with pressurized water reactors. Pacific
Gas and Electric Company is a participant in this program.

The major program cost is associated with the development of
relief and safety valve test facilities with the capability
to perform all of the tests required by NUREG 0737, Item

II.D.1A. Such test facilities did not exist prior to the

EPRI program.

The overall objective of the EPRI PWR Safety and

Relief Valve Test Program is to obtain full scale data on

the operational performance of pressurized water reactor

primary system relief and safety valves under expected

operating conditions for design basis transients and

accidents by July 1, 1981. It is expected that PWR

utilities will utilize this data to support plant specific
submittals in response to safety and relief valve test





requirements, first identified in NUREG 0578 and subse-

quently clarified in NUREG 0737, Item II.D.1A.

The EPRI PWR Safety and Relief Valve Test Program

will have four principal program outputs:

1. Relief and safety valve test reports.

2. A report documenting the basis for selection of
the relief and safety valves to be tested.

3. A report documenting the basis for the set, of
fluid test conditions.
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4. A report documenting a code for computing hydro-
dynamic loads for relief and safety valve
discharge piping under steam and water discharge.

None of the above reports is presently available.

These reports will be submitted to the NRC in preliminary
form starting July 1, 1981.

Ten (10) power operated relief valves (PORVs) and

nine (9) safety valves have been selected for testing. The

valves selected for testing are identified in Table 1. The

PNR Valve Test Program was developed so that the valves

selected for testing are representative of relief and safety

valve designs in use or planned for use in PWR's.

A Masoneilan valve, Model No. 20000 series will be

tested. In order to meet the required test completion date

of July 1, 1981, this valve was obtained from TVA's Sequoyah

Nuclear Power Plant. The Masoneilan Model No. 20000 series

valve is believed to be fully representative of the valves

utilized as PORVs in the Diablo Canyon Nuclear Power Plant.
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Three sizes of Crosby safety valve Model HB-BP-86

with and without loop seal internal materials will be

tested. In particular, the 6M6 size Crosby safety valve

Model HB-BP-86 with loop seal internal materials will be

tested. This Crosby safety valve is believed to be fully
representative of the safety valves utilized in the Diablo

Canyon Nuclear Power Plant.

The conditions under which the relief and safety
valves are being tested envelope the expected operating and

accident conditions as prescribed in the final safety

analysis reports (FSARs) for pressurized water reactors. In

addition, the conditions resulting from cold pressurization
transients and transients resulting from the extended

operation of the high pressure liquid injection system will
be enveloped.

The test conditions for safety and relief valves

include steam, subcooled water, water seal, and steam to

water transition discharge conditions.

In order to complete all of the required tests by

July 1, 1981, three testing facilities are being utilized.
'I

These test facilities are identified below:

1. Marshall Relief Valve Test, Facility (Marshall)
Marshall Steam Station {Duke Power Company)
Terrell, North Carolina

2. EPRI/Wyle Relief Valve Test Facility {Wyle)
Wyle Laboratories
Norco, California





3. EPRI/CE PWR Safety/Relief Valve Test Facility (CE)
Combustion Engineering
Windsor, Connecticut

10

13

The Marshall Facility is being used for relief
valve tests under steam conditions. The Wyle Facility is
being utilized primarily for relief valve tests under water

and water seal conditions. The Combustion Engineering

Facility will be used for safety valve tests under steam,

subcooled water, water seal, and steam to water transition
tests.

Performance screening criteria have been developed

for all relief and safety valve tests conducted by EPRI.

The performance screening criteria for relief valves are

identified below:

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

3.

Valve opens and remains fully open on demand.

Valve closes {closure is defined as the valve disk
physically returning to its full closed position
and does not imply zero seat leakage) and remains
fully closed on demand.

Valve sustains no external or internal damage
having the potential for adversely affecting its
normal operations as defined in 1 and 2 above.

21

23

Similarly, proposed performance screening criteria
for safety valves have been developed and are listed below:

Criteria for performance on steam conditions

25

26

a 0

b.

The valve opens when the inlet pressure is
within + 3% of the valve design set pressure.

The minimum valve open position when the
inlet pressure is 6% above valve design set
pressure shall be the valve rated lift and/or
flow position.





c The valve fully closes {closure is defined as
the valve disk physically returning to itsfull closed position and does not imply zero
seat leakage) when the inlet pressure is less
than the pressure at which the valve opened
and greater than 2250 psig.

2. Criteria for performance on water/transition
conditions
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a. The valve opens when the inlet pressure is
within + 3% of the valve design set pressure.

b. The valve fully closes {closure is defined as
the valve disk physically returning to itsfull closed position and does not imply zero
seat. leakage) when the inlet pressure is. less
than the pressure at which the valve opened
and greater than 2250 psig.

Modifications to the relief valve test loop at the

Marshall Steam Station were completed in July, 1980.

Testing was initiated in August, 1980 and was completed in
January, 1981. In particular, the Nasoneilan PORV performed

successfully in the Narshall tests and passed all of the

performance screening criteria.
Preliminary test data were transmitted by EPRI to

PWR utilities with Nasoneilan relief valves, including
Pacific Gas and Electric Co., on January 9, 1981.

Modifications of the Wyle Test Facility were

completed the week of April 19, 1981, and testing was

commenced. Testing is scheduled to be completed July 1,

1981. In particular, the Masoneilan relief valve is
scheduled for testing at the end of Nay, 1981.

Test Facility construction at Combustion Engineer-

ing is complete and shakedown tests have begun. The current
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schedule for the CE safety valve tests calls for completion

of all tests by July 1, 1981. In particular, the Crosby

safety valve Model HP-BP-86, size 6M6 with loop seal inter-
nal materials, is scheduled for testing the week of June 8,

1981.

A formal program for testing PWR pressurizer PORV

block valves (hereinafter referred to as block valves),

responsive to NUREG 0737, Item II.D.1B, is not part of the

EPRI test program scope. However, in addition to the ten

(10) relief valves tested at Marshall, seven (7) block

valves were also tested. The block valves tested are

identified in Table 2.

Two block valves manufactured by Velan were tested

at Marshall and performed satisfactorily. Of these two, the

Velan valve Model B10-3054B-13MS, drawing no. 88425/B, which

is believed to be fully representative of the block valve

model utilized in the Diablo Canyon Nuclear Power Plant, was

cycled in excess of 21 times, and satisfactorily fully
opened and fully closed each cycle. A preliminary draft of
the test report for this block valve will be furnished to
Pacific Gas and Electric Company in May, 1981.

The results of the seven block valve tests were

reviewed with the NRC Staff at a meeting on March 20, 1981

in Bethesda, Maryland. In particular, in preliminary tests
of the block valves, three block valve models did not fully
close on demand. All three block valves that, did not close





initially were subsequently retested with an increased

closing thrust and fully closed on demand. The valve seat

was also reworked on one block valve prior to retesting.
These three block valve models are not utilized as block

valves in the Diablo Canyon Nuclear Power Plant.
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TABLE 1

PORVs AND SAFETY VALVES SELECTED FOR TEST

10

12

MANUFACTURER

Crosby
Dresser
Target Rock
Garrett (AiResearch)

Control Components
Copes Vulcan 17-4PH Plug and Cage
Copes Vulcan 316 W/Stellite Plug

and 17-4 PH Cage
Fisher Controls
Masoneilan
Muesco Controls

(BSGB)

PORVs

MODEL 8

HPV-SN
31533VX-30
80X-006
3 x 6 Straight

Through
3" Drag
Globe, D»100-160
Globe, D-100-160

SS-103-SS"95
20000 Series
70"18-9DRTX

SIZE

2It tl x 4lt
21~II x 4ll
21~I I x 4ll
3" x 6"

3II

3 II

3 II

3tl
2 II

2 II

15

16

17

18

20

21

MANUFACTURER

Crosby

Crosby'rosby

Crosby
Crosby
Crosby
Dresser

, Dresser
Target Rock

SAFETY VALVES

MODEL 0

HP-BP-86
HP-BP-86
HP-BP-86
HP-BP-86
HP"BP-86
HP"BP-86
31739A
31709NA
69C

SIZE
(SEE NOTE)

3K6
3K6 (I,S)
'6M6

6M6 (LS)
6N8
6N8 (LS)
$ 1+II x 6ll
6lt x 8lt
6" x'6"

22

23

24

26

NOTE: The size of the Crosby safety valve covers the valve inlet size
(3", 6"), orifice size (K, M, N), outlet size (6", 8") and
whether or not the valve is designed for a loop seal application
and test (LS for loop seal, blank for non-loop seal).

The "LS" designation is an EPRI identifier and not a Crosby
and/or NSSS vendor identifier.

The difference between loop seal and non-loop seal Crosby valves
is internal materials.
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TABLE 2

BLOCK VALVES TESTED AT MARSHALL

Anchor Darling

Borg Warner

Rockwell

12

Velan, Model B10-3054B-13MS, drawing no. 88425/B

Velan, Model B10-3054B-13MS, drawing no. GBH-0300-13MS-MO

Westinghouse, Model 3GM88

Westinghouse, Model 3GM99

15

16

18

'9
20

21

22

23

26





PROFESSIONAL QUALIFICATIONS OF

JOHN J. CAREY
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My name is John Joseph Carey.

My educational background is as follows:

Illinois Institute of Technology - BS in Mechanical
Engineering, 1962

Illinois Institute of Technology — MS in Mechanics, 1966

Illinois Institute of Technology — PhD in Mechanics, 1968

From June, 1957, to January, 1962, I was an

Undergraduate Cooperative Education Student at the Illinois
Institute of Technology and its Research Institute..

From January to September, 1962, I was an

Assistant Research Engineer at the Illinois Institute of

Technology Research Institute. My duties included the

application of experimental stress techniques to the study

of underground structures.

From May, 1965 to January, 1966, I was a Research

Engineer for the American Dental Association, responsible

for the development and application of Standards for Dental

Materials and Devices.

From April, 1968 to March, 1976, I as an Associate

Mechanical Engineer in the Reactor Analysis and Safety Group

at Argonne National Laboratory. I was responsible for Treat

Converter fuel element behavior studies, "In-Pile" and





"Out-of-Pile" experiments to determine the adequacy of

candidate Treat Converter fuel element materials with
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respect to cyclic-thermal shock- and fracture resistance;

supervision of structural modelling of Treat Converter core

(utilizing the MARC-CDC non-linear finite element analysis

program); development of structural analysis methods for
elastic and inelastic behavior of LMFBR components;

development and application of bounding methods for dynamic

elastic and creep deformation of structural members, and I

directed the ANI assistance effort for analysis of FFTF

components (utilizing the ANSYS finite element program).

From March, 1976 to April, 1978, I was a Pro ject

Manager in the Safety and Analysis Department of the

Electric Power Research Institute, responsible for research

projects in the area of structural integrity for nuclear

power plant systems and components with specific

responsibility for the development of advanced thermal

hydraulic and structural analysis methods for BWR

containment. response under postulated accident conditions.

From April, 1978 to December, 1979, I was a

Technical Specialist/Program Engineer with the Safety and

Analysis Department of the Electric Power Research Institute
with responsibility for the development and implementation

of research programs in the area of structural integrity for
nuclear power plant systems and components.
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In December, 1979, I was appointed Program Manager

with the Safety and Analysis Department of the Electric
Power Research Institute with responsibility for the

10

12

13

15

16

development, implementation, and overall management of the

EPRI PWR Safety and Relief Valve Test Program. The

objective of this program is to provide full scale data on

the operational performance of Pressurized Water Reactor

primary system relief and safety valves under expected

operating conditions for design basis transients and

accidents. The data from this program is expected to be

utilized by PWR utilities in response to regulatory

requirements for safety/relief valve testing.
A partial list of my publications follows:

"Fluid-Solid Interaction of Reactor Core Components, a

Preliminary Analysis." D. Krajcinovic and J. J. Carey,

submitted for publication, Nucl. Eng. Des., April 1974.

18

19

20

21

"Dynamic Response of an Elastic-Linear Strain Hardening Thin

Ring Under Impulsive Load," J. 'J. Carey, LMFBR Steam

Generator Systems Development Program,. March 1974.

22

23

24

"Thermal-Mechanical Testing of Treat Converter Fuel

Elements," J. J. Carey and F. A. Rough, RAS/ANL, March 1974.

25

26





"Evaluation of a Class of Methods for Bounding Steady Creep

Deformation," J. J. Carey and R. A. Valentin, ANL 8016,

December 1973.

"Fast Flux Test Facility Core Basket Stress Analysis,"

(Report to Westinghouse Advanced Reactors Division), J. J.

Carey, ANL/ETD/AM0534, December 1974.

13

"On Thermal Stresses in Clad, Pellet Stacks and the Problem

of Interface Stress States," J. J. Carey and R. A. Valentin,

First International Conference on Structural Mechanics in
Reactor Technology, Berlin, September 1971.

17

"Thermal Stesses and Displacements in Finite,
Heat-Generating Circular Cylinders," R. A. Valentin and

J. J. Carey, Nucl. Eng. Des., 12 (1970).

19

20

21

"Exact Analysis of Local, Non-Plane, Elastic Stresses in
Fuel Element Geometries," R. A. Valentin and J. J. Carey,

ANS, June 1970.
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25
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PROFESSIONAL QUALIFICATIONS OF

THOMAS E. AUBLE

My name is Thomas E. Auble. I am a Professional

6 Engineer in the State of Pennsylvania.
P

My educational background is as follows:

University of Toledo — BS in Mechanical Engineering, 1973

10

Since September, 1973, I have been employed by

Westinghouse Electric Corporation Power Systems Company in
the Water Reactor Division. I have been responsble for

12 valve designs provided for the Westinghouse Nuclear Steam

13 Supply Systems in Westinghouse Nuclear Power Plants. My

14 responsibilities have included development and maintenance

15 of specifications for most Westinghouse supplied valve

16 types; valve vendor design evaluation, procurement. negotia-

17 tions, and vendor selection; stress analysis in accordance

18 with the ASME Boiler and Pressure Vessel Code, Section III
19 for Class 1, 2, and 3 components; development of fluid
20 system functional requirements to insure proper valve and

21 Westinghouse system operation; writing and presenting

22 proposals on costs,, schedules, objectives for presentations

23

24

to Westinghouse management and customers; Lead Design
e

Engineer for Westinghouse manufactured liquid sodium valves;

25 development and implementation of Quality Assurance require-
26 ments; and training program development and coordination.
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Since July, 1981, I have been on loan to the

Electric Power Research Institute Safety and Analysis

Department. I am a Project Manager in the EPRI/PWR Safety

and Relief Valve Test Program. My specific responsibilities
include management of test valve selection, documentation of
the basis for selection, valve procurement, valve

performance evaluation, and resolution of valve test.

performance problems. I also manage field support of test
facilities and valve test data dissemination.

I am a member of the American Society of
Mechanical Engineers.
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MR. NORTON: Your Honor, at this time we would

turn the panel over for cross examination on the written

testimony.

4 ///
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JUDGE WOLF: Mr. Reynolds, do you want to proceed

with cross-examination of this panel?

MR. REYNOLDS: Yes. My first series of questions

4 will be directed towards Mr. Carey and Mr'. Auble.

CROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MRS REYNOLDS:

Q 'ou are familiar with NUREG 0737, item 2.D-1,

concerning performance testing for relief, safety, and block

valves, are you not?

10 (Witness Carey) Yes .

(Witness Auble) Yes .

Q I don''now that you both have to'answer. I think

if you cou ld just maybe se lech one to serve as the spokes-

14 person.

15 It requires, does it not, that in addition to

16 qualification of the valves, the piping, supports and control

circuits must be adequately qualified as well, is that right?

18 (Witness Carey) Yes.

19

20

Q Why is that?

A The requirement was set by the NRC, and I think it
would be best to ask the NRC why they have asked for that

qualification.

Q Do you personally have an opinion as to the reason

24 for that requirement?

25 A No+
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{} Do you see any value in that kind of requirement?

MR.. NORTON: Excuse me, Your Honor. I am a little
3 puzzled at the direction of this examination. Mr. Auble and

4 Mr. Carey are here from EPRI to report on- the results of the

5 EPRX test program. He is asking this man now if he has

opinions as to why the NRC has passed requirements that they

~ 7

have:-.,passed�.

His opinion as to why the NRC does„ what the NRC .

9 does has no value in this hearing. Xt is not 'relevant. to

1p this proceeding whatsoever. Xt is way beyond the scope of

his written testimony, as.to his opinions as to why the NRC

12 has a requirement.

13 JUDGE WOLF: I agree that why, the NRC had a

]4 requirement is not a necessary or valid question, but I think

15 that you can test out, his -- as you started to do —what he.-

what -his opinion was as to the requirement. I think that is

17 of value.

18 BY MR. REYNOLDS:

{} What is your opinion as to the. value of the

2p requirement, if any?

21 MR. NORTON: I believe that was asked and

answered. I believe he said he had none.

23 BY MR REYNOLDS:

, 24

25

{} Xs that -- was that your answer?

A (Witness Carey) I have none.
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Q All right+ Failure of a PORV or block valve can be

caused by failures other than in the valve itself, would you

agree7

(Witness Auble) I will answer that one. 't is

possible.

10

13

14

15

Q Could valve fai'lure be caused, for example, by

failure of a motor operator'P

A There is a number of parts in a valve, and it is

possible that a motor operator could be a cause of a problem
!

in a valve.

Q ~ Is it-also possible that failure of control .

circuitry could result in valve. failure.2

A We, are -- I am. not qualified to discuss control

circuitry to the hardware.

Q Can performance of a valve be-affected by the

16

17

piping configuration associated with it7,

A Excuse me, you are directing that at EPRI still?
18 Q Yes . All -- until further notice, the questions

19 are directed toward EPRI.

20

22

MR. NORTON: Well, excuse me+ I am not really

concerned about who the question is directed at. If somebody

on our panel is best qualified to answer it, that is the

person 'that is going to answer it.
24 JUDGE WOLF: I would think that would be the usual

way of doing it, Mr. Reynolds .
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MR. REYNOLDS: The only reason that I was directing

2 them towards the EPRX personnel is because EPRI is

3 responsible for the testing, and I think it is relevant to

4 determine their understanding of the valve workings. I know

5 that perhaps the Westinghouse people would have opinions also

6 on that, but; I am interested in getting EPRI's view, because

7 they are the ones responsible f'r the testing.

JUDGE WOLF: I think that is a proper line of

9 questioning, if you want to pursue it.
10 WITNESS AUBLE: Would you restate that last

question?

12 BY MR ~ REYNOLDS:

13 Q Yes. Would you agree. that valve performance can

14 be affected by the piping configuration associated with the

15 va lve?

16 (Witness Auble) Yes .

17 Q All right, I wonder if you could just: explain

18 briefly exactly what is the Electric Power Research

19 Institute and precisely what its role is in the testing

20 program.

21 (Witness Carey) Okay, the Electric Power Research

22 Institute is an organization that conducts a research

23 program for the electric utilities, and I think I have

24 explained in my testimony the role that EPRI has in the valve

testing program,
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Q Does EPRI actually test the valves itself, or does

it contract out with valve testing facilities?
A It contracts out with valve testing facilities ~

Q All right, on page one, line 24; you state:.that..-

a program p'l'an 'for valve testing was,developed. Where did

10

12

this idea to develop a'alve testing program originate, do

you know?

A The idea to develop it originated with the request

from the EPRI -- I am sorry, it was a request from- the TMI

ad hoc oversight committee 'to develop .this program.

Which valves were covered by .the program plan

submitted to the NRC in.I believe it= was December, 1979?

13

14

A Relief valves. and safety valves.

Q 'hat was the role of safety valves in the TMI

accident sequence?

16 A I don't know that there was a role of the safety

valves in that sequence.

Q Do you know the role of relief valves in the

accident sequence at TMI II?
20 (Witness Auble) For clarification, is there a

21

22

23

24

25

specific event you are referring to, just to clarify that?

Q Well, I guess I am just referring, generally to the

sequence of events which began on March 29, 28, 1979, the

29th -- 28th~ '79'

As far as knowledge with EPRI, we are familiar with
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the events at TMI. As far as spokesmen for it, I don't think

2 we are the x'ight people for that.

Q All right, Mx. Muench, did you have a comment on

4 that?

(Nitness Muench) . At TMI the electromatic relief
6 valve on the pressurizer opened due to a degradation of the

heat sink in the steam generator, and failed to re-close)

apparently failed to re-close when the system pressure fell
below its set point.

Q Do you know what the x'ole of the safety valves was

if any,.'in the"TMI; accident? - - - ~ -«-

A To my knowledge, the safety valves were closed and

13 remained closed during. the ~hole. event.-

Q How was- the block valve relied on in the TMI II
15 accident sequence?

16 A At two hours and twenty minutes after the loss of

17 normal feedwater at TMI, the block valve was closed. Tha t is

the b lock va lve-.that 'is directly upstream of that

19 electromatic relief valve, and it was cycled several times

20 open and: closed during the next eleven., twelve. hours ~ .

21

22

Q Why was it cycled open and closed?

A The valve, of course, was closed to isolate the

23 break, or the apparent break caused by the electromatic

24 relief valve. It was opened on occasions for two main

25 reasons. One is to bring the system pressure down, and at
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1 other .times, just to modulate: the~ system pressure at a

2 certain level.

Q In light of the role played by the block valves

4 during the TMI accident, why did EPRI not include block valves

5 in its program plan submitted to the NRC?

A .(Witness Carey) The program plan that we submitted
' did not 'include block valves because block valve testing was

8 not required at that time.

10

Q All right. Going to page two, line.18 of your

testimony, you discuss the overall objective of the EPRI

11 testing program. '-'How'id EPRI"'decide'which transients and

12 accidents to include?

13 A By complying with the requirements as laid dmm in
14 NUREG 0737 and NUREG 0578.

15 Q And did they specify what the accident's and

16 transients —what accidents and transients should be

17 included in the testing program?

18 A It provided requirements that the accidents that
19 would be included would 'be those identified in the FSAR.

20

21

Q Did you include all anticipated transients?

A We included transients for expected operating and

22 accident conditions as defined in the FSAR.

23 Q Did you include anticipated transient without scram?

A No+

Q What was the basis for exclusion of that transient?





A It was not required.

Q Is ATWS testing now required by. 0737?

A No+
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5

10

12

Q Is there a requirement in 0737 that ATWS testing

be done at some point?

A I am sorry. I don't understand "at some point."

Q At some point, I meant by it., without specifying a

particular time at which ATWS testing should be completed.

A It is my understanding that it doesn't specify

a time. when ATWS testing should be completed.

;- Q --. Would the conditions.-for. an-,ATWS.. be encompassed

within the range of accidents which you'ncluded, or would it
13 be more severe?

14 A I .don '; know ..

Q Mr. Muench, do you have a -- or Ms ~ Gottshall, do

16 you have an opinion on that?

17

19

A (Witness Muench) I do not know either.

A (Witness Gottshall) Nor .do I~

Q What range of steam conditions, water conditions,

20 and transition flows did you decide to cover?

21 A (Witness Auble) There is a total for the power

22

23

operated relief valvesof: eight transients that were running

through'he valve. They include steam at full pressure,

24

25

typical pressure and temperature, which is full pressure and

temperature conditions for a PORv in a PWR plant, as well as
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expected water flows at both full pressure and temperature

2 and, reduced pressures and temperatures.

In. addition, there are water-seal tests on the

4 valves at full pressure and temperature, and then the safety

valves, it is similar.. There is eight tests per valve on the

6 safety valves, and again, those are full pressure tests, steam

7 and water tests, with transition tests also from steam to

8 water, with water-seal tests.

Q Did the NRC participate in the selection of those

10 test ranges and what
parameters'Witness

-Carey) - They didn W.participate in- the-

12 actual establishment of those test conditions. Those test

13 conditions were given to the NRC'or review.

14

15

Q Fr'om'hich?

A They were given to —the test: conditions that we

16 developed were given to the NRC for their review.

17 Q All righti Did -- so the NRC didn't have any input

18 at all into the selections

19 MR. NORTON: Object, Your Honor. He just said that

20 they didn'. select it, they were given to the NRC to review.

21 I don't understand why we have to ask the same questions over.

22 MR. REYNOLDS: I wasn't sure that I had gotten the

23 complete answer that there was no input.

24 WXTNESS:CAREY: The input from the NRC was the

25 requirement that the.. test conditions be those.





BY MR REYNOLDS:
11170

Q Now, to the clarification in 0737, there is a

3 requirement for block valve testing, is that right?

(Witness Carey) Yes .

Q At page three line four of your testimony, you

discussed the program outputs and schedule. Have there been

7 any changes in that schedule?

A No+

10

12

Q At lin'e 14 of that page, you refer to selection of

certain relief and safety valves for testing. How did you

decide which specific mode1s to-be tasted?. =

A '(Auble): The valves we-. selected for. test were selec

13 to-,be, representative,.of. all, the- power -operated 'relief valves

14

15

safety valves in PNR plants. The selection process was

started with a development of a list of specifically which

16 valves were in which plants in those applications.

18

Q I see.;So::you looked at-. thislist;; and.derived...

through. an averaging process, or —on the valves that, were

19 selected,* does that cover all the types of valves in the

20 different plants, or do some plants include valves which are

21 not included in the program? ~

22 A Well, we didn.'.t just look at the list. We made the

23 list. And as far as whether the valves are represented, it
24 covers each manufacturer's design in those 'applications, all
25 of them; '
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Q At line 21 of that page, you discuss the selection

of the Masoneilan valve, and correct me if I am

mispronouncing that term, the model 20000 series for testing.

And you state, in order to meet the required test

completion date of July 1, ~ 1981, this valve was obtained from

TVA's Sequoyah Nuclear Power Plant.

'7

10

Why did the test completion date affect the

selection of, the valve and its procurement from Sequoyah?

A NUREG had a completion date of July 1, 1981, NUREG,

0578 had a, completion date of July 1,.1981. In order. to

obtain-.all valve designs; that;.X said=before.-we=needed to test

we decided'o test, we had a limited access to Masoneilan

13 designs of the kind in PNR plants

14

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

In order to get one,. the only available source to

meet the daM were power plants themselves, so we approached

the Tennessee Valley Authority on having them remove one

that they had already put in their plant and supply it to us

for test. It was a valve we had selected to be representative

Q On page three, line 24, you state that the

Masoneilan model 20000 is quote, "believed to be fully
representative," unquote, of the PORV's at Diablo Canyon.

I've you prepared any detailed comparison of the

sample valve with those at Diablo Canyon?

A There i's input from the manufacturer on that

statement. That is the basis for the -- all the details that
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Q Do you have a copy of that document which you just
3 referred to2

A No, I don', not with me.

MR. NORTON: Excuse me, again, there are panel

6 members here from Westinghouse, and of course the valve at
" 7 Sequoyah'nd the valve at, Diablo Canyon, Westinghouse is

8 involved at both facilities, and they certainly can answer

9 that question, as to the fact that they are indeed the same

10 valves .

'. - MR. REYNOLDS:. No, I~~as-actually-questioning" the

12 EPRI people with respect to their statement, and I was

13 inquiring as to the basis for their statement of belief that

14 it was representative.

15 BY MR+ REYNOLDS:

16 Q What kind of information is contained in the

17 document which came from the manufacturers

A (Witness Auble) The information is an identifica-
19 tion of the specific design or testing, have tested to date,

26 and also what designs were provided through Westinghouset

21 since Diablo Canyon is a Westinghouse plant, and on to Diablo

22 Canyon, and a comparison of those two designs, and a

23 conclusion that the valve we are testing is fully
24 representative of the valve in Diablo Canyon.

25 ///





11173

Q Did that document discuss any differences between

the two types of valves?

A Yes, it did.

Q Could you describe for the record what those differe ces

were?

A The letter identified one difference between the

valves, the difference being design variation on the plug of

the valve. One valve has a linear percentage plug, one valve

has an equal percentage plug, in terminology that the manu-

facturers use, and the conclusion being that that has no

12

effect on operaSility
of'that'vaXve."-="''our

statement which we have: been discussing, does

14

15

16

17

1S

20

22

23

that refer just to the valve, or does it also refer to its
control circuitry, associated piping configuration and support

A The context, just the valve.

Q Just the valve.

How will EPRI qualify those other components?

A Our test program has qualified the valves and not
N

the control circuitry, et cetera.

Q So EPRI is not responsible for that; is that right?

A That is correct.

Q Who is responsible for that?

A As far as who is responsible for that, I don't think

24 EPRI can answer that question.

Q Fine. Ms. Gottshall, if you could answer it?





A ~ (Witness Gottshall) Yes. I believe, that in

response to NUREG-0737, to respond to those other concerns,

it is the Utility's responsibility.

Q Thank you. At Page 4, Line 12, of the EPRI testi-

mony, there is a reference to cold pressurization transients.

During such a transient, which valve would you be more likely

to rely on to protect against over-pressurization, the safety

valve or the relief valve?

A (Witness Auble) If you aie directing that at EPRI,

10 again, we are not spokespeople for that.

--- .Q- - Go ahead...,

12

13

14

A (Witness Gottshall) In actual plant operation, the

PORV will be the first. valve- to. respond to a- pressure-

transient because the set. point for the PORV is lower than

15 for the safety valve.

16 Q What are those levels?

A 2335 PSIG is the PORV set point, and 2484 is the

18 safety valve set point.

19 Q What is the potential consequence of over-

20 pressurization?

21

22

A I don't fully understand your question.

Q Why is over-pressurization a concern?

23 A Over-pressurization is over concern with regard to

24 over-stressing the reactor coolant system components.

Q Is it conceivable that over-pressurization could
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result in a weakening or cracking of the pressure vessel?

2 ' That is conceivable.

Is such a consequence a safety concern?

A Yes, the consequence would be a safety concern;

5 however', measures are taken to avoid that consequence.

Q On Page 5 of the testimony, you describe three

7 facilities which are doing the testing for three different

8 conditions: Steam, transition and water flow.

For the valve types at Diablo Canyon, and perhaps

10 maybe the Westinghouse people may be able to respond to this

11 better..than the::EPEE people, but you-.can decide -that;,for

12 the valve types at Diablo Canyon,. which of these conditions-,.

13 would be likely ta impose .the greatest;strain. on-.the valves?

14 A (Witness Auble) We, don't know. which might, pose

15 the greatest strain on the valve.

16 Q Do either of the Westinghouse people'now that?

17

18

A (Witness Gottshall) Just a moment, please.

You did refer to Lines 6, 7, 8 and 9 on Page 5; is

19 that correct?

20

21

22

Q Yes. It is actually Lines 3 through 9.

A Could you restate your question, please?

Q For the valves at Diablo Canyon, which of the three

23 conditions for which testing is being done, the saturated

24 steam, transition flow or water flow, is likely to pose the

25 greatest strain for continued operation, of the valves?
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MR. NORTON: Excuse me. I am going to object,

simply because those aren't "the three conditions" in the

testimony. Those are conditions apparently Counsel —some

of them are the same, and some of them are totally different.

I would appreciate from him reading from the testimony.

I count four in Number l.
MR. REYNOLDS: Okay.

BY MR REYNOLDS:

Q Why don't we look at Page 4, Lines 16 through 18.

10 MR. NORTON: Page 4, now?

" . -.. -- - - MR RE%NO,LDS.- --Yes-

12 BY MR. REYNOLDS:

13

16

17

18

19

20

Q . Those,.lines specify, the. test. conditions for. safety.

and relief valves. Which of those-;conditions are likely.to

impose the greatest strain on continued operation of the

valves at Diablo Canyon?

A (Witness Gottshall) We can't make that judgment.

Q Would you agree that, of these conditions, valve

operations under steam conditions is the best understood, on

the basis of existing data. and operating experience?

21 A Yes, we agree.

22

23

24

Q Again, this question would be for the EPRI people:

Why did you decide to test first for steam? Was

there any reason, other than convenience'?

(Witness Carey) Steam test capabilities were the
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1 first test capabilities that were available to EPRI.

Q On Page 6, Line ll, you refer to modifications to

the relief valve test loop at Marshall. What modifications

4 are you referring to?

~A The modifications that were made at the Wyle

facilities were those necessary to do all- of the required test

on the relief valves at the Wyle facility.
Q' think it is the Marshall Steam Station, isn't it;

Line ll?
10 -A I am sorry.

Could='you-"repeat'gour questiozr? = --

14

Q Sure. I was just inquiring into what precisely the

modifications- were" that you are- referring to.'

~ The modifications that;. were made 'were- basically to

15 exhaust the steam out: through the roof, as opposed to exhaust-

16 ing the steam laterally, as was done in previo'us work at that,

17 facility.
18 Q Why was that modification necessary?

19

20

A I don't know that it was necessary. One of the

reasons it was done was to reduce the noise associated with

21 the steam discharge.

22 (Witness Auble) I would like to add that the

modification didn't have anything to do with valve testing,

24 per se, for the valve performance.

25 Q All right. On Line 14, you mention the successful
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performance of the Masoneilan PORV. What, if any, block

valve was in series with the PORV?

MR. NORTON: Excuse me. May I have a clarification?

"What, if any, block valve was in series with the PORV?" I
don'0 know if it was in series, but are .you talking about a

test, during a test performance? This successful test? Some

other test, or what?

MR. REYNOLDS: This successful test, yes.

WITNESS AUBLE: Would you mind restating that?

MR. REYNOLDS: Sure.

BY'R; "- REYNOE,DB":. " "= =;" ~

12 Q What,'f any','lock valve was in "series with the

13

14

15

17

18

19

20

PORV during" that- successful 'test?"

A (Witness Auble) There'as a block valve in series

with. the Masoneil'an valve during that test.- I don't know

which one was, at this time. We have got the information; we

don't have it here.

Q Do the Westinghouse people know the answer to that

question?

A (Witness Gottshall) No, I do not.

21

22

. 23

24

25

Q Would it be possible for the EPRI people to get that

information and provide it to us?

MR. NORTON: Your Honor, that is not relevant to

these proceedings. They are not required to go off, chasing

information; what block valve was in line with it; the test





was on the Masoneilan valve, not the block valve.
I

MR. REYNOLDS: Your Honor, 0737 requires the quali-

fication of various aspects of the configuration, and I think

that which block valve is in series with the PORV is part

of that configuration and may have an effect on the performanc

of the valve, itself.
MR. NORTON: Your Honor, that is fine, what he think

but what he thinks is not important. 'It is what the witnesses

think that is important.

10 JUDGE WOLF: Does the witness know the answer to

the question?

12 WITNESS AUBLE: IN answer to-'your"question —well,

let me try..this' Wcmld,.you'restate't?'t was awhile ago.

14 Let's try that.

MR. REYNOLDS: Yes.

16 BY MR. REYNOLDS:

Q I think the most recent question was whether you

could get that" information and provide it to us.

19

20

MR. NORTON: But he needs the question-
\

BY MR~ REYNOLDS:

21 Q The question prior to that was: What, if any,

block valve was in series with the PORV during that successful

test?

24 (Witness Auble) I don't know.

25 Q Do you have that information, and would you be able
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to provide it to us?

MR. NORTON: Excuse me, Your Honor. Over what time

frame? In the next, five minutes, or in the next two weeks?

BY MR REYNOLDS:

Q And how soon could you provide it to us?

A (Witness Carey) That information is scheduled to

be provided to the NRC in our reports.

JUDGE WOLF: When is that to happen, Mr. Carey?

10 1981.

WXTNESS CAREY: Preliminary reports are due July 1st

12

''
~ — ."-- 'UDGE'- WOLF: All-.right:. Do-I take it -then you don t

have the information now? Is 'hat. correct?

13 WITNESS- CAREY-:-= We could find out which block valve

14 was in line with the Masoneilan relief valve at Marshall,

but I don't have that. information with- me right now.

17

JUDGE WOLF: Well, would it be diffi'cult? Would it
be a matter of days?

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

MR. NORTON: Excuse me, Your Honor. My objection

went to, there has been no foundation laid that it makes any

difference, and I don't see any sense in sending them on a hun

JUDGE WOLF: Wait, just a moment.

WITNESS CAREY: It would be a time period on the

order of two weeks.

JUDGE WOLF: I think we ought to move on. I don'
P

believe that that would be helpful.
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MR. REYNOLDS: All right.

BY MR. REYNOLDS: " '"'

Is it your opinion that the block valve —- what

model block valve is in series with the PORV could affect

the performance of the PORV?

A (Witness Auble) No. '

Is EPRI currently in the process of discussions with

the NRC concerning establishment of a formal block valve

testing program?

10 (Witness Carey) EPRI isn'0 in formal discussions

with the NRC. The'PWR: Utility-Adviaory-Group for the -'program

12 is discussing this with the .NRC.

13 Q What kind'of testing- ham been done on the block

14 valves? Zs that a formal testing program, or not?

~ 18

19

20

21

22

23

'25

A I don't know the. entire. extent of testing that has

been done on block valves. We did do some tests on block

valves at the Marshall facility.
Q How did those tests differ from the .relief and safet

valve tests which you have done in terms of the formality or

the extent of the testing?

A The::tests were not a formal part of the relief and

safety valve test program that EPRI is doing.

(Witness Auble) I might add that the EPRI position

or summary on block valves and how they fit in the program

is already in the testimony. It is on Page 7, beginning on
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Line 6.

Q Page 7, Line 15, you state 'that the Velan block

6

valve Model B10-. 3054B-13MS, Drawing Number 88425/B, is believe

to be fully representative.
~

'

Have you prepared any detailed comparison of the

sample. valve with those at Diablo Canyon?

A Again, on this valve, we do have input from the

10

manufacturer, as well as input from Diablo Canyon, to make a

comparison and draw the conclusion that we drew.

Are there any differences specified in those documen s,

12

13

14

between. the sample'alve and the valves at Di'abXo'-Canyon?'

- Documents?

Q Th'e input'rom the manufactuier and'rom"the Applica

A Those valves that we tested —the Velan valve

referenced in the testimony is the same model as the Velan

17

valve in the Diablo Canyon Plant. Zt has the same model

operator as the valve in the Diablo Canyon Plant, as well.

The only difference, as identified, is that the

Diablo Canyon Plant has a smaller diameter seat ring than

20 does the valve tested by EPRZ.

Q And now your statement, which T. quoted at Page 7,

Line 15, again are you referring jus t to the valve, or are

you referring also to the attached operator or the piping

25

supports?

A Nhen I refer to "valves," the "valve" includes the
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valve operator attached to it, but not any associated

control circuitry, et cetera.

Q Exactly what model operator is that?

A Is that? I am sorry.

Q The valve operator attached,to the sample valve that

was tested. You said it was the same one as the operator at

Diablo Canyon?

A'es. The model number for the .motor operator is
'an SMB-OO-l5.

'10 Q Thank you. When the sample valve was tested, what

model-relief valve'.'was-'in..seriez with=.it? — '- -",'-. ".-

12 A't is similar'o the: power relief valve case; I
13 don't know.

14

15

Q All right. On Page 7',- Line 25, you refer to certain

block valve failures, test.. failures. Hasn' there. also a

fourth valve which required modification before it could be

finally tested successfully?

A There was one valve which performed successfully,

but it did have a modification to it because of some leakage

past the gasket.

21

22

Q What kind of modification?

A The gasket joint was leaking steam during our tests.

Through the manufacturer, it was determined that they would

24 'prefer having two more bolts in order to provide a tighter

seal on the valve.

Q What model valve was that?
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What model valve was that?

That was the Rockwell block valve.

Were there also some additional changes or modifica

tions made in the Borg-Warner valve?

MR. NORTON: Excuse me, Your Honor. May I ask the

relevancy of this line of questioning? We know what valves

7 we have at Diablo Canyon. There's testimony about the valves

10

at Diablo Canyon, and now I see no relationship whatsoever,

unless counsel 'would explain what that relationship is.
JUDGE WOLF: Mr. Reynolds, could you point out the

.. purpose;.of this line; of. ques~ning.,-„-.==

12 MR. REYNOLDS'. We- do not accept the= view that

13 the only valve testing that is relevant to this proceeding

14 is the testing of the valves which the witnesses state .are

representative of the. Diablo,. Canyon valves. - A1though. there

16 may be differences between models of valves, there are simi-

17 larities also. So to the extent that there are, failures or

18 problems with other valves, it may also be relevant to the

issue which is being considered here.

20 MR. NORTON: Excuse me, Your Honor. That may be

21 his position, but he hasn't laid any .foundation of that.

22 Again, Mr. Reynolds'is'not a competent witness whatsoever on

23 valves. That's what we have a valve panel for. If he can

24 'ay foundation that what he surmises is true, then I guess he

25 can ask the questions. But he hasn't done that at all.
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MR. REYNOLDS: We are trying to explore all the

failure mechanisms to see if there may possibly in the future

be failures in the kind of valves which are in Diablo Canyon.

(Pause)

JUDGE WOLF: Mr. Reynolds, I suggest you have the

6 panel answer to determine whetheror not your purpose can be

7 accomplished from what they know of the procedures and the

variations in the various kinds of valves.

10

BY MR. REYNOLDS:

Were there any other failures which have not been

mentioned in'your 't:estimony-which=:aright."have some bearing on

12 the operation of valves at Diablo Canyon'

13 No.

14 You state that the -- I withdraw that. What's the

16

basic problem which has.. been reported'.,in the block valve test

failures'P

17 A For the three cases noted in the testimony, in all
18 three cases the valve did not fully close on demand.

19

20

21

And how was that corrected'?

'Pause)

For each of those three valves, after we tested

22 them and they didn't fully close, the valves were'modified by

23 the manufacturers. In all three cases it amounted to increasi

24 operator thrust capabilities to close the valves.

What brand of motor operators were on the valves
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that failed?

On the Anchor-Darling valve the motor operator

was a Rotork operator; on the Westinghouse 3GN88 valve, as

received by EPRI and initially tested, there was a rotorque
/

operator on it. It was also tested with a limitorque operator

on it. For the 3GN99 valve, it was tested with a limitorque

operator.

In other words, an operator of the same manufacture

9 as that at Diablo Canyon was found to have operation problems,

10 is that right?
-A-""

I' 'I *0 N W
~ J' N 'I

12 Didn't you mention limitorque?

13 Yes, I did.

14 And- was there a failure in the limitorque'?

15 No; there wasn'.

16

18

I'ave 'no further questions on your testimony.

(Pause)

NUREG 0737 requires that each licensee submit to

19 the NRC a correlation to substantiate that the valves tested

20 by EPRI are representative of the site-specific valves and

that the test conditions are equivalent to expected operating

22 conditions. Has PG&E submitted such a correlation?

23

24

(Witness Gotshall) To our knowledge, they have not.

Do you know when such a correlation is required to

25 be submitted?
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The required date via NUREG 0737 is October l, '81,

I believe.

Q On page 2 in line 14, you refer to certain testing

which- was done prior to shipment to the plant. Could you

describe that testing and the conditions which it involved?

You are referring to the Gotshall testimony?

Yes, I am. All the questions from now on will
refer to your testimony.

Yes,'ir. As stated in the testimony, the valves

10

12

were subjected to liquid penetrant testing on the pressure

retaining portions of the-valve--as -wel3--as. the appropriate

hydrostatic test required applicable standards.

13

14

16

18

Were they subjected.to transition flow?

No, they were. not.

Were they subjected, to water- flow?

No, they were not.

At line 22 you refer to the Contra Costa testing.

That's correct.

19 Q Did they also test PORVs and block valves or was

20 it simply the safety valves'

21

22

Only the safety valves were tested at Contra Costa.

Moving to page 3, at line 19 you refer 'to the FSAR

23 action analysis for Diablo Canyon Plant and the failure to

25

take credit for automatic actuation of the PORVs. Isn't it
true that in actual operation of the plant it, is permissible
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to close the block valve ahead of the PORV? And to operate

with thatl condition?

Q,

Could you restate your question, please?

Oh, yes. Esn't it true that in actual operation

of the plant it is permis'sible to close the block valves

ahead of the PORVs?

I'm not aware of anything that prohibits closure

of the isolation valves, so yes, it is permissible.

At page 4, line 25, you refer to successful testing

10 of the Masoneilan valve at 2485 psig and 550 degrees F. What

conditions did"this- test include? ------.--—

12 This particular test as stated in the testimony

13

14

15

was. performed at 2485 psig and: 55'0 degrees F and it, was. in

fact a test to demonstrate dimensional stability of the valve

in operation under hot conditions.

16

17

Did the test involve transition flow?

No. The valve was filled with water'. for these

18 tests.

19

20

21

So it involved water flow?

No, it did not involve flow.

All right. Page 5, line 8. You describe a survey

22 which Westinghouse has conducted of operating plants in the

23

24

United States. Have there been any PORV failures in any
'

foreign Westinghouse PWRs?

am aware of one failure of a PORV to close in a
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foreign Westinghouse plant, yes.

Could you describe that briefly?

Yes. Briefly, that failure to close was associate

with the failure of the PORV yoke.

Which reactor was involved?

The Besnell reactor.

To your knowledge, have there been any PORV failure

in non-Westinghouse PWRs?

I am aware of the TMI event. So that's the only

10 one I'm aware of.

Page 6 ., line-9. "-You"state-.that the valve"has been

12 seismicly qualified for loading. Do you mean that -they are

13 qualified to continue ta operate.- during. and after the Hosgri

14 event?

15 That' 'orrect. The qualification does in fact

16 look at structural integrity as well as operability.

17 Q All right. On line 20, to your knowledge, have

18 there been any Velan block valve failures in other PHRs?

19

20 Q

Could you restate your question again?

'Yes. The question was whether or not to your

21 knowledge. there have been any Velan block valve failures in

22 other PWRs.

23 No, not to my knowledge.

24 Q Page 7, line 22. You state that no core uncovery

25 would be expected even at 100 percent power. Isn't it true
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that such an expectation depends on various factors, including

appropriate operator reaction, coolant, availability to provide

makeup, no critical systems disabled?

MR. NORTON: Excuse me. I think the question

becomes terribly multiple as Mr. Reynolds went on and on and

on.

BY MR. REYNOLDS:

10

Q Let me divide it up. l was just giving examples of

certain conditions which might. affect that expectation. You

don't have to respond to each one. The basic question is

whether- or. not that-expecat~on" depends-on- various -other

12 factors as well.

14

15

16

17

18

19

A ~ (Witness Muench) That;.calculation assumed that one-

of two charging pumps operated, one of two high hat safety

injection pumps operated, one of two residual heat removal

pumps were available —they were not used —and three of

four accumulators were discharging water into the reactor

coolant system. One was assumed to spill directly into con-

tainment.

20

21 action?

And is there any assumption of appropriate operato
r

22 The only operator action that's required in the

24

event of a loss of coolant accident would be later in time,

later than this analysis was run out to and you would switch

suction of the safety injection system from the residual wate
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storage tank to the containment sump.

Doesn't it assume that they don't take some action

to shut off any of the systems that you,have mentioned?

I'm sorry. Could you repeat the question?

Yes. Does the calculation not assume that the

operator doesn't take some action to-shut off some of these

other systems which you said are assumed to be in operation?

No.

It does not assume that there won't be inappropriat

10

12

operator action to shut off any of those systems?

~;.A--.- The. systems- which- I- mentioned were-not-.in operation.

They. were assumed not to be in operation, consistent with the

13 single failure criterion.

But I think you said one of two of a number, of

15

16

those. So that implies, does it not, that at least one is

operating?

17

18 Q

That's correct.

So does it not also assume that the operator won'

19 take some action to shut off the one that is operating?

20 Yes.

21 Now was the sequence of events including core

22

23

uncovery which occurred at TMI II in 1979 a predicted or

expected occurrence?

24

25 Q

r

Could you repeat that question?

Yes. Was the sequence of events which occurred at
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TMI II and included core uncovery, was that an expected or a

predicted occurrence?

Q

I don't believe so, no.

Page 8, line 6, of your testimony —I'lwithdraw

that. Page 8, line 16. You state in your conclusion that the

pressurizer safety relief and block valves at Diablo Canyon

are expected to function as required during any condition of

normal operation including anticipated operational occurrences

9 Wouldn't you have made the. same statement about Westinghouse

10 models 3GM88 and 3GM99 prior to the 1980 EPRI tests?

(Pause)

12 (Witness. Gotshall) Yes, sir. The statement would

13 have been the same.

14 Has Westinghouse ever conducted any tests of the

nature.of;the EPRI tests which involve transition flow and

water flow conditions on the Diablo Canyon. valves?

17 The only testing that I am aware of that has been

15 performed by Westinghouse or in support of Westinghouse

19 addressing any of those conditions is the Contra Costa

20 testing on the safety valves for loop seal discharge.

21 MR. REYNOLDS: Thank you. I have no further ques-

22 tions for this panel at this time.

JUDGE WOLF: Thank you, Mr. Reynolds. We will
take a 10-minute break.

25 (A brief recess)
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JUDGE WOLF: On the record. Are you ready, Mr.

Lanpher?

MR. LANPHER: Just one second. Let me get my

papers in shape, then I certainly will be. Mr. Chairman/ I
distributed during the recess a document -- it is a covex

10

12

letter to the Union of Concerned Scientists from Mr. THomas

Novak from the NRC dated March 30'981t and it has a

substantial enclosure entitled "EPRI PWR Safety and Relief

Valve Test, Program," NRC meeting, March 20t 1981'ethesda/

Maryland. I would like this document marked as Govexnor

Brown s Exhibit 2 for identi:fi'cat'ion,'and X have'provided

copies to the Board and to the witnesses and to all Counsel,

13

14

(Whereupon, the above-mentioned

document was marked for
identi-'ication

as Governor Brown's

16 Exhibit No 2)

17

18

19

20

21

22

MR. LANPHER: Unfortunately, the pages are not
I

marked, but 13 pages into the enclosure, there is a page

entitled "Marshall Block Valve Tests," and I opened it for the

witnesses and I told them X was going to be refexring to that

page, and I would like our EPRX witnesses to please also turn

to table 2 of theix testimony.

CROSS-EXAMINATION

24 BY MR ~ LANPILER:

25 Q Now, are you there, gentlemen?
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11194

Q Thank..you. Now, on table 2, you identified two

Velan block valves which were tested at. the Marshall facility.

Now, on the reference page of Governor Brown Exhibit 2 for

identification, there are also two Velan block valves which

are referenced, but the model numbers, so far as I can tellf
do not match upi Can you please explain the discrepancy, if

8 any?

A Yes, I can explain that ~ In the present -- the

10 document you just placed on the table, page —13-page,. it
lists a„Velan model number C23452,

12 Q Yes, sir .-

13 A And serial number 243402. That was used during

14 our presentation of March 20, when we talked.to the NRC with

15 the utility, and the model number was taken 'by the EPRI

16 representative at the site, the Marshall steam station when

17 that valve was tested, and he inadvertently, instead of

18

19

reading the valve model number, he read the motor operator

model designation and serial number, so- it was a mistake at

20

21

the time, and it was carried through just mainly for-
although it sounds confusing now, at the time for

22

23

clarification, so people knew that the valve we were talking

about, was the same one for which we had test results.

25

Q So in fact, it is an inadvertent error in

Governor'Brown's Exhibit Number 2, but your testimony in
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A That is cox'rect.

Q Then in Governor Brown's Exhibit 2 for identificatio

4 if you could turn six pages later, it has the results of the

5 Marshall block valve tests for the valve you were describing,

for which the serial number was inadvertently listed, and

that is also the valve which I believe you earlier said it
S had some galling problems, and they are listed in the EPRI'—

9 in these slides that we are looking at.
10 Did you mention the galling problem earlier, I

b 3;e3;xeve?" .-

12 A No+

Q Okay;..;Let me'.-- isn'Kit true- that one of the

14 Velan block..valves which was tested by- EPRI at the Marshall

15 facility did have galling„px'oblems. on one of the disc guides?

A It had galling. I wouldn', assess it as a problemf

17 and EPRI didn't assess it as a problem.

18

19

Q Is the valve that we are talking about,.the. one"for

which the serial number was inadvertently used, a valve which

20 is compax'able'to the block valve installed at. Diablo Canyon?

21 A This page has the Velan model C2345. Those results

22 are applicable to the model, in the Diablo Canyon plant.

24

Q Thank you, sir. If you could go back just four

pages, sir, and we will be done with this document, the page

immediately following the first page we were talking aboutf
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with a list of model numbers, it said that reports would be

completed and sent, to utilities on the block valve tests befor

May 1, 1981 ~ To your knowledge, have those reports been

delivered?

A I am not on the page you are, yet.

Q Oh, I am sorry.

10

12

13

14

MR. NORTON: Neither am I. Could we have a better

description of that7

MR LANPHER: Okay Yes t if you would go back, to

the first page I referred to where you first, identified the

pmh3m with the-serial. number; -and- then go one-page .

fuxther g and I apo logize that the pages aren ' numbered .

You go one'age further, I wild read the statement. It says f

"Marshall:block valve test reports in preparation; first
draft. of each block valve test report will be submitted to
all PWR utilities as they become. available. All seven reports

18

will be completed and sent to utilities on or before May 1g

1981 ~

19 BY MR LANPHER:

20

21

22

Q And my question, sir, was whether to your knowledge

those reports have been completed and sent to Pacific Gas and

Electric Companyl

23 (Witness Auble) For the valves applicable to

24

25

Diablo Canyon, those reports were completed and sent to

Diablo Canyon.
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Q Do you know when those reports were sent?

A I believe the date in the letter was May 13th.

Q So it was just in the last week? Correct?

A Approximately.

Q Do you have a copy of that report with you, sir?

'A No, I don't have that with me.

Q 'oes any member of the PG S E panel have a copy of'

that report?

(Witness Gottsha ll) No.

10 Q If the reporter would note that they are shaking

nods ?Lhea~ w ~ ~ ~ ' N g ~ ~ 0 ~ 4 H ~ ~ 1 ~ ~

12 (Witness- Gottsha 11). No

13 MR ~ .LANPHER: . Mr.. Chairman,. I'ould like to request

14 from Mr; Norton if he..has a- copy to please make the copy..of

15 . that report available, the copy of the report applicable to

16 the PG 6 E block valve.

17 JUDGE WOLF: Do you have that. copy, Mr. Norton?

MR. NORTON: I certainly do not have it here with

19 me, no, but I -- that doesn'0 mean I can'0 get it, but are

20 we now doing discovery?

21 JUDGE WOLF: No.

22 MR. LANPHER: Mr. Chairman, this report apparently

23 just became available, and I certainly am not criticizing Mr.

24 Norton for not making available to me something months ago

25 that he did not. have, but here we apparently may have a
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document that has just come out that may be relevant. I don'

know the exact contents of this report. I would like to be

able to examine it.
MR. NORTON: Well, excuse me, Your Honor. That is

kind of the same problem we have that we were critized for

with the implementation plans which came out last Friday.

Those couldn't come in because he hadn't had them before. Now

this one can come in because he hasn'0 had it before.

MR. LANPHER: Excuse me. That is a misrepresenta-

10 tion of

JUDGE WOLF:". Pardon me,--Mr.. -Lanpher+- -I wi.ll not

12

13

tolerate bickering back and -forth between Counsel, and I don'

want to hear any'ore. of"it; 'If.".—-would you, you know, state

14 your: position now?

MR.. LANPHER: I have asked the Chairman of this

16 panel to direct Mr. Norton to make a copy of that report

17 available to us.

18

19

JUDGE WOLF: For use when, Mr. Lanpher?

MR. LANPHER: For my review and possible use in

20 cross examination of this panel, sir.
21 JUDGE WOLF: Well~ you are in the process of it now.

22 Your time for preparation was yesterday, not today.

23 MR. LANPHER: Mr. Chairman, how could I have

24

25

prepared for cross-examination of a report, which I didn'

know existed yesterday?
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JUDGE WOLF: I don't know. I don't know how you

2 can today when you don't have. the report.

7

9„

MR; LANPHER'."=Well,,.~at is ..why I am.;making. this..

request, sir<

JUDGE WOLF: Well,. unless he has it, here, we would

have to move on.

MR. NORTON: Your Honor. We have a copy. We don'

have sufficient .copies for the witnesses and the Board and

. everything else. I have no problem at all in giving it to

10 Mrs Lanphex, but he has had this Exhibit that he has passed

around. forever;.. - ". --

12 JUDGE WOLF: - Well~ no, I understand that, but

13 give him the copy and.'e willmove forward on. it~ .please..-

14

16

MR REYNOLDS: Judge Wolf, may I be heard on
this'UDGE.

WOLF: Mr. Reynolds?

MR. REYNOLDS: Yes, I would also be interested in

17 seeing a copy of this document which was just referred to by

18 the witness if Mr. Norton has —do you have a copy which you

can give to me7

20 MR. NORTON: I have a copy. I have two copies. I
21 am going to keep one.

22 MR. REYNOLDS: All right.
JUDGE WOLF: Well, perhaps

24 MR. NORTON: And we,wi'll make copies.

JUDGE WOLF: Perhaps you can pass it back and forth,
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MR. REYNOLDS: Thank you ~

MR. LANPHER: I will continue until that can be

made available with my other questions.

MR. NORTON: Excuse me, Your Honor. I would like to

point out, one further thing, and that is that in the testimony

that was submitted, it talks about this report' It says a

9

preliminary draft of the test report for; this block valve.

'will be furnished to Pacific Gas and Electric Company in May,

10 1981, and Mr. Lanpher never asked us until right now for that

report s

JUDGE WOLF: Very. well If'you will turn over the

13

14

copy, I will appreciate it,.'please.

BY MR LANPHER:

15

16

17

18

19

Q Nowj Mr ~ Carey- and, Mr . Auble, I wou ld like you to

turn to page five of your prepared testimony, please. And

directing your attention to the top of the page. It is my

understanding that steam condition testing for relief valves

will occur at the Marshall facility, and that water conditions

20

21

or water and water seal condition testing for relief valves

will occur at the Wyle facility.
22 Do you have a facility for testing relief valves

under transition
conditions'4

(Witness Carey) Yes .

Q Which facility will that be'P
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Q Yes. When I read your -- let me restate it. When

I x'ead your testimony I could not. discover whether you were

intending to conduct relief valve testing under transition

conditions. Are you intending to do so, and if so, at which

faci lity?
A 'e are intending to conduct transition tests on

relief valves at, the Wyle facility~,

10

Q Thank you. Are you also intending to conduct
h

transition flow tests on the block valves at the facility,
'sxx7

12 A No;--.

13 Q Are you- intending to;, conduct. such tes,ts at any

14 facility, sire

15 A No+

16

18

19

20

22

23

24

Q Ax'e you intending to conduct testing of block

valves under water or water seal conditions at any of your

facilities, sir'P

A I would like to answex'- well, the answer is no f

and I would like to add that we are not doing a formal block

valve test. program as I have identified in our testimony.

Q Thank you ~ Wou ld it be -- the tests, 'then, that

you have conducted. on block valves, on the seven block valves

you.,have described in your testimony, sir, are preliminary

tests, or informal tests, would that be.a characterization of-
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A Preliminary tests would be a good categorization of

3 those tests ~

Q This question is directed to any member of the panel

5 to whom it is most appropriate.
'ow,

when we speak about a valve testing program

for the relief valves, the PORV's, aren't we really talking

8 about a test program of more than just the valve itself?
Aren'0 we talking about an integrated system which needs to

10 be analyzed; a'system which includes the motors, the pipes/

the=.supports?

12

13

14

MR-.=NORTON:- Excuse me, Your Honor. That question

is objectioriable -in that it is multiple and it-makes

'ssumptions,and I don'0 have any objection to the various

15 'parts of it,.'but multiple as it is, I don t think it is
16 possible of understanding a yes or no answer to that question.

17 MR. LANPHER: If the witness is
18 JUDGE WOLF: Can the witness, any witness~ answer

19 that question, and explain it if you have to, explain your

20 answer?

21 WITNESS" GOTTSHALL: Could you restate your question,

p lease?

23

24

MR. LANPHER: Good job, Bruce.

BY MR+ LANPHER:

25 Q I am a little confused in reading both sets of
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talking about a testing which has gone on relating to valves.

Now, we have also talked abouC how the 0737

requirement 'requires qualification of circuitx'y, supports and

other matters. My question is, isn t it fair to state that

when we talk about a valve testing program, .in order to be

comprehensive, you need to analyze more than just the valve

8 itself 7

(Witness Carey). The valve testing progx'am that';

10 EPRI is giving is a valve operability testing program.

--,.—...-.Q-,:.-.And- that program sir is- one pax't of -the qualifica-

12 Cion px'ogram. which is required; under NUREG 0.737, isn t that

13 correct+

14

15

MR. NORTON:.. Excuse me, I think that calls for a

legal conclusion, and there has.been no foundation that this

16

17

gentleman is competent to testify as to what the regulation

under 0737 calls for.

18 JUDGE WOLF: Read the question back to me, please,

19 mister reporter.

20 (Whereupon, the previous question, at lines 11 to 13

21 page 11203, was played back)

22

23

JUDGE WOLF: You may answer the question.

WITNESS CAREY: The valve testing that, we are doing

24 is one part. of. the requirements of NUREG 0737.

25 MR. NORTON: Excuse me, Your Honor. I guess the
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thing that is bothering me about this line of questioning

involves the contention itself ~ The contention of the

Intervenors and Governor Brown relates to the valves, not to

the rest of 'it that they want to talk about now. They don'
A)

want to talk about what their contention involves, the

valves .

We have a panel up there to talk about the valves,

not about the other parts of 0737..That is what -- that is

the heart of it,.
JUDGE WOLF: I see no harm'n. going into peripheral

matters. to" clarify the situation

12 MR." LANPHER:. ~,Thank you, Mr ..Chairman.,

13 BY MR ~ LANPHERe

14

15

16

18

19

Q Then wouldn'" it be fair. to state that it is,-

premature. to conclude only on the basis of the valve

operability test, which you have performed for block valvest

that those block valves will in fact perform as intended?

A (Witness Gottshall) No, I don'. believe that is a

fair, statement.

20 Q Ms ~ Gottshall, let me follow that up, then ~ I

believe you stated in response to an earlier question that

22

23

24

25

there still is an analysis to be performed.,by Pacific Gas

and Electric Company relating to the other NUREG 0737

requirements, is that a fair characterization?

A I don't believe I said an analysis I believe I
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said that pacific Gas and Electric would have to respond to

2 that portion of 0737.

Q Thank you. Perhaps not an analysis, but there needs

4 to be something in addition to the valve test, results by

5 EPRI, in order to respond to the NUREG 0737 requirement, is

6 that correct?

MR. NORTON: Excuse met Your Honor, Again I am

8 going to object. What 0737 requirement? The contention has

9 to do with operability of valves' don't know what..

10 requirements of 0737 he is talking about, but. it is not

germane.=to;.thxs-,hearing.- - - - ~; *

MR- LANPHER: Mr..-.Chairman .. That is the same

objection you just overruled. X. am--

14 JUDGE WOLF: That. is true, but I don'5 know that

15 this: witness is qualified to make that judgment, about 0737.

16 I don'0 know what her qualifications are.

MR. LANPHER: Let me see if she is familiar with it.
18 I believe this was asked before. I think she has already

stated that, she is familiar with 0737, the 0737 requirements

20 relating to valve qualification, but I can'ask it again if
you wish,

22

23

JUDGE WOLF: You may ask.

BY MR LANPHER:

24 Q Ms. Gottshall, are you familiar with the NUREG 0737

25 requiremen'ts relating to valve qualification?
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A (Witness Gottshall) Yes, I am familiar with it.
Q And you are fami:liar also with the statement set,

3 forth in NUREG 0737, that. the reactor coolant system relief
and safety valve qualification shall include qualification of

5 associated control circuitry>: piping and supports, as well as

6 the valves themselves?

A That is the general thinking. I don't know that tha

8 is the exact wording.

Q Mr. Muench, I believe in response to earlier

10 questions, you said that at TMIg the operators closed the

11 -bhx8c-..va-lve appr'oximate.ly two hours after the event

12 commenced, and. cycled the block-valve over the next 10 to

13 ''2.'--.hours for various; purposes,. including: relief of over-

14 pressurization,. i:s that, corrects

15 A: -(Witness Maench);. I: dz:d not say." for. relief of

16 overpressurization:, no.

17

18

Q For relieving pressure?

A Yeah, to -- that is correct. To reduce system

19 pressure I beli.eve is the exact words I used.

20

21

Q Thank you. That was an important role, was it not?

A Well, the closing of the valve and the initiation
22 of the safety injection was probably the most important

23 activity.
24 Q I didn't ask,-.sir, whether it was the most

25 important I just asked whether this was an important,
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function for the block valve to perform, to be able to open

and close it7
A I don't believe that there is an additional safety

significance to not being able to close the block valve after
the relief valve has already been opened, no, and stuck open,

sorryo

10

12

Q Let me ask this question, then. Why didn't they

just keep the block valve closed and let the system pressure

increase up to the safety valve set point2

A The reason why the block valve was opened was to,
for-marnple,.-to at-one. ~oint - try to"reduce the system. pressure

to gain accumulator»- what,"we ca'll ac'cumulator -- what they

13 call a. core flood. tank~-injecti;on.

14

15

Q And the accomplishment of- that goal was viewed to
'e

important. in recovery from the TMI accident, was it not7

16 A It was not successful ~

17

18

19

Q In the EPRI testing program, when you are testing

a relief valve or a PORV, are those tests always conducted

with a block valve also as part of the piping
circuitry'0

(Witness Auble) No.

21

22

23

24

Q . Isn't it true, sir, that the block valve

constitutes an integral part of the flow path through the

PORV valve7

A I will defer that one to Westinghouse.

25 Q Fine.
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(Witness Gottshall) It is true that the block

2 valve is part of the piping upstream of the power operated

relief valve. However, a gate valve, when open, behaves

essentially like a piece of pipe in terms of the flow

characteristics ~

C

Q So p is it your testimony, Ms ~ Gottshall, that when

7 the block valve which -- the block valve 'is a gate valve,

correct?

A That is correct.

10 Q When that gate valve is open, it is as if there is

no-valve=.,or. internxption .a5:.all-rn the-piping- ciicuitry~
12 order to --.for the steam or-.the water:p whatever, to reach

13 'he PORv?

14 A Well, not -- I don't mean".to indicate that it has

15 absolutely no effect at, all, but it essentially does not

16 change the flow characteristic through the piping.

17 Q You say it essentially doesn'4 change. It is a

18 very minor impact, on the flow characteristics, would that be

19 fair?

20 A - That is correct,

21

22 /// Please continue reading next numbered. page ///

24

25





MR. LANPHER: Mr. Chairman, except for a possible

question on the report which Mr. Norton provided to us, I
have no further questions of this panel.

If I could ask for a'five-minute recess just to take

a quick'review of that, to see if I have any questions, then

I will be concluded in my examination.

JUDGE WOLF: Five minutes.

MR. LANPHER: Excuse me, sir?

JUDGE WOLF: Five minutes.

10 MR. LANPHER: Thank you.

tRecess-.)."-- ——™-

12

13

14

JUDGE WOLF: All right we wi;ll resume.

Mr. Lanpher.

MR. LANPHER: Mr. Chairman, I looked at the report

which we had referenced earj.ier during the recess. It is

large. I would propose not to take the time to review it

18

completely right now.

Mr. Reynolds has had an opportunity to review it

20

21

briefly. He has one question, I believe, on it. And I will
just pass any questions on it, in the interest of moving this

22 JUDGE WOLF: Thank you.

24

Mr. Reynolds.

MR. REYNOLDS: Actually, there is just one matter

that I would like to clarify. It may be nothing, but I would
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like to ask a couple of questions about it.
FURTHER CROSS-EXAMINATION

'

BY'R. REYNOLDS:

Q - On Page 3.5-12., there is a page which is headed,

"Footnotes."

(Witness Auble) Excuse me, we are not there yet.

Q Okay, fine.

A Okay."

10

Q The question I have relates to Footnote 2.- It says,

"Instrumentation failure of PT-5." I wonder if you could

deKxne "PT-5.~" --

12 A One 'moment.

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

24

25

From the" copy we have., with a- schematic of the

facility, I can'.-identify where PT-5 specifically is located.

,It is a pressure transducer somewhere within the Marshall

Steam Station facility that is used to determine what kind of

air pressure or flow pressure, whatever the case may be.

It is not part of the valve.

Q It is not part of the valve or the. valve configurati n?

A It has got nothing to do with the valve, itself.
Q All right, thank you.

MR. REYNOLDS: I have no further questions.

MR. JONES: The Staff has no questions.

JUDGE WOLF: No questions?

MR. JONES: No.
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JUDGE WOLF: Thank you.

JUDGE BRIGHT: I have just a couple of little items

to kind of clear up for me what this block valve/PORV combina-

4 tion really means.

Now, I gather that the block valve is an on-off

situation? It is either open or it is closed? That is, you

don't use it for throttling?

WITNESS GOTTSHALL: That is correct.

JUDGE BRIGHT: And I also gather, and correct me if
I am wrong, that the block valve is properly sized, so that it

11 -,-'doas-'not.:offer a-.particularly -.large hydraulic resistance in

12 that line?

13

14

WITNESS GOTTSHALL: That. is correct..

JUDGE BRIGHT:.: And thaC the relief valve., itself,

17

18

is sized. to the use intended; that is., the flow rate is

controlled by the size of the valve?

WITNESS GOTTSHALL: Yes, that is correct.

JUDGE BRIGHT: Now, let me ask you: How nominal is

20

the value of, say, the desired flow rate out of this valve?

WITNESS GOTTSHALL: I do not know what the tolerance

22

on a flow rate for that particular valve is.

JUDGE BRIGHT: An exact, value of flow through this

system, how important is it? I mean, I will just grab a numbe

24 out of the air; 1,500 cubic feet per second? I don't know

whether that unit even applies, but assuming that it did, and





the valve is designed for that value, how important is adheren e

to that value?

WITNESS GOTTSHALL: Let me offer a few points in

the way of clarification, and perhaps you can ask more questio s.

The PORV's are not taking credit for the over-

pressure protection in the FSAR transient analyses. Xt is

the safety valve for which we take credit. The PORV's, althou h

we use some sizing criteria for the size of those valves, are

not taking credit:.for in. terms. of'heir-relief capacity.

10 'UDGE BRXGHT: I guess I didn't express that very we l.
- --- Z'f ~a deign'eMyou~ystem ~ a- certain -size PORV.

14

and you". had' variation of, say, -10 percent. in the actual

fkow rate achieved, would this negate the value of* the valve?

QXTNESS GOTTSHALL 'No, it woul'd not.

15

16

JUDGE BRXGHT-: Thank you.

JUDGE WOLF: Very well. Are there any questions

from the Applicant?

18 MR. NORTON: Yes, we have a couple on redirect.

19 REDXRECT EXAMINATION

20 BY MR. NORTON:

21 Q Ms. Gottshall, you were asked about a failure of a

ypke in a foreign facility. Is that yoke the same as those

used at Diablo Canyon?

24

25

A No, it's not.

Q And does it in any way affect your testimony as

( r'
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respects Diablo Canyon?

A No, it does not.

10

MR. NORTON: Nothing further, Your Honor.

JUDGE WOLF: Mr. Reynolds?
I

MR. REYNOLDS: I have no questions.

JUDGE WOLF: Mr. Lanpher?

MR. LANPHER: I have no further questions.

JUDGE WOLF: Staff'?

MR. JONES: We have no questions.

JUDGE WOLF: If there are no further questions, the

1 -;.;.1-=- -+awful m'ap'e excused;.'-.' --."=-.- -,,-"== —..--.-'.-.—

12 (Witnesses" excused; ).

13 -."JUDGE"WOLF'Is the- Staff ready?

MR. -JONES: Yes, we are.

16

17

'JUDGE WOLF: Will the. witnesses stand, please?

MR. JONES: Your Honor, only Mr. Cherny remains to

be sworn. The other witnesses have already been sworn.

18 JUDGE WOLF: Mr. Cherny, will you raise your right

hand, please?

Whereupon,

21 FRANK C. CHERNY

gas called as a witness, and having been duly sworn, vas

examined and testified as follows:

24

25

JUDGE WOLF: Thank you. You may be seated.

The other members of the panel are still under oath,
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as you understand.

Whereupon,

FRANK C CHERNY

G. NORMAN LAUBEN.

BARTHOLOMEW C BUCKLEY-

took the witness stand, and having been duly sworn, were

7 examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. JONES:

10

12

Q Mr. Cherny, do you have in front of you a document

entitled',: "TeStimony'f"Frank C'-'herny". an- Relief, Safety and

Block Valves at: Diablo..Canyon Nuclear Facility?"
13

14

- A ', fWitness- Cherny) Yes; ~

Q - Do you have any corrections or additions to that

document,?

16 A There are several typographical and editorial change

On Page 1, Line 22, the fourth word from the end of
'8

19

the line should be spelled "Reactor" instead of "Ractor;"

R-e-a-c-t-o-r.

20 On the same page, Line 24, near the end of the line,

where it says ".Item I.D.1," it should be "II.D.1;"
22 On Page 2, Line 37, the last word is misspelled. It
23 should be "nuclear," n-u-c-l-e-a-r.
24 On Page 5, Line 104, near the beginning of the line,
25 the correct year there is "1980," not "1978."





On Page 6, in the line there about a third of the

way in, there should be the word "to," t-o, in between "respec "

and "transition."

MR. LANPHER: Excuse me. Which line was that?

WITNESS CHERNY:- Line 13S.

On Page 7, Line 164, the period that is five words

in should be a comma, and the capital "T" for the next word,

"The-,"'hould be a small "t, "

Page 8, Line 184, the first word should be changed

from "Both" to "The

1j =-."."= '=-*"-"-" On Page 'l4," 'Lime:.'-,309;the-s'eeond-to-'the-last-word

12 is', mis-typed.. It. should be "ahcxve,"- a-'b'.-o-v-e.

14

15

- 'And'that completes the.- changes to my testimony.

BY MR. JONES:

Q Mr. Cherny, do you have the copy of your Qualifica-

tions attached to that testimony?

A Yes.

Q Are there any changes or additions to those Qualx-

19 fications?

20 A On Page 1, near the bottom, the second-to-the-last

line, the first word, "pressurizers" is misspelled. It should

22

23

24

25

be p-r-e-s-s-u-r-i-z-e-r-s.
I

Q Does that conclude your changes?

A Yes.

Q To the best of your knowledge and belief, is the
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13 g. Please state your full name.

14 A. Frank C. Cherny.

15 g. By whom are you employed'

16 A. I am employed by the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission. I am a

Section Leader in the Mechanical Engineering Branch, Division of

Engineering, Office of Nuclear React'or
Regulation.'9

. g. Describe the nature of your work with respect to the Diablo Canyon

20 operating license proceeding.

21 A. Task Coordinator for NUREG-0737 Item II.d.l "Performance Testing of

22

24

25

Boiling Mater Reactor and Pressurized Mater Ractor Relief and Safety

Valve. The Diablo Canyon SER input for qualification of safety and

relief valves, and block valves, as required by TMI Item I.D.1 was

prepared under my supervision.

26 g. Mould you detail your professional qualifications?

27 A. Attached is a copy of my professional qualifications.
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28 g. Have you, in the course of your professional experience, had

29 occasion to review the design and qualification of relief, safety or

~o block valves at Nuclear Power Plants other than Diablo Canyon?

31 A. Yes, I have reviewed such designs or assisted in their review. I

32 have also participated in many meetings, discussions, design reviews

33

35

36

37

*38

of a generic nature, for the last five years, related to the design

of overpressure protection systems for nuclear power plants. Ilany

such activities were related to direct participation in industry

standards writing activities associated with overpressure protection

of nuclear reactor plant components and inservice testing of nucelar

power'lant pressure relief devices.

39 g. In the course of your work on Diablo Canyon did you review the

40 design and qualification of Reactor Coolant system relief valves?

41 A. Yes.

42 g. In the course of your work on Diablo Canyon did you review the

43 design and qualification of Reactor Coolant system safety valves?

44 A. Yes.

45 g. In the course of your work on Diablo Canyon did you review the

46 design and qualification of Reactor Coolant system block valves?

47 A. Yes.

48 g. Are there General Design Criteria (GDC) which must be met which

49 apply to relief and safety valves?





50 A. Yes, GDC 1, 14, 15 and 30 require the Applicant to assess their

51 RCPB, including safety and relief valves, to meet certain standards.

52 g, What standards of review does the Staff use when reviewing for

53 compliance with GDC 1, 14, 15 and 30?

54 A. In reviewing for compliance with GDC 1, 14, 15 and 30 the following

55

56

57

58

59

60

61

standards are used: (a) Standard Review Plan (SRP) 3.9.2, "Dynamic

Testing and Analyses of Systems, Components, and Equipment."; (b)

SRP 3.9.3, "ASME Code Class 1, 2 and 3 Components, Component

Supports, and Core Support Structures."; (c) Regulatory Guide 1.48

. "Design limits and loading combinations for seismic Category 1 fluid

systems components."; and (d) Regulatory Guide 1.68 "Pre-operational

and Initial Startup Test Programs for Water Cooled Power Reactors."

62 g. Would you briefly describe what "Standard Review Plan (SRP) 3.9.2.,

63 "Dynamic Testing and Analyses of Systems, Components, and Eq'uipment"

64 requires as regards reactor coolant system safety and relief valves?

65 A. Standard Review Plan 3.9.2 requires a (1) piping vibration preop.

66

67

68

test program (2) seismic qualification of safety related mechanical

equipment (3) dynamic system analysis to insure structural adequacy

of piping loops for LOCA 8 SSE.

69 g. Would you briefly describe what SRP 3.9.3 "ASIDE Code Class 1, 2 and

9 1O 3 Components, Component Supports, and Core Support Structures"

71 requires as regards reactor coolant system safety and relief valves'
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72 A. Standard Review Plan 3.9.3 (1) specifies what load combinations and

73

74

75

stress limits apply (2) operability assurance program for "active"

pumps and valves (3) design of pressure relief valve supports and

associated discharge piping supports.

76 g. Would you briefly describe what Regulatory Guide 1.48 "Design limits

77 and loading combinations for seismic Category 1 fluid systems

78 components" identifies as a standard as regards reactor coolant

79 system safety and relief valves?

80 A. Regulatory Guide 1.48 delineates acceptable design limits and load

82

combinations associated with normal operation and accident

conditions.

83 g. Would you briefly describe what Regulatory Guide 1.68

84 "Pre-operational and Initial Startup Test Programs for Water Cooled

85 Power Reactors" identifies as a standard as regards reactor coolant

86 system safety and relief valves'

87 A. Regulatory Guide 1.68 requires pre-operational testing of safety and

88 relief valves to demonstrate that they will operate as required.

89 g. What remains to be done by the Applicant to comply with GDC 1, 14,

90 15 and 30?

91 A. The tests performed to date do not cover loadings which result from

92 transition flow from steam to water or solid fluid flow.





93 g. Kow will the loadings which result from transition flow or solid

94 fluid flow be addressed with respect to reactor coolant system

95 safety and relief valves?

96 A. A test program has been initiated by the Electric Power Research

97

98

99

100

101

102

103

104

105

106

107

108

109

110

112

113

114

115

116

117

118

Institute {EPRI) which will address safety and relief valve

operability including loadings resulting from transition flow from

steam to water and solid fluid flow. PGImE has committed to

participating in this program and has as one of its objectives to

satisfy the long-term requirements on SRV testing as set forth in

Section 2.1.2 of NUREG-0578, "THI-2 Lessons Learned Task Force

Status Report and Short-Term Recommendations" included as of October
ASI

31, 1978 as Item II.D. in NUREG-0737. The Applicant has referenced

the ongoing EPRI/NSAC safety and relief valve testing program. A

description of the EPRI program was provided to NRC by EPRI in 1979

and an updated revision in July 1980. As noted in Supplement 14,

the Staff is generally in agreement that the NUREG-0737 technical

requirements for safety and relief valves can be met subject to

receipt of additional information which was requested by letter of

November 26, 1980 to Russell C. Youngdahl. By letter of December

15, 1980 EPRI responded to both the Staff's November 26, 1980 letter

and NUREG-0737. PGSE has referenced the EPRI December 15 response

in their February 26, 1981 letter.

The Staff has not completed its review of the December 15,

1980 letter primarily as regards EPRI proposed documentation

submittal dates for safety and relief valves and comments made in

the letter regarding resolution of a block valve test program after
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119

120

121

122

123

124

125

126

127

128

129

Ju'ly 1, 1981, the scheduled completion date for safety and relief

valve testing.

Based on the Staff review of the EPRI program and PGEE's

assurance that the EPRI program is applicable to the Diablo Canyon

safety and relief valve designs, I believe there is adequate

assurance that the NUREG-0737 requirement regarding performance

verification of the RCS relief and safety valves will be met

satisfactorily for Di'ablo Canyon.

Should this program demonstrate that these valves are not

qualified for the above-stated loadings the Staff will require the

licensee to take corrective actions. Present schedules indicate

130

131

132

133

134

that this testing will be completed, by July 1, 1981.

With regard to the safety valves, there is presently no

evidence that these valves will not operate properly during the

anticipated transients which produce transition flow and solid fluid

flow.

135 g. Other than with respect transition flow and solid fluid flow, has

136 the Applicant demonstrated compliance with the standards you

137 identified as necessary to meet GDC 1, 14, 15 and 30?

138 A. Yes, compliance with Standard Review Plan (SPR) 3.9.2, "Dynamic

139

140

141

142

Testing and Analyses of Systems, Components, and Equipment," at

Diable Canyon which includes relief and safety valves is

demonstrated in the Safety Evaluation Report on Diablo Canyon (SER)

Section 3.9. 1, and SER Supplements 7, 8, and 9.
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143

145

146

147

148

149

150

151

152

153

154

155

156

157

158

159

Compliance with SRP 3.9.3, "ASME Code Class 1, 2, and 3

Components, Component Supports, and Core Support Structures" at

Diablo Canyon, which includes relief and safety valves, is

demonstrated in SER Sections 3.9.2 and 5.2.1. (SER and SER

Supplement 14).

Compliance with Regulatory Guide 1.48 "Design limits and

loading combinations for seismic Category 1 fluid systems

components" at Diablo Canyon, which includes relief and safety

valves, is demonstrated in SER Section 5.2. 1. (SER and SER

Supplement 7 8 14).

Compliance with Regulatory Guide 1.68 "Pre-operational.and

Initial Startup Test Programs for Water Cooled Power Reactors" at

Diablo Canyon, includes testing of relief and safety valves, is

demonstrated in SER Section 14. (SER).

Compliance with the appropriate sections of Appendix 8 to 10

C.F.R. Part 50 at Diablo Canyon, including relief and safety valves,

is demonstrated in SER Section 17.4. (SER).

160 Q. Is there anything, in your opinion, other than compliance with GDC

161 1, 14, 15 and 30, which demonstrates the reliability of the Reactor

162 coolant system relief and safety valves at Diablo Canyon'

163 A. Yes. In addition to complying with the requirements of GDC 1, 14,

164

O 155

166

167

15 and 30 as discussed above. The reactor coolant system safety

valves were originally designed and tested for operation on

saturated steam in accordance with the applicable edition and

addenda of Section III of ASME Boiler and Pressure Vessel Code.
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169

170

171

172

173

Verification of this testing appears in the FSAR for Diablo Canyon,

Table 5.2-1. As required by Article 9 of the ASt1E Boiler and

Pressure Vessel Code, the safety valve relieving capacity has been

provided so that the pressure limitation specified in the Code will

be maintained under all of the system transients and accidents

postulated to occur.

174 g. Why do you believe that this further demonstrates the qualification

175 of the reactor coolant system and safety valves'

176 A. Section III of the ASflE Code provides specific valve functional

177

178

179

180

181

requirements and installation requirements fog the reactor coolant
t

system safety valves. Additionally, it places restrictions on the

types of pressure relief valves that can be used for such

application and provides testing requirements for certifying the

relieving capacity of the safety valves.

182 g. Is there anything else you believe demonstrates the qualification of

183 the reactor coolant system and safety valves?

184 A. Both safety valves and two of the three relief valves have been

185

186

187

188

!- 189

seismically qualified to be functional after exposure to loads

resulting from the maximum hypothetical earthquake for Diablo Canyon

as documented in Amendment 50 to FSAR Table 7-7. Also Safety and

Relief valves will be operationally tested during the pre-op test

program performed in accordance with Regulatory Guide 1.68.





Q 190 0. Why do you believe that these facts further demonstrate the

191

192

qualification of the reactor coolant system relief and safety

valves?

193 A. The pre-op testing of safety and relief valves demonstrates the

194

195

196

197

198

operational readiness of the valve to lift within the prescribed set

pressure range.

Seismic qualification assures that the valves will function

should they be subjected to the maximum hypothetical earthquake

which was postulated for Diablo Canyon.

199 g. Are you familiar with I and E Bulletin 81-2?.—

200 A. Yes.

201 0. Would you briefly summarize Bulletin B1-2?

202 A. I and E Bulletin 81-2 is entitled "Failure of Gate Valves to Close

203 Against Differential Pressure". The Bulletin discusses valve

204 closure tests recently performed by EPRI at the Marshall Test

205 Facility on seven gate valves of the type commonly used as PMR PORV

206 Block Valves. The testing included closing the valve against full
207 flow steam differential pressure conditions selected as being

208 representative of those that a PORV might be expected to close

209 against. The Bulletin discusses the fact that three of the seven

210

211

212

tested gate valves failed to fully close when subjected to the test
conditions. It notes that valves of the type that failed are also

supplied for utilization in a number of safety related applications
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in addition to the PORV block valve application where closure with a

214

216

217

218

219

differential pressure across the valve is a requirement.

It requests that Licensees and Construction .Permit Holders

determine whether any of the "failed" valves are installed in such

applications or planned to be installed. If no valves in this

category are found this is to be reported to NRC. If one or more

valves of this type are identified in such an application or

220

221

222

223

224

225

226

intended for such an application, it imposes requirements for

specific actions to be taken by both Licensees and Construction

Permit Holders. Action to be taken include an evaluation of the

significance of the valve failure to close on 'system operability in

accordance with the plant technical specifications, modification of

valves so they are qualified for the intended service or obtaining

of qualified replacements.

227 g. What type of valves are present at Diablo Canyon'

228 A. The Diablo Canyon plant has three Crosby HB-BP-86 (6M6) safety

229 valves, three Masoneilan 20,000 Series (2 NPS) Power Operated Relief

230 Valves and three Velan ¹B10-30548013M Motor Operated Block Valves.

231 g. Have any of these val ves undergone the EPRI testing program?

232 A. As of May 5, 1981 the following testing had been performed by EPRI

235

233

u4

on valves of the type installed at Diablo Canyon:

Power Operated Relief Valve - A Masoneilan 20,000 Series PORV-

full flow steam test.
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237

238

PB10-30548013M Velan Motor Operated Block Valve - full flow

steam test. This valve is the same model as that used at

Diablo Canyon.

239 g. Were any of the block valves which failed the EPRI tests discussed

240 in I and E Bulletin 81-2 of the type to be used at Diablo Canyon?

241 A. No.

242 g. What testing remains to be completed on the valves at Diablo Canyon?

243 A. Additional testing of the Masoneilan Power Operated Relief Valve to

244 include additional fluid effects that the valves could be exposed to

245 under design basis transient or accident events such as the effects

246 of loop seals and subcooled and saturated liquid is scheduled to be

247 completed by July 1, 1981.

248

249

250

251

252

253

254

Complete testing of the Crosby HB-BP-86 (6M6) Safety Valve is

scheduled to be performed during June of 1981 with a scheduled

completion date of July 1, 1981.

The need for additional qualification testing of the Velan PORV

Block Valve, as of May 5, 1981, is under discussion between PWR

utilities and the NRC Staff. If additional testing is needed it
must be completed by July 1, 1982 as specified in NUREG-0737.

255 g. Will the remaining testing be completed prior to fuel load?

256 A. The qualification testing of Safety Valves and PORV's of the type

257

258

installed on Diablo Canyon is scheduled to be completed by July 1,

1981, which will be well prior to fuel load.
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259 D. Have any Diablo Canyon valves failed during the testing program'?

260 A. As of tray 5, 1981, no valves of the type used in Diablo Canyon. have

261 failed any of the EPR I tests.

262 g. What is done if a valve fails a test acceptance criterion?

263 A. EPRI has established a procedure so that all utilities partici pating

264 in the program, the NSSS vendors, the valve manufacturers, and the

265 NRC are all notified within a few days of any instances where a

266 valve fails a test acceptance criterion. The NSSS vendors, with

267 assistance from EPRI, assist the individual utilities with plant

268 specific evaluations of the safety significance. of any such

269 failures. Depending on the results of these evaluations, actions

270 are taken by the utilities in accordance with the regulations as

271 regards reporting to NRC, possibly declaring equipment inoperable,

272 if installed on an operating plant, and modifications or

273 replacements of affected components for both operating plants and

274 plants like Diablo Canyon that have a Construction Permit. The

275 regulations also requi re the NSSS vendors and valve manufacturers to

276 report safety re1ated equipment anomalies. Additionally, the Office

277 of Nuclear Reactor Regulation at the NRC independently reviews the

278 details of all reported failures on a case by case basis and a

279 decision is made as to what appropriate action should be taken.

280

i 281

282

For safety and relief valves of the type installed at Diablo

Canyon, as noted above, testing is scheduled to be completed by Duly

l, 1981. If any failures of valves of this type occur'n the EPRI

282 testing program, NRC will require the effects of the specific
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286

285

, 286

287

288

289

290

291

292

293

294

295

296

297

298

299

failure on safe operation of the Diablo Canyon to be expeditiously

evaluated by PGSE on a schedule such that any necessary

modifications or replacements of safety or relief valves can be made

prior to initial fuel loading.

As noted above, i t is not clear at this time whether additional

testing is requi red to confirm the capability of the type of PORV

Block Valve installed at Diablo Canyon to open and close against all

fluid conditions that could result from design basis transients and

accidents. If more testing is required, as specified in NUREG-0737,

it must be completed by July I, 1982.

If it is determined that additional testing of block valves is

required to confirm thei r performance capability, a procedure will
be established for expeditious handling of adverse test results.

Valve modifications or replacements, if any are warranted, will be

made to the Diablo Canyon PORV Block Valves on a schedule consistent

with the safety significance of any observed anomalies.

300 g. In view of the above testimony, do you have an opinion as to whether

301 fuel loading and low power testing can commence at Diablo Canyon

302 while PORV Block Valves remain to be tested?

303 A. As noted in this testimony, it has not been determined that

304

305

306

307

308

additional testing will be required to confirm the opening and

closing capability of the Diablo Canyon type block valves.

Based on the fact that the Diablo Canyon safety and relief
valves will be fully qualified prior to fuel loading for service

conditions far in excess of those conditions valves could be exposed





309

310

311

312

to during low power testing, the other factors discussed aboe, and

on the testimony of Norman Lauben, it is my opinion that fuel

loading and low power testing can commence at Diablo Canyon with no

adverse affect on the health and safety of the public.
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I am a fiechanical Engineer in the Hechanical Engineering Branch
I

responsible for the review and evaluation of design crit ria of

mechanical components, of methods of dynamic analysis and testing of

safety related systems and components and of criteria for protection

against dynamic effects associated with postulated failures of fluid

system components for nuclear service.

I graduated from Marquette University with a B.S. degree in

Hechanical Engineering in 1965.

From July 1965 to November 196S I was employed by the Babcock 5

Wilcox Co. at offices in both Barberton and Akron, Ohio. During the

majority of this period I was engaged in materials engineering work,

primarily writing technical ordering requirements for primary pressure

boundary materials to be used for reactor vessels, steam generators, and

presurrizers for both commercial and U. S. Navy nuclear systems. In

addition I had assignments of several months duration each in quality
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control engineering and nuclear steam supply system performance

engineering.

From November 1968 to !!ay 1974 I was employed in the Pressurized

Water Reactors Division of Westinghouse Nuclear Energy Systems. !iy work

experience during this period includes the following:

From November 1968 to !lay 1970 and September 1970 to April 1971 as

a Reactor Vessel Project Engineer based in Honroeville, Pa.:

(1) I had overall project engineer responsibility for design and

construction of reactor vessels for several Westinghouse

nuclear power plants in the U.S. !iy responsibilities included

preparation of Design Specifications and,review of vendor

decumentation for compliance with Westinghouse, Utility, AS!hE,

Architect Engineer and AEC requirements. I was personally

responsible for coordination of the technical aspects of the

transfer of two partially completed reactor vessels from a U.S.

manufacturer's shop to a European manufacturer for completion

when schedular problems developed at the U.S. manufacturer.

(2) After the U.S.-Europe transfer of these components, I assumed

responsibility for technical coordination between the primary

Westinghouse nuclear engineering office in the U.S. and an

overseas office established in Brussels, Belgium to do project

engineering work for mechanical components used in Westinghouse

nuclear plants both in the U.S. and in Europe.

From June 1970 to September 1970 and from April 1971 to December

1972 I was employed by Westinghouse Nuclear Energy Systems in Europe

based in Brussels, Belgium. Hy responsibilities included:
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(1) During the June-September, 1970 period and from April 1971 to

about April 1972 I had project engineer responsibility for

several reactor pressure vessels and a pressurizer. I also

acted as Westinghouse engineering representative for U.S. AEC

(vali ty Assurance audits of European vessel manufacturers.

(2) From April 1972 to December 1972 I served as a lead engineer

with a broader scope of responsibility. I was responsible for

reactor pressure vessels, pressurizers and reactor vessel

supports fabricated in Europe for Westinghouse Nuclear Plants.

Several engineers and a technician reported directly to me

during this period. The work included preparation of Design

Specifications, review and approval of vendor design and

manufacturing documentation, and coordination with both U.S.

and European utility and regulatory representatives.

From December 1972 to Hay 1974 I was again based in Honroevi lie,

Pa., this time as Senior Reactor Vessel Project Engineer. I was

responsible for the technical adequacy of several reactor pressure

vessels being manufactured in the U.S. for use in Westinghouse Nuclear

Plants in Europe. I was also responsible, during the majority of this

period, for the training of a Westinghouse Nuclear - Europe engineer

temporarily based in the U.S.

In Hay of 1974 I started work for the Regulatory Division of the

U.S. Atomic Energy Commission and have remained through the transi tion

into the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission. In 1977 I was appointed as

a Section Leader in the Hechanical Engineering Branch. As a branch

technical reviewer and later as a Section Leader I have been



0

0



participating in the review of construction permit and Operating License

applications.

Since July of 1974 I have served as a member of the ASilE Section III
Subgroup On Pressure Relief which is responsible for writing industry

standards for the overpressure protection of light water reactor plant

components. Additionally, since 1977 I have been a member of the ASNE

Working Group on Safety and Relief Valves. The Working Group has

recently completed work on a proposed industry standard entitled

"Requirements for Inservice Performance Testing of Nuclear Power Plant

Pressure Relief Devices." The proposed standard was issued for public

comment by ASttE early in 1981.
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testimony and Personal Qualifications presented in this

proceeding accurate'

Yes.

MR. JONES: Mr. Chairman, I would move that the

testimony of Frank C. Cherny be bound into the record as if
read.

JUDGE WOLF: Are there any objections to the offer2

10

12

13

MR. LANPHER: No objections.

MR; NORTON: No objections.

MR. REYNOLDS: No objections.

JUDGE WOLF: Xf there are no objections, the testimo

of Frank C. Cherny and his Professional Qualifications will
be bound into the record as if read.

14

16

17

////
(Please read to the next numbered page.)

18

19

20

22

23

24





MR. JONES: I have no additional questions.

VOICE: Excuse me. Sir, we wish to collectively

protest the way this entire hearing process is being conducted.

JUDGE WOLF: Remove yourself from here.

Off the record.

(Whereupon, at 11:45 a.m., a luncheon recess was

taken, and the hearing was scheduled to resume at 12:45 p.m.

of the'ame day.)

10

~ ) . ' ~ A

12

13

14

15

16

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25
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AFTERNOON SESS ION

JUDGE WOLF: Mr. Jones, are you ready?

MR. JONES: Yes, sir.
JUDGE WOLF: Very well.

12:48 p.m.

MR. JONES: The panel is available for cross examin

ation.

JUDGE WOLF: I beg your pardon?

MR. JONES: The panel is available for cross

10 examination.

12

JUDGE WOLF'. I'm.not clear-whether we bound in the
1

testimony or not.

13

14

16

17

18

19

MR. JONES: We did indeed do that.

JUDGE WOLF: What?

MR. JONES: We did bind the testimony into the

record and they are available for cross examination.

JUDGE WOLF: Very well.

Mr. Reynolds, do you want to cross examine?

MR. REYNOLDS: Yes.

20 CROSS EXAMINATION

21

22

BY MR. REYNOLDS:

Mr. Cherny, what prompted the NRC to require relic

24

25

and safety valve testing for performance over the full range

of operating condit'ions?

A (Witness Cherny) I would have to say that the
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events at TMI and subsequent analyses that were performed in

the aftermath of that event gave us and the whole industry a

new awareness of the probability or possibility of valves that

primarily were designed for steam service that there was a

fairly high probability on PWRs at least that they could see

liquid and two-phase flow conditions;

Q ''he NRC, though, did not. limit the testing program

just to PWRs,.'is that right?

10 Q

The program is applicable to BWRs and PWRs, both.

Block valve testing was required subsequently with

12

the issuance of NUREG 0737". What'rompted the NRC's decision-.

to include block valve testing?

, 13 Well, initially when NUREG 0578 was written block

14

15

16

valves had not been included, certain changes had been made

to reduce the chall'enge= rate for PORVs on some plants where

there was indication that they had a high challenge rate and

17

18

also that the failure rate on those kinds of PORVs were such

that you could get a small break LOCA at a frequency —and

19

20

I'm not sure what the number was —greater than people thoug

was reasonable. So the changes were made to the plan< and it
21 was felt that that was an adequate fix until July, '81, when

22 the confirmatory testing would be completed.

23 Subsequently, after the publishing of 0578,

24 additional discussions were held within the staff, many of

whom had been working on various other facets of work there
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that were not directly associated, I guess, with the lessons

learned group. Finally a decision was made that it was pru-

dent to also qualify the block valve because of the history

4 of sticking open that some of the PORVs have had.

When was that decision made?

You mean to issue,a formal requirement?

Yes.

I think that was probably somewhere around August

or early September of 1980, somewhere in that timeframe.

10 Q At page 5, line 118 of your testimony, you refer

to--resolution .of -block,valve test program.

12 Yes ..

What remains to be resolved between EPRI and the

14 NRC with regard to the block valve testing program?

15 Well, I'm not quite sure it's so much between EPRI

and the NRC. I think, as was stated this morning, there have

been discussions going on for some months now between the

18 PWR owners group that is funding the safety and relief valve

19 test program at EPRI and ouxselves about the block valve

20 program. That group has been talking to EPRI about what woul

be involved in setting up a generic block valve program that

would meet all the requirements as stated in NUREG 0737.

There's been —the owners group I think, the owners group .

24

25

that works with EPRI and that has been in. discussions with

them, as I understand it, there has been a mixed interest on
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5

the part of the utilities as a whole in doing it on a generic

basis. I don't have -- I guess at this point in time I reall
am not sure whether EPRI is going to be funded to do a generi

program. What may happen is each utility may indeed have to

shall we say go their separate way in getting their block

valves qualified.

I might point out that PGGE has made a commitment

to qualify their block valves by July, 1982, regardless
of'hether

there is an EPRI program or not.

10 I see. So if EPRI is not involved, then it would

be..the..xesponsibili ty..of..the individua1 utlities to do that.

12

13 Q

That.'s correct.

Are there any issues concerning makeup of the test

14 program that still remain to be resolved?

You are talking now. about block valves again?

Yes. Block valves.

17 "Issue!'. is kind of a broad word. Could you be

more specific about that? How do you mean?

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

Well, I guess what. I am trying to get at are
I

parameters —yeah, it goes more to the content of the testin

program, how many valves would, have to be tested under what

conditions, that kind of thing.

A'ell, EPRI has done some preliminary —very

preliminary —survey work on the types of block valves that

are currently installed on PWRs. They do not have the comple





11222

listing. They have a general feel for at least,.you know, the

kinds of valves that let's say make up the majority of those

in service. They have done that. There has been some dis-

cussion among themselves and with us about what test condition

one might have to have for qualifying block valves. We

definitely —and I think I alluded to it in my testimony

—we have not completed those discussions with EPRI. We

have not even completed discussions within the NRC as to

9. whether it is really necessary, for example, for block valves

10 to be able to —for block valves to have the capability of

closing against all the, fluid.conditions..that you..necessarily

would. want the PORVs to close in;.

13 Do .you; know when EPRI conducted this sort of pre-

14 liminary survey which you referred to?

15

16

17

18

Exactly what. point in. time?

Yes.

I don't think I have that information.

Do you know whether or not that survey would have

19 been conducted prior to or subsequent to the preliminary

2p testing which they have done on the seven different block

valves which we have discussed, which have 'been discussed

22

24

here this morning?

A 'ell, they had some information of that type when

they did those preliminary tests. I don't know whether they

25 have added to that data base since then or not. I really
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can't say.

All right. On page 6, line 1 of your testimony,

you refer to scheduled completion date for safety and relief
valve testing.

Yes.

Q Have you 'made any determination whether or not the

completion date may have to be extended in the event of test

failures?

That is a possibility. There is an awful lot of

10 tests scheduled to be run in May and June of this year at

bdt?i Ch'e" Wiley'-and'-the-Combust'ical ZagMeering facil'ities. -- If
'2

a totally unexpected rash of failures should occur, I suppose

13 there is a possibility one would" slip that date.

Q All right. At line 121, also on page 6, you con-

16

~ elude that adequate assurance exists for 0737 compliance

based on a staff review of the EPRI program and PGGE's

assurance that the EPRI program is applicable to Diablo Canyo

18 safety and relief valve designs. Could you please describe

'19 the nature of PG&E's assurance to the NRC and its basis?

20 Okay. Well, I guess to start out I would say a

21 lot of that information, a lot of those type of assurances

were talked about this morning by both the EPRI people and

the Westinghouse people. We'e heard a lot of that informa-

24 tion before from both EPRI and not only PG&E, but other

utilities also. We do —as you know, 0737 requires certain
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kinds of documentation to be provided in writing of an officia
submittal nature. We don't have a lot of that kind of thing

in-house yet.

I see. So are the commitments, if I understand

you correctly, not written commitments or are they oral or

are they maybe written but not supported by documentation

of any detailed nature'?

A
" Right. We'e had a lot of verbal discussion about.

10

valve similarities and valve representations. We ve done

independent checking with some valve manufacturers on our

11 ;own;-;We-have-a-consultant::--Idaho-National Engineering- Lab-

12 has done a lot.of'that. There has been a lot of preliminary

13 woxk of that type done..

14

16

Q And do these commitments apply to qualification

not, only of the valves but of the piping configurations, the

control circuiting and operating conditions?17'kay. You'e got about three questions there,, I
18 think.

19 Well, if you want me to divide it up, I will;
20 otherwise, just divide it yourself.

Let me start with the circuitry, which was talked

22 about a little bit this morning. I forget it if was EPRI or

23 Westinghouse; that was talking about valve control circuitry.
24 What EPRI is testing is just the valve circuitry that is

25 supplied with a given valve. If there is any other kind of
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circuitry associated with hooking up the valve and running

leads, let's say, to the control room, those kinds of things,

my guidance from our upper management on. that is that those

kinds of things which EPRI is not directly testing are being

qualified by utilities in accordance with the environmental

qualification required under -- what is the number? IEEE 323,

I think.

WITNESS BUCKLEY: Mr. Reynolds, PG&E has done quite

a bit of work to date on environmental qualification. More-

10 over, they plan on submitting a report shortly on environmenta

~ -qualifications.--They.+ill- be -required- to meet the qualifica-

12 tions of 0737.

13

14

MR;, REYNOLDS: Thank you.

WITNESS "CHERNY: Let.'s see. The other one we had

piping, I think, was another one, piping and supports.

16 BY MR REYNOLDS:

17 Yes.

18 (Witness Cherny) EPRI is heavily instrumenting

19 several discharge piping configurations at the Combustion

20 Engineering facility to get a lot of thermal hydraulic type

21

22

23

24

25

data which will be used to verify one or more computer codes.

that hopefully utilities are going to use to verify that thei

existing discharge piping configurations are adequate to hand

all these subcool liquid and transition type flow loads that

everyone has been talking about. As you probably know, 0737
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says that utility submittals related to that don't have to be

done until January, 1982. So that's the piping.

Was there a third one, too? I forget what you—
Operating conditions.

Operating conditions?

And the similarity of the. testing conditions to

actual opex'ating conditions.

Okay. We have reviewed a lot of that type of

information on 'a generic nature already that has been provided

10

12

13

14

by EPRI in the program plans that were referenced in Mr.

—Carey'- testimony-this-morning ----Ne- have provided comments-

on that in some of the letters that I refex'enced. in my

testimony., As .far as our reactor systems people have told

me so far, they believe that the program as constituted

envelopes all of the PWR operating and design basis accident

conditions but it still is, incumbent upon each utility to

18

confirm that on a plant-specific basis when" they make their

submittals that are required by 0737.

19 And the documentation has not yet been submitted

20

21

and the reason for that is. that the date has not —that the

date is further down the road?

22 Right. The documentation submittal data I think

23 is October 1 for that type of information.

24 Do you think that the steam tests which have been

25 conducted so far envelope the conditions for transition and
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water flow?

No.

Q At page 6 —excuse me —at page 10, line 234,

4 you refer to the Masoneilan 20000 Series PORV tested by EPRI.

Yes.

Q Can you describe the piping configuration used on

the Masoneilan PORV at the Marshall testing facility?
I have seen drawings of that configuration. Xt's

9 been some time 'since I looked at them, but they did test thos

10 valves, as someone pointed out. this morning, with a block

11 '- valve in series" with--it;" As -I- recall-.—well;"I-guess —I'm

12

13

14

15

not in a position 'to say how. closely that conforms'o, for

example,. the piping in the Diablo'anyon plant.

Q Do you know, by any chance —this is the question

I asked earlier this morning, too —what model block valve

16 was in series with the PORVs at Marshall?

17 No, I don't have that information. I'm not sure

18 that EPRI ever provided that to us.

Q All right. Page ll, line 236, you mention the

20 Valon block valve.

21 Yes.

22 Q Can you describe the piping configuration used on

23 the Valon block valve testing at Marshall?

24 Well, as far as I know, the piping configurations

25 for the block valves and the PORVs, these were all tested at
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Marshall, some block valves, if they are typically mounted in

a certain position in the plant, that's how. they were mounted

for those tests. And the motor operated block valves were

always in series in a similar way, as plants typically do

5 mount them.

Do you know what PORV was in series with the block

valve?

Again, I don't know the name of the one. I do

10

12

13

know from the information I'e heard from EPRI that the motor

operated block valve that was tested at Marshall that'

-representative af" the Diablo Canyon. ones was closed'*against

somewhat higher flow than the PORVs at Diablo Canyon have the

capability of passing.

14 How does the configuration, the piping configura-

15 tion compare with that of Diablo Canyon, do you know?

16 A I think I said before I'm not really sure that I
can say. I think that that would be something that PGGE

18 would have to provide us with.

19 All right. Page ll, line 251. You discuss the

20 need for additional block valve testing.

21 Yes.

22 Is it the staff's view that successful testing of

23

24

25

the Valon block valve under saturated steam conditions assure

that the valve will also function properly under transition o

water flow conditions?
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Well, I think I said earlier we have not formed a

definite position on that, yet. There is a feeling on some of
A

the staff's part that by the time you would have to close

block valves, at least on some plants, against transition

flow or liquid flow that the pressures that the valve would

be exposed to would be considerably less than the pressure

that. has been used in a Marshall steam test. 'omeof those

kinds of things have to still be evaluated and we have not
I

done that yet.

10 Page 12, line 265.

--Yes, 265. You refer to an EPRI procedure for-

13 prompt notification of the NRC and others of valve failures.

Yes.

15

16

What were the dates of the EPRI valve failures?

The EPRI valve —you are talking about the block

17 valves nowt

18 Yes.

19 Well, there was -- there were two Westinghouse

20 valves that failed to close. One was tested in I think that

21

22

was June or July of 1980 and there was another one that was

tested in something like the middle of January, 1981. I
23 would really have to check the dates on the Anchor-Darling.

24 Do you know when the NRC was first notified of the

25 EPRI failuresP
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A The NRC was notified of the first —let's see,-'he

test of the first block failure, we were notified sometime in

I guess it was late September. I would have to say that this

procedure that I am=discussing here was not in effect at that

time.

Q All right. Did these valves show up in any other

-- did these failures —excuse me —show 'up on any other

gate valves on -Westinghouse reactors?

10

I'm 'not sure I understood that question.

Did the failure to close which was discovered in

-.11-- —the-block valve-failures, have-they -~. have. similar failures

occurred in other gate. valves in. Westinghouse reactors?

13 We11,. most. of the Westinghouse plants that are

14 operating use Velan type valves, almost all of them; there.

15 may be a couple of exceptions. There is one Westinghouse

block valve on one operating Westinghouse plant that I'm

17 aware of which is being modified. Z guess there's two or

18 three on that plant and they are all being modified. I'm

19 not aware that there is any other. But as you know, there

20 is an' an ZNE bulletin has been sent out on that very

subject and I have not seen all the response to that bulletin

as yet.

MR. NORTON: Excuse me. Could I have the question

24 read back or repeated by counsel?

(The question was read back.)
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MR. NORTON: I believe, if my memory from. having

just heard it is correct, he said did these failures show up

in any other gate valves in any other Westinghouse reactors.
SI don't think the witness answered the question. Maybe he

5 misunderstood the question, because I didn't hear it real

clearly either, but I don't think the answer to the question

was ever given.

WITNESS CHERNY: Let me respond to that. I under-.

stood his question to be. did those kinds of valves appear on

10 any operating Westinghouse plant. That's what I thought he

- was" getty.ng at.- - = - ---

12 MR NORTON: No. He asked—

13 BY MR., REYNOLDS:

14 No. Whether or not those, kinds of valve failures

16

had shown up in any: other gate valves in Westinghouse reactors

A Not that I'm aware of.

17 Is it possible that block valve failures in fact

18 indicate a generic problem in undersizing operators on motor

1g operated gate valves in both safety and non-safety applicatio s?

20 No.

Q Aren't undersized operators more likely to be

discovered under the most stressful or worst case accident

23 conditi'ons?

24

25 Q.

Possibly.

Is it your view that the saturated'team condition
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would be the most stressful or worst case condition?

Well, I don'0 know how to interpret that question,

I guess, because I don't know what you are asking me to com-

pare it against.

Well, you can compare it against any other condi-

tion which you think might be more stressful. It-is up to

you e

But there is saturated steam and there's saturated.

10

steam at which pressures and there's liquid at which pressures

and I'm not quite sure what parameters you are talking about.

'Q"'"' Al'l right;" Why don't we"just take the steam condi

12 tions which were'n effect at the Marshall facility.
13 Okay, .2400 psi saturated steam.

14 Q All right.

A 'nd you are asking me to compare that to what?

16 Any other conditions which you would consider more

17 stressful.
18

19

For block valves?

Yeah. I can ask the question again if that would

20 help.

21 Please do.

22

24

Q All right. Aren't undersized operators more likel
to be discovered under the most stressful or worst case

accident conditions? You can decide what the most stressful

conditions would be, if any.
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MR. NORTON: Excuse me, Your Honor. That question

has been asked and answered. And then he asked another

question after that which is the one the witness is trying

to answer.

MR. REYNOLDS: I don'. think. so.

MR. NORTON: We can have it read back; - That pre-

cise question was asked and answered.

10

JUDGE WOLF: Read the question back, please.

(The question was read back.)

BY MR. REYNOLDS:

11 ---- -- Q--- I think the follow-up question. was whether or not

in your opinion the saturated steam conditions which were in

13 effect at the Marshall facility'ould constitute the most

14 stressful or worst case condition; for the block valves.

15 MR. NORTON: Excuse me. May I ask for a clarifica

16 tion? Is that as they are used in a nuclear reactor or as

17 they are used at Diablo Canyon or as they might be tested at

a worst condition'?

19

20

BX MR. REYNOLDS:

If you can answer that generally speaking and then

21

22

23

perhaps we can: narrow it down if necessary.

A Well, I have some difficultywith the question,

too. But let me just say that we have had some discussions

24 about those conditions with valve manufacturers and nuclear

25 vendors. There is aschool of thought. that believes the





saturated steam conditions may indeed be limiting for that

type of valve.

Q And what is your opinion?

A I haven't formed a complete opinion yet. It is

possible that it is limiting.

Is it possible that the Atlas conditions could be

7 more severe than those tested so far at Marshall?

Well again —I have some difficultywith that

9 question for several reasons, but I think right now, as we

10 said before, we haven't really determined what conditions

11 those valves have"to close -against; even without taking Atlas

12 - into account. So I really don'. know how to respond to your

13 question.

14 Isn't it true that the pressure level during an

15 Atlas 'event would be higher than the pressure which existed

16 during the steam tests at Marshall?

17 Well, are you talking about low power, full power,

18 or what are we talking about?

19

20

Full power.

MR. JONES: Mr. Chairman, that would be irrelevant
21 to this proceeding since this proceeding is on low power.

I would object to the question on that basis.

23

25

JUDGE WOLF: Sustained.

(Pause)

MR. REYNOLDS: I have no further questions of





11235

this panel.

JUDGE WOLF: Thank you, Mr. Reynolds.

Mr. Lanpher, are you ready?

MR. LANPHER: Yes, I am. Just a couple of

questions.

10

12

13

14

15

16

18

19

20

22

23

24
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Q Mr. Cherny, at Page 9 of your testimony, you have

reference I and E Bulletin 81-2; Now, that Bulletin was dated

April 9, 1981, and as of that date, the NRC Staff —and this

is set forth at Page 2 of that Bulletin, it says that the NRC

Staff, as of that date, had not reached any determination as

to the relevance of the Marshall block valve'est'conditions

to the conditions in any specific PWR plant under which block

valve should be able'o close to isolate a stuck-open PORV."

10

12

A Yes.

Q Is that still true today?

A Yes, I think I just discussed that with Mr. Reynolds

Q I just wanted to be sure I understood.

Second, you stated at Page ll of your testimony,

I think that perhaps at other locations, .ds well, that the

need for additional qualification testing of the Velan block

valve was under discussion.
'

17 Now, it is true, is it not, that that block valve

19

20

has only undergone testing under steam conditions?

A Yes.

Q And isn't it true that, un'der NUREG-0737, block

22

23

valves are required to be qualified under all fluid conditions
I

A Well, they. are required to be qualified under all
fluid conditions that, they might,have to be closed against

25

if you had a stuck-open PORV.

That is what I was saying earlier; we haven't fully
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defined what 'those conditions might be. It may well be that

the steam test that has already been performed may, indeed,

envelope all those other conditions. We just have not complet d

4'an evaluation of that.
4.

For example, I think I said earlier, some people
1,

feel that. even if you had'to close that valve-'against water

or transition flow, that as far as such things as core

uncove'ry, and so forth, that you may not have to close the
J

valve until you are down to 1,500 PSI, just to pick' number,

in which case it may well be that the 2,400 PSI steam test,

fully qualifies the valve for that 1,500 pound liquid closure

capability.
13 Q 'ut no determination has been made as of this date

14 that steam conditions do, in fact., envelope'he worst case

or constitute the worst case, such that you wouldn't have to

conduct testing of the other conditions?

17 A If you are talking in the context of just NUREG-0737

19

20

21

22

requirements for block valves, that is true.

. MR. LANPHER: I have no further questions.

JUDGE WOLF: Thank you, Mx-. Lanpher.

Do you have any questions, Mr. Norton?

MR. NORTON: No.

23 MR. JONES: . No redirect.
24 'JUDGE WOLF: No redirect. Did cross by Mr. Lanpher

raise any questions for you, Mr. Reynolds?
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MR. REYNOLDS: No, it did not.

'JUDGE WOLF: If there are no further questions, the

panel is excused.

4, (Whereupon, the panel was excused.)

MR. OLMSTEAD: Mr. Chairman, I assume we are going

JUDGE WOLF: Yes. T

matter" for a second here.

to go back to the Emergency Planning Panel now? —-"'
~

'eremay be just a preliminary

10

MR. OLMSTEAD: Okay.
r

MR. NORTON: Excuse me, Your Honor. Am I to under-

11 ~

ur
stand. now that we are done, completely and totally done, with

block valves?

13

14,;

JUDGE WOLF: That is correct; yes.

.MR.. NORTON: Excuse me, Your Honor. I understand

, 15 I 'misspoke; that I said "block valves," and I meant Contention

24, all valves.'e are done with that?

JUDGE WOLF: Yes. I understood that testimony on

18 that contention is now completed.

19 MR. OLMSTEAD: Mr. Chairman, could we have a few

20 minutes to rearrange people here?
'1

22

23

24

JUDGE WOLF: Yes. We will take a recess.

(Recess.)

JUDGE WOLF: ,Back on the .record.

MR. REYNOLDS: Judge Wolf, I just have a brief matte

I was handed a statement to be given to the Board fr m
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a member of the City Council of Pismo Beach, attaching

Resolutions approved by,the City Council of Pismo Beach with

respect. to Diablo Canyon, and I would like to give -it to the-

Board.

JUDGE WOLF: Very well, you. may.

6 Mr. Brown, are we "ready--now?

MR. BROWN: Yes, I am, Judge Wolf.
'UDGEWOLF: You may proceed when you are set.

Whereupon,

10

12

G. NORMAN LAUBEN

JOHN R SEARS

BARTHOLOMEW C. BUCKLEY

13

14

resumed the witness stand, and having. been previously duly

,=sworn,, were examined and testified as follows:

"..„-, 15 . CROSS-EXAMINATION (Resumed)

16 BY MR. BROWN:

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

Q Mr. Sears, I am going to have a brief series of

questions for you. They are going to cover four areas, just
so you will see where I am going. The first. is going to deal

with actually just clarifying the record, so that-I can be

clear in my own mind, and the record is clear, on precisely

what criteria you are applying in the review of the three

plans we are discussing here.

The second area will deal with the FEMA relationship

25 to this matter.





5

Zo
The third is going to deal with some general matters,

as will the fourth.

Could you please state for us precisely what the

Staff relied on in its review of PG & E's Emergency Plan for
A

low-power testing in accepting, for purposes of Staff support p

7

'0

- the PG & E. Plan? And I 'am really asking there, -sir,- for a

clarification of what criteria; for example, 10. C.F.R., Part 5
)

and Appendix E, or anything else.

If you'ould just point us, really, to the documents-
e

that you used.

12

A . (Witness Sears) The documents I used, sir, was.
t

NUREG-0654, .Revision l.
z' e~). < 13

14

Q Okay. Just to make sure, then you were relying on

Section 50.47 of 10 C.F.R.; is that correct?
15

16

17

18

19

20

21

A Well, I do my evaluations, sir, on the basis of

specific criteria in NUREG-0654, Revision 1.

Q Okay. Then I will'sk you a "yes" or "no," if you

can answer it: Did you rely on 10 C. F. R., Part- 50, and

. Appendix E, and Reg. Guide 1. 101, Revision 1, that were in

existence prior to the promulgation -of Section 50.47 during—
A Yes, sir.

,

22

23

24

25

Q You relied on, Reg. Guide l.'101, Revision 1; is that

correct? ';.

A,-,- Yes, sir.
Q And did you rely on Part 50 and Appendix E as they
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existed prior to the new Regulation that was promulgated in
2 19 80?

A-;-. Yes, sir.
AC

Q Now,. let us just, for the moment put behind us the-

question* of; PG;, a *E's. Plan and look exclusively at'he State Pl

and the local Plan.

Can you please tell us on what, for low-.power operat,
on't

Diablo Canyon, did you rely on in accepting, as adequate,

10

the State and local Emergency Plans? What I am real.ly getting

at is, did you rely upon two things? ~

This is what I have gleaned from your testimony:

."=,: - 12,'', First, the concurrence under the previous system of concurring

. in; state plans under NUREG-75/ill and Sup. 1 to that, and

14 'secondly, the so-called "Finding," as you stated in your

16

17

: testimony, of FEMA?

A Yes, sir.
Q And I have assumed, from.reading your testimony,

those are the only two documents that you-relied on?

19

20

A No, sir, that is not true.

Q Can you then please explain what else you relied on

in finding acceptable for low-power operation at Diablo Canyon

the State and local Emergency Plans?

23 A Yes, sir. I also relied upon the San Luis County

24 Sheriff's Evacuation Plan, and T. also relied upon the San Luis

County -- I guess it is called "Emergency Response Plan," or





some thing.

Q Okay. And, first, could you identify where those

are-in the record before us?

A I do believe they are attached to the red document
=44

r

here, the Emergency Plan for PG 6 E.

Q Mr. Sears, will you please explain for the,.'record

the process through which you relied on these?

A' read them, sir. I, in this case, placed great

reliance upon the ability of the local Sheriff to respond, and

I read this document and, on the basis of my judgment, h'aving

read. it, I came to the conclusion that the local Sheriff

12

13

could respond and assist people in taking protection actions

if they were necessary in the Low-Population Zone.

14 Fine. 'Could you state for the record some of the

critical considerations that influenced your judgment, and

16 perhaps we can have the Board and all of us wi'th copies of

17 the PG 6 E Emergency Plan open to that, if you can point to

us exactly where it is, and then we would-appreciate if you

would point to some of the more signific'ant factors that

20

21

influenced your judgment.

A Yes, sir.
22 Q Mr. Sears, just for convenience of all of us who

are going to follow this, if once you find it- you can point

24 to the page, we would appreciate it if you could state that.

JUDGE WOLF: We don'. have a copy of that.





11243

(Whereupon, a copy of the document was handed to

Judge Wolfe.)

BY MR BROWN:

Q Mr, Sears, have you identified the Plan, where it- i.s

in the large volume that PG & E submitted for the records

A Yes, sir.

8

10

Q Could you please state that, for the Board's help'P

A'es. In Appendix 3 to this document, the Appendix

is labeled, "San Luis Obispo County Nuclear Power Plant

Emergency Evacuation," and on Page 6 of'hat document, the

~Jr~ 11 'following, statement:

12'c "In the event that the principal members of the

,„ 13 ~'County OES have not yet assembled and the Emergency

14 . -. Coordinator at the Plant- recommends the immediate

15, precautionary evacuation of the LPZ, the Watch

17

Commander at the Sheriff's Department has the authority

to order the evacuation of the. LPZ."

18 Q Now, is that the principal factor which influenced

your judgment, or are there others that you would likewise—

A That is the principal factor, sir.

Q And does that mean that had this sentence not been

there; that your judgment could not have been rendered to

support acceptance of the local Emergency Plan for Diablo

24 Canyon at low-power operations

25 A I consider this a very important sentence, sir.
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9 . I don't want to in any way argue with you,. but my

question was actually: But for- this; could you have supported
N

PG 6 E's operation at„ Diablo Canyon at low power?

4 MR. OLMSTEAD: Mr. Chairman,- I am not. sure that

7

8

prefacting the question with, "I don't want to be argumenta-

tive," does the trick. I think that, essentially-,'-he is askin

the witness to speculate on what he would have done i'f certain

inform'ation had not been in the document, and the information

10

is in the document, so I don't see -the relevance of the questi

MR. BROWN: No, it is nothing like,that. I am just

. 12

13

, 14

iasking Mr. Sears, if this sentence were not here, would you

.;now support. the operation of'Diablo Canyon for low-power

;,operation.

MR. NORTON: Excuse me, Your Honor. That is an

.15

. 16

18

19

20

entirely improper question. It assumes fa'cts not in evidence,

as Mr. Olmstead pointed out, but, worse than that, it doesn'

tell him what other facts might be there, or if the sentence

hadn't been here, what else he would have done. Would he

have gone and talked to somebody, would he have done this,
done that.

21 It is a completely improper hypothetical, that.

~ 23

24

25

calls for speculation.

MR.'ROWN: That is all untrue.

I have asked this gentleman, Mr. Sears, who testifie
that this was the principal consideration that influenced his





judgment. Now, I just want him to say'that if this were not

there, would he not support Diablo Canyon at low power.

MR. NORTON: The same objection.=-

MR. BROWN: Your Honor, X would appreciate-it if
, I

you would instruct—
JUDGE WOLF: I don't see- the materiality of any answ

7 to that question.

MR. BROWN: Well, Judge Wolf, X would be happy to

explain it.
10 JUDGE WOLF: I beg your pardon2

MR.. BROWN: I will be happy to explain it.
~12,

13

;,14

;;15

16

This gentleman just testified several moments ago,

or a minute ago or so, that this sentence is the reason that h

is able to support Diablo Canyon at low power. Now, I said,

if this sentence were not here, would you be able to support

it, and I would like his answer, because I have a follow-up

17 question or two, which are highly material.

IS MR. NORTON: Excuse me, Your Honor.

2D

21

22

MR. BROWN: I mean, everyone doesn't want this

answered, because the critical issue has just. been joined, and

I ask that the witness be instructed to answer. There is no

basis for technical objections to such a simple'question.

23 MR. NORTON: Excuse me, Your Honor.

24

25

It seems that if you make -enough flowery speeches

around an improper question, it somehow changes the color and





makes it proper.

3

I would also ask. the question we are going to be

asked: Would'hat delete the Footnote of that sentence, which

says, "The. Sheriff's Office maintains detailed procedures. for

evacuation of the Low-Population Zone"

6 MR. BROWN: Listen-to-him'oach the witness.

MR. NORTON: I am not coaching the witness at all.
I am r'eading the. sentence that Mr. Brown wants questioned,

and he is excluding the Footnote.

10

12

13

MR. BROWN: Your Honor, I ask that the witness be

instructed to respond to the 'question.

MR. OLMSTEAD: Mr. Chairman, this started off as my

'bjection-, and now the witness'nswer has been characterized

14

15 .

16

17

18

19

20

"'n 'a*.manner, different than what it was given.

His answer to the preceding question was that this

was a very important factor. He didn t say it was the only

factor; he said it was a very important factor.

Then the next question was, well-, if this factor

weren't there, would you withdraw your support of Diablo

Canyon, and it was that question I objected to. It is imprope

21

22

What the witness may or may not say if the question is phrased

properly, I don' know.

23

24

25

JUDGE WOLF: I will sustain the objection.

Let's move on to the next question.

MR. BROWN: Okay.
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BY MR. BROWN:

Q How important is. this sentence to you? What does

"very important" mean,'Mr. Sears?

A It means very important, sir.

Q ~ Okay. What does "very important." mean in the contex

:of your acceptance of this-Plan?--

bK. NORTON: Objection; argumentative. The words

-"very important" are clear English.

JUDGE WOLZ: Sustained.

10 BY MR BROWN:

:: 12

(Q., 13

14

15

16

Q Now,, 'I want you to tell me how you interpret these

. words. I am going to ask you what. the words mean, so the

Board will understand what this sentence means, the. way you

understand it, and I can understand it that way, also, so

that the record is clear precisely what this sentence means.

It is one that you say 'is very important.

17 Would you please refresh your recollection of this

sentence?

19 A Yes, sir.

g0l

20

21

22

23

24

25

Q If you would like to read .it again, I will give you

the time, Mr. Sears.

A Well, what this sentence means is that, in the event

that. the principal members of the County OES have not yet

assembled, and the Emergency Coordinator at the Plant

recommends the immediate precautionary evacuation of the LPZ,
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the Natch Commander at the Sheriff's Department has the

authority to order the evacuation of the LPZ.

That is what it means.

Q Thank you. And what does the word "authority" mean

there? In your mind, how do you interpret it?

A I interpret the word "authority" to.
mean.."authority,'ir.

Q So it is a tautology; "authority" means
"authority?"'learly;

yes, sir. If I have authority to do some-

thing, I have the authority to do it'.
' "And from where is that. authority derived?

MR. OLMSTEAD: Objection, Your Honor.

BY MR. BROWN:

15

Q Authority from whom? Nho authorized them, Mr. Sears

A I couldn't tell you, sir. I couldn't tell you from

17

this document. I read this document, and this is what it says

MR. OLMSTEAD: Mr. Chairman, I have an objection to

20

that question, because there is no foundation to question a

statement that is in the Plan.

In other words, if Mr. Brown had laid a foundation

someplace in .this record to indicate that somehow the Sheriff

doesn't have the lawful authority that the Sheriff presumably

has, then the question might lie, but it doesn't lie —we

would never get anywhere if, every time somebody says the

Sheriff's Department has the authority, we had to go into the
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basis for the statement.

MR. NORTON: Excuse me, Your Honor.

JUDGE WOLF: Yes.

MR. NORTON: I don't know if the Board can-hear it,
but there are a couple of people sitting to the extreme'.right

in the front row that are commenting on every question, every

answer, every objection, rather loudly, and I don't think. it
=is fair to the witnesses, and I don't think it is fair to

the Counsel, to have to proceed under those cir'cumstances.--

10 I appreciate, you are further away from it than we

are, and you may not be hearing, it, and I would ask that it be

stopped..

13

14

JUDGE, WOLF: It is requested that no comments be

made on. any answers to questions, nor no loud speaking to

interfere with the progress of this hearing.

16 Mr. Brown, we are having difficulty here, but what

was your last question?

18 MR. BROWN: I had asked, what does the word "authori y II

mean to this gentleman. He told me "authority" means. "authori

I said, from what source is that au'thority derived. And I wil
make it clear.

y II

22 BY MR. BROWN-

23 Q Do you mean legal authority? Do you mean authority

24 from PG a E? What is the source? What kind of "authority"

does this word mean?
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A I will answer that.

It is certainly not authority from PG & E, sir.
JUDGE WOLF: Nell, who is it authority from, Mr. Sea s?

WITNESS SEARS: Sir, the copy I have of this documen

states that the Plan is prepared by the Office of Emergency

Services, Willard V. Waggoner, Director, George L. Silva/

Civil Disaster Coordinator, and it also states, "Plan approved

by Board of Supervisers, December 22nd, 1976.."

I would assume that the word "authority"'n here

is derived from this Board of Supervisors.

BY MR . BROWN:

,-., 12

13

14

Q Thank you. Now, when you read this sentence, and

when you read it now, what does "Watch Commander" mean, to you?

A "Natch Commander" means a man who is on watch in

the Sheriff's Office and has command over the watch.

16 Q And when it says,- in the line above. that, that: the

Emergency Coordinator at the Plant "recommends the immediate

precautionary evacuation of the LPZ," how do you interpret the

phrase, "immediate precautionary evacuation?"

20 A I interpret the phrase exactly as it says, sir;
21 "immediate precautionary evacuation" says precisely what it

says to me.

Q It just means what it means.

24 Could you please tell us, are there thresholds in

this Plan as to how promptly "immediate" evacuation would
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2

satisfy other provisions of this Plan?

A No, sir, there are not.

Q Now, can the Sheriff cause the evacuation of the

Montana De Oro State Park?

A The Sheriff can call —he has an agreement,,I'elie

through some acronym called MAST -with the Military.people at

e,

7 the Hunter-Liggett Air Base, and he can call them,'and they
J

can dispatch a helicopter to warn the people in the Montana

De Oro State Park.

10 Q Now, he can call these people. Their, capability

to,respond, of cburse, is independent of his calling them—

12- ,,A, The capability in their response, sir, is up to

-; themselves.

14 Q, . That is right. It is possible that they couldn'

15. : respond, is'n't it'?

16

17

18

19

20

A --,If.-they fell down and broke a leg, I'ould imagine
I

they would have trouble getting out of the Park; yes, sir.
Q No, we are referring to the people who are going to

assist the Sheriff.

A You mean- the people in the. helicopter, sir? .

21 Q Yes.

22

23

24

25

A It is possible that, if they were disabled, they

could not respond; yes, that is true.

Q I guess there could be weather conditions; heavy

fog, for e'xample, of the kind we saw here several morni'ngs,
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that might preclude the use of helicopters?

A This is possible, but they do have all-weather

helicopters.

Q which makes it possible for the pilots to see,better

in fog?
'H

A There is IFR in helicopters; it is. possible. All-
weather helicopters fly in all kinds of'eather, yes. It. is

also possible—

10

Q Do pilots fly them?

A Sir, would you permit me to finish my-answer before

12

i3

14

15

16

,you start the next one?

It is also possible that there could be some kind

of weather conditions in which it is not possible to get a

helicopter off the ground.

Q And have you done an evaluation of the frequency

of'hose fog conditions in the area of the fields from which

18

19

the helicopters leave in the lIontana De Oro State Park?

A No, sir.

zrzr

22

(Please continue reading on the next numbered page.)

24





BY MR~ BROWN:
1.1253

3'.

Q Mr ~ Sears g I wou ld like to ask you' question now

about your own perspective and your purposes in evaluating--
'as you evaluate this plan ~ Is it, the purpose of this plan

to protect;the public health and safety?

(Witness Sears) —Yes~- sir.
r'ow do you —what do you bring to the plan during

your evaluation with respect to the meaning of "public?"

A The public people here, sir.-'. You, 'I,*the.,Boardf

10 all of us ~

12

Q Could it mean a thousand people only?

A It could mean 200 million people in the U.S.; we

13 are all part of the public ~

14 Q Could it mean a small number of people?

A It could mean one, two,.ten, 200 million. I
16

17

18

we are all part of the public, sir.-

Q Now, let us say it meant. one, two,,or tan, for

purposes of my next question. Is it the purpose of this

. plan to protect one," two, .or ten people during the low power

20 operation of Diablo Canyon?

22

24

25

A The purpose is to protect one, two or ten or 20 or

,
50 or any number ~

Q Now g yesterday, yesterday there was a question

asked by Mr. Reynolds with respect to the distance of the

Montana De Oro State Park. This is at transcript page 11067,
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and at line 19, the question was, "How far away is Montana

De Oro.State Park from the plant?" Your answer, sir., was

4,

"About four miles north, sire three .to four miles. north."

X would like you to look at the page- in the p3an

that has the scale drawing of the location of the.-p3ant'and

the park, and just scale it~ because as we look at it, the

park of'ourse has a range. Xt begins at one point> and it
"2

ends at another, and covers several mi-lest I''think, I would

like the record to be very clear on precisely-the distance-

10 of it, ~ Xt is in Appendix VIII to'he County p3an, I was

just told.

12 MR. NORTON: May I have the page reference t'o the

13 trans cript, please?

14 MR. BROWN: 11067. It is Appendix VXXI to the

15 County Emergency Response Plan, Mr. Sears ~

16

17

18

19

BY MR ~ BROWN:

Do you have it, Mr. Sears?

(Witness Sears) I do indeed, thank you .

JUDGE WOLF: Mr. Brown, what. section are we looking

20 for?

21

22

23

MR. BROWN: Xt is Appendix VIII
'UDGEWOLF: Ei;ght2

MR BROWN: Yes, eight. The numeral. VIII, to the

County evacuation plan, which is'tab number 10, Appendix 10

25 to- the plan.
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Mr. Sears, if you would just -- you can scale it,
if you would like to —if you have a ruler, we can scale it

4 off, or something. else.

(Witness Sears) Yes, sir.
Q . Okayo

7 A And I —what was your question sir, now?

yV Q I would like you to scale for us, using the scale

9 .. at. the bottom of that page, the distance from=the power'plant:

I to the closest. point. of Montana, De Oro State: Park and.then to

the farthest point, so we just have for the record the range

12, of'istance of this park,

xs

14

But "i;f you -- Mr, Sears, if you could wait before

you answer, the. Board is still searching for the page.

15

16

17

A May I respond yet, sir?

Q .Yes, please.

A A very rough estimate on this blue piece of paper

18 says that the nearest point is about possibly a. mile and

19 three-quarters, and the farthest is possibly five and a half

20 miles .

Q Thank you.

22 A So that when my response was between three and four@

23 this about where the middle of the park was.

24 Q Well, thank you very much for going through this

25 exercise. So just, for the record, I assume you do not rule
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out the possibility of people in the back country in the

2 Montana De Oro State Park .being there when weather conditions

3 were adverse to the use of the helicopters pursuant to the

4 Sheriff's agreement so that these individuals could not be-

5 contacted by" the use of those helicopters?

A 'o what is your--question? Is that a question, sir?

You said assume something?

Q Is that correct?

A I don't know. I didn't hear a question. -What i,s

10 your question now, sir?

Q - Is it correct that you do not rule out the

possibility of persons being in the back country at, Montana

~ 13 De.Oro State Park under weather conditions which prevent the

. 14 use .of the helicopters

r 15 A It is a possibility that somebody could be there,

yes, sir .

17 Q Now, I am addressing a hypothetical with ten

18 people who are there. How are they going -to be contacted

19 under those conditions, under the provisions of this plan.

20 Could you please point, to the provisions of the plan that

21 deal with-that situation?

22 MR. NORTON: Excuse me, Your Honor ~ If we are

23 going to have hypotheticals, may we have the conditions, all
24 the facts that are necessary, instead of saying under those

conditions, may we find out where those people are, et ceterat
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: et cetera, all the facts, not just some imaginary facts, but

the hypothetical facts that. Mr. Brown wants addressed?

MR. OLMSTEAD: Mr. Chairman, I am afraid I have a

4 more fundamental objection to this line of questioning. The

testimony has established, and we have all stipulated

pursuant to Joint Intervenor'si Exhibit, 111 that. the current
e ~%.

notification requirements which exist in'5047 as "a"result of

the November changes are not yet 'fully implemented, Now@

that, is the fact as it sits on this record.
'0

The review that Mr. Sears has testified to is the

review of" the State and local plans submitted prior to that

'chamge in regulations, and Mr. Brown has not. laid a basis

for a, requirement, that existed under that criteria for the

14'. type, of notification that he is trying to demonstrate does

not exist in that plan, so even if he.were able to prove what

it is he is seeking to prove, he wouldn't have proved any-

thing that deals with the requirements at issue
18 MR. BROWN: Judge Wolf, the only- thing that it would

prove is that there could be people stranded in this park

, who could not be evacuated.

21 MR. OLMSTEAD: And I presume that is why the

regulations were changed.

MR. BROWN: I want to know, under the review Mr.

24 Sears has done, whether he can show us in the documents he has

used for his review if there is any way that the individuals
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2 addressed a moment ago could be evacuated.

MR; NORTON: Excuse me, Your. Honor. Again; the
I

problem is, he talks about these conditions. What conditions?

What weather conditions? How long are those- weathex

conditions going to pexsist- to have relevancy. to this

proceeding. He can'0 just say these conditions without

8 . anybody, the Board or the witness or anyone else, knowing

9 what he is talking about,"

10 sitting in one spot for a

Is he talking about a hurricane "

week? What, is he talking about:?

11...4gh@P. auditions?

,„I don't mind the question being asked if he

, 13 ..i:~%i:Mes. the conditions he is talking about so somebody

,14 ...mn.-~ve an intelligent answer to.the question.

15 MR. BROWN: Judge Wolf, Mr. Norton just keeps

16:,~ching the witness ~ Hard questions are here. The

17 conditions I am. asking this gentleman to. address are those

18 which were in his mind when he in the earlier question said

19 that it was possible that fog conditions could', under —at.

20 times prevent helicopters from being used. to get the people

21 in the park.

22 ~ Now, given those conditions, in his mind, I am just.

23 using his words, isn t it possible -- I want him to tell me

24 if there is any other means through this plan that those

25 people would be evacuated?
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JUDGE WOLF: You may answer, Mr. Sears~ if you know f

or if you can.

WITNESS SEARS: There may be conditions due to

weather when a helicopter would not be able to fly over

Montana De Oro State Park. I have been informed by- my

colleague that the time for fuel,.melting. in low power testing

may-be as long as 15 hours. I would expect, that in =15-hourst

the weather would change. This is a seacoast area. The

10

weather would change, and with the changing area; one could

fly a helicopter in there to warn people in the back hills~
BY MR+. BROWN:

12

13

g I only have one more question for you then, we are

going to dispense with this matter. When you said you would

14

16

17

expect that the weather would change in 15 hours, what is he

professional basis that you use for your. statement of
1*

expecting the weather in this area to change within 15 hours ~

4

A (Witness Sears) I am not a professional

meteorologist, sire

19

20

Q Thank you. I would like to ask the question of

whether you have considered the possibility of recommending

21 that PG a E provide to individuals for work with the Park to

22

23

24

assure that individuals who do go into the back country and

might be exposed to situations where they could not be

evacuated, to have a portable radio with them, so that a

special alerting system might be devised to protect these
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individuals in the event of a release, have you considexed

that idea?

A No, sire I have not considexed that.

Q Just to clarify one further point, on page-'six of

the evacuation authority of the County Evacuation Plan,"

- Point. B, is it —do you have that, Mr. Sears?

A Yes, sir. I do.

Q Is it correct that this sentence says that the ~

State Parks and Beaches within San Luis Obispo County will
10 be evacuated on order of the Chief Ranger in charge or his

designated representative?

12 A Yes, sire That is what it says.

( '3
14

Q Fine, well, let us move on now, but before we do

that, I would like just the record to show «-

16

A My I amplify my answer'

Q You surely may, sure.

17

19

20

22

23

24

A Et does seem to me that if indeed a helicopter

were flying over the back area, and the advice .came from the

helicopter for people to leave the area, it really wouldn'

make any difference whether this was an Army helicopter pilot
who made this announcement to the people, or the Chief

Ranger .

Q Well, the question is who would order the

helicopter?

A Who would get, the helicopter. would be the Sheriff's
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2 Q Now, this sentence, in A, I believe, you cal1 very

important or vexy significant. Are thexe 'other parts. of

this plan, particular provisions, which are in the- same

5 category as vexy important as influencing your judgment:. to.

6 .support this County plan in-this-proceeding.'

That'was the. most important, sir.
Q Thank. youi Now,- before I go on, I want to make sure

~at you have your"answer compl'ete. Are thexe- any .other

10 parts you would like to cite for the record that are

"*particularly significant or important as'nfluencing your

12 judgment that we should have before the Board?

13 MR. OLMSTEAD: Obj ection ~ Asked and answered.

14 JUDGE WOLF: I think that question has been

15 answered, Mr. Brown.

16 MRS BROWN': 'All right, we willmove on.

17 BY MR+ BROWN:

18

19

Q What was the FEMA/NRC Steering Committee, or what
1

is that. Committee?

20 A (Witness Sears) The FEMA/NRC.—

21

22

Q Yes, go ahead.

A -- Steering Committee, sir, consisted of -- to the

23 best of my knowledge -» the following people: I think there

24 were four FEMA people on it. I believe there was Robert Ryant

John McConnell, Doc Collins —that is, Harold Collins ~
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Everybody knows him as Doc Collins. And I think. the fourth

man was Sam, and I may mispronounce his last. namet

Wengrovitz ~ The NR—

Q Well —yes, sir.
A Shall I continue?

Q Sure

A The NRC members, I do believe, were'rian Grimes"

: and James Sniezek

Q Okay, what was the purpose of the Committee?

10 A The purpose of the Committee was to coordinate

, efforts between NRC, and FEMA in the overall emergency

12

13

planning effort by. the Federal Government in. support of

nuclear:. power plants ~

14-

15

Q And was it establish pursuant to a Memorandum of

Understanding between FEMA and the NRC?

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23 .

24

A " Yes, sir+

MR. BROWN: Judge Wolft,I would like to have,

'arked for identification as Governor Brown's Exhibi:t 3 the

- memorandum of understanding bet.meen NRC and FEMA to

accomplish a prompt involvement in radiological emerg'ency

planning and preparedness, dated January 11, 1980

'Whereupon,.the above-mentioned,

document was marked as

Governor Brown's Exhibit No. 3

25 for identification.)
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2'MR"."BROWN:: I would like to point out on several of

the pages, particularly page five, I see some underscoring

which was not in the original document.. That was added by-

some individual not'on the Committee, maybe even myself ~

f

BY MR+ BROWN:

7 Q Mr. Sears, do you have a copy of the document

"'efore you?

(Witness Sears) I do,

10 Q Have you recognized this to be the memorandum of

t 12

understanding'between the two agencies that we just
alluded to?

13

14

A Yes, sir.
Q Can you tell me who the chairmen of the Committee

15

16

were, please, and I think I address your attention to

attachment one?

17 A This document states that:-the co-chairmen were

Brian Grimes, NRC and Robert Ryan t FEMA ~

19 Q And then could you look at attachment 2, sir, point

20

21

1, which states list of NRC personnel assigned to FEMA

through June, 1980?

22

23

A Yes, sir.
Q Is the R ~ Ryan listed there the same R ~ Ryan who

24 was the,.-co-chairman of the Committee?

25 A Yes, sir
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Q So is it correct, then, that 'Mr. Ryan was acting as

co-chairman for FEMA while we was actually on leave for the

NRC pursuant to the provisions of the memorandum of

understanding?

A I would not call it, on leave, sir. He was- on. detail

Q Thank you ~ Now g in your testimony, you re ferred to

a finding, and as I recall, in your testimony, if you could

8 address. yourself to page six, and in your answer to the

9 question at line 131, where is FEMA's finding- documented,--

10 you referred to a memorandum for Harold Denton and'ohn

11~:; "McConnell.'from the FEMA/NRC Steering Committee, and in the

12

. 13

14

interim agreement of those two agencies, on criteria for

low power testing.
/

Are those two documents to which you.referred in

15... your response beginning at line 131 the two attachments in

16 Governor Brown's Exhibit Number 1?

18

19

20

A I do not have a copy of Governor Brown's Exhibit 1.

Q Perhaps your Counsel can provide it for you .

A Yes, sir.
Q Can you point, Mr, Sears, to where the Word

21 "finding" is used in either of these two documents?

22 A No, sir. What.;I can point to is the statement that

23 this agreement is based on the considerations discussed in

24 the exchange of letters between Harold Denton, NRC, and
'5

John McConnell, FEMA, both dated February 14, 1980.
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Q „And you say -- am X correct to interpret your

answer to mean that the finding to which you are referring is

evidenced by that exchange of letters?

A Yes, sir,

6

MR. BROWN: I would like to mark for'dentification

two letters .. The first, as-Governor Brown's- Exhibit Number 4

will be the letter to Harold Denton from John McConnell dated

February 14, and as the Governor Brown's Exhibit. Number 5,

"the letter from Harold Denton to John McConnell ~

10

12

(Whereupon,, the above-mentioned

documents'ere. marked as

Governor Brown's Exhibit Nos.

13 4 and 5; for identification.)

14 BY MR ~ BROWN:

15

, 16

17

18

Q Mr. Sears, I would appreciate it if you would like

to take a moment to read these letters or in any other way

refresh your recollection, please go ahead and do it, because

X have a question or two for you concerning the letters.

(Witness Sears) Thank you .

20 Q And X would appreciate whenever you are-prepared,

21 if you would".just, let the Board and me know.

22

/// ~ Please continue reading next numbered page ////
24

25
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4;

5'R.
BROWN: Judge Wolf,'ardon me, but Mr. Olmstead

C

and I just found what probably —I'l let him speak for him-

self,. but I think he indicated to me that in the letter to
l

John McConnell in the first sentence -- that document is
Gov. Brown,'s Exhibit 5 —the first sentence,- it refers"to a

letter of February ll. Mr-;-Olmstead=i.ndicated that he thinks

..it's a typo. We tentatively agree that'he-will'onfirm that.
'. If it is a typographical error, parties will not be notified

of the fact and we would like the record just to be, to show

10 that it is a typographical error.

12.

However, if there is in fact a different letter of

February, 11, then Mr. Olmstead will submit that to the Board

13

15

16

18

19

and .all the parties. If Mr. Olmstead wants to comment on

my represen'tations, I.'d appreciate it.
MR. OLMSTEAD: - The only comment I have is that

Mr. Brown and I were getting a little irritated with one

another about these letters because. he just produced one that

he had had me FAX (?) out here and it turns out that he was

.,c'oncerned about the date. It is my belief that these two

20 letters were prepared in each agency to be transmitted and

21

22

24

25

that the NRC thought the FEMA letter.was going to be trans-

mitted before theirs, but they ended up being transmitted on

the same day. So one letter re fers to a letter of February

14 and that letter is dated February 14. The other letter
refers to a letter of February ll, but it is dated February
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14. So that appears to be what the problem is, but we will
verify that when we get back to Washington.

BY MR. BROWN:

Mr. Sears, are you now prepared?

Yes, sir. I think, sir, that all of this paper

has to be taken in totality; I'm'ot a lawyer and the word

"findings" if you are looking for a specific word or phrase

or sentence in a particular piece of paper that says this is
a finding, I think that the whole business here has to be

10

12

13

17

19

20

21

22

24

25

looked at completely. As you can see from these documents,

there was an agreement between Harold Denton and John

McConnell that certain criteria for authorization for low

power testing would be set up by the NRC FEMA Steering Com-

mittee. And then there is this document from the FEMA NRC

Steering Committee which has emergency preparedness criteria
for low power testing. That document is signed by Brian

Grimes and by Robert Ryan. It says that the FEMA. NRC Steerin

Committee has agreed for the purposes of low power testing

up to 5 percent power that new commercial nuclear facilities
that .the public health and safety is adequately protected if
such facility is located in a state which has received a

concurrence under the previous voluntary concurrence program ~

-- and I might add parenthetically that this includes the

State of California -- administered by the NRC and based on

evaluation by a multi-agency federal regional advisory commit
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tee. In addition, operator plans at individual sites must be

consistent with both the existing NRC Appendix E to.l0 CFR

Part 50 and NRC Regulatory Guide 1.101 in order to assure

adequate protection for public health and safety prior to
'low power testing.

'6 So would it be-'fair to- say when you used the word

"finding" in your testimony you were referring to the first
paragraph of the FElQ. NRC interim agreement on criteria for
low power testing at new commercial nuclear facilities?

10 I think it is more fair to say my testimony is

'2

14

based an the whole picture here, sir, including the letters
back. and forth between Harold Denton and McConnell, the

interim agreement on the criteria from the NRC FEMA Steering

Committee, the total picture.

15 Now is it the NRC's, position that this interim

16 , agreement continues in force -today?

17 Yes, sir.
18 Q 'And is it the NRC's position that the first para-

19

20

graph, which refers to Appendix E to part 50 and Reg Guide

1.101 continues in force today. for purposes of reviewing powe

21 plants for low power test licenses?

22 Yes, sir.
23

24

MR. BROWN: Now there is one other document that.

I have which was provided to me by Mr. Olmstead which I would

like to mark as Governor's Exhibit No. 6, and that is a lette
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to Harold Denton dated March 12 from John McConnell.

(The document was marked for

identification as Gov. Brown's

Exhibit No. 6.)

BY MR. BROWN:

I would appreciate it. if you would; take a look

. at it and refresh yourself.

(Pause while the witness,. examines the document.)

MR. OLMSTEAD: Mr. Chairman, while we are handling

10 this detail, because he did ask what the Commission s position

13

14

was, I would ask you to take official notice of the document

I presented to the Board and the parties earlier this week,

dated April 22, 1981, the memorandum to William Dircks from

Samuel Chilk on Secrissy ('?) 81-188 Emergency Preparedness.

JUDGE WOLF: The Board will take official notice

of that document.

17

18

MR. OLMSTEAD: Thank you.

BY MR. BROWN:

19 Have. you read Governor's Exhibit No. 6, Mr. Sears?

20 Yes, sir.
21

22

23

24

25

Q Now before we go to any questions related to that,
I would appreciate it if you would look at the first page o f
the Governor's Exhibit 1, which is entitled Memorandum for
John W. Macy, Jr., Director, from John W. McConnell. The

subject is off-site emergency planning requirements for low
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power testing. It' .date is March 12.

Q

Yes,sir. I am looking at it.
Yes. Would you take whatevex time you need to

read it?
(Pause while the witness examines the document.)

Have you read it?
Yes, sir.

~ Q Now both this document, the March 12 memorandum,

9 and the March 12 letter from Mr. McConnell to. Mr. Denton,

10 relate to FEMA. The first is an internal memorandum of FEMA,

the second is a letter from FEMA's Assistant Associate Directo

for Population Preparedness to the NRC's Mr. Denton. I can

13 go through, Mr. Sears, a lot of questions on these documents

14 which I would like to ask or if, given the brief examination

15 of you we had yesterday on voir dire you feel you are unable

to address the substance of these and FEMA's internal decisio

17 making, I can just ask you a general question first. Then if
18 the answer to that is no, we can proceed from there.

19

20

I would like you to tell me, please, if the Gover-

nor's Exhibit 6, that is, the letter from McConnell to Denton,

was sent by FEMA to the NRC following the receipt of the

22 memorandum by Mr. Macy from Mr. McConnell. If you know, if
23 you have personal knowledge on that.

24 I have no personal knowledge of this exchange of

25 correspondence.
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Q Do you have personal knowledge of the telephone

call referred to in the March 12 letter that Mr. McConnell

had with Mr. Cam?

.A No,, sir. I have no personal knowledge.

Q I take it —I could'o through many, many.. ques-

tions. I am going to ask a general one which will cover it.

10

13

Am I correct'n assuming, since you are .not, on the FEMA NRC.

Steering Committee and because you did not work. for FEMA.at

the time these letters were done that you cannot-respond to

the internal decisionmaking process of FEMA or to its inten-

tions in sending. the letter of March 12 or its relation of

that letter to March 12 or any of the internal decisionmaking

processes of FEMA'?

15

No, that is not totally correct, sir.
Why don't you explain to me what the limits are ~ of

16 your personal. knowledge,and I will then address my questions

17 to that area?

18

19

A My personal knowledge is limited by my discussions

with my superiors in the Commission, principally Brian. Grimes,

20

21

on the background or what happens in the NRC Steering Committe

to arrive at this criteria.
Now do you know what Mr. Macy understood the term

23 "interim" to mean in the interim agreement between FEMA—

24 Sir, I could not speculate about what Mr. Macy

25 understood. This is impossible.
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g Well, do you know if FEMA intended that to be

limited to six: months as a result of discussions between Mr..

McConnell and Mr. Macy or any of his .other superiors at FEMA?

4'„ MR. OLMSTEAD: Mr. Chairman, I guess I would like
to have a demonstration of relevance made by.Mr. Brown as to

where all this is going. Xt doesn t appear to me, in light

„
of the Commission policy that we know with regard..to low<„

power tests, that what FEMA's intent was as to how long the-

low power testing authorization would or would-not occur is

10 . relevant at all here. The March 12 memorandum specifically

12

mentions North Hannah, Salem, and Diablo Canyon. Xt was quite

clear they had this plant in mind, it seems to me from the fac

13

14

of the document. I am not, sure what Mr. Brown is intending

to prove.

16

JUDGE WOLF: Would you address that question

please, Mr. Brown?

17 MR. BROWN: Yes. I am trying to get at the meanin

of what has been called FEMA's finding and what exactly FEMA

19 found. On reading the memorandum o f understanding arid all th

20

21

22

same documents before the Board here, the word "interim"

strikes me as important and I want to inquire into what

"interim" means because I want the record to show whether or

23 not FEMA intended this document to be -in force at this time

24 notwithstanding the promulgation by the NRC of of it's new

25 emergency planning regulations.





Now I don't believe this gentleman can answer the

question from personal knowledge and I am very happy to

stipulate that and we will eliminate all these questions.

4 But. I want to inquire into the bases of the FEMA finding.

That is a central consideration here because Mr. Sears has

said that he has relied upon. the..FEMA finding in'is testimony

and I want to go into the FEMA finding.

MR. OLMSTEAD: Well, I certainly am prepared to

stipulate that we could be here. a long time--and Mr.: Sears-.

10 would not be able to say what was in FEMA's mind at the time

they issued these documents.

12

13

14

JUDGE WOLF: X think that.'.is pretty obvious, Mr.

Brim. I don't know whether this witness can help you along
'I

the road that you want to travel.
15 MR. BROWN: Okay. I would like, Mr. Chairman, for
16

17

19

20

purposes of the record -- yesterday we went through a motion

to prevent the admission of the testimony of Mr. Sears wi'th

respect to the FEMA finding and the part of his conclusion

that related to it. The Board overruled iny objection to the

admission of the testimony and I have now proceeded.

21 I would now like to make an entirely different
22

23

24

25

motion. It is not going to the admissibility of the evidence,

it is going to.the provision of the regulations that says

evidence must be reliable. X am unable to cross examine thes

documents because this gentleman cannot answer those question
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Therefore, this is unreliable evidence and I am accordingly

2 moving to strike the.. portions of his testimony to which I
objected yesterday, in my motion asking that the Board prevent

those sections from being admitted to his testimony

JUDGE WOLF: Mr. Olmstead?

MR. OLMSTEAD: Yes. I think- that Mr. Brown is
attempting to read entirely too much into this testimony

This testimony you can quibble over. what the word "finding"

should or should not mean, but it is quite clear-=the basis-

10 for the statements that the witness has made. All of the-

documents and then 'some have been produced on which that

12 statement was. based. It is clear that Mr. Sears feels that

that is an adequate indication of what FEMA s position is.
..= 14

15

16

It is equally clear that Mr. Brown doesn't think so.

But if Mr. Brown wanted a FEMA witness, as we

indicated yesterday, or if he 'felt the Board should be require

17 to compell the attendance of a FEMA witness, then through the

1S course of this discovery and back when he obtained the FEMA

19 NRC interim agreement he should have taken steps to request

20 the production of either documents or personnel at. that time.

21 He did not do it. So he is late. Under the rules, this is
22 not. the time to do it. I would object.

23 JUDGE WOLF: Mr. Brown, I think that you are going

24 to have to argue your theory in your brief. I don't believe

25 that the motion to strike lies here.





MR. BROWN: Judge Wolf, I would just like to respon

to Mr. Olmstead.

JUDGE WOLF: You may do that.

MR., BROWN: Thank you, sir.
5

6

Yesterday I had asked, you will recall, six,--for

the production of a witness. from FEMA so I could'ross examine

.
7 I am not asking for that now. My concern was that I could no

cross examine the document and thus. by definition it would be.

10

14

15

unreliable. It would be gross hearsay. But the-standard. in
I

an administrative proceeding, of course, is the'"reliability
of the evidence. It would be unreliable evidence. Therefore,

~ I have sought to cross examine on. these documents but of

course Mr. Sears cannot respond for FEMA. The. result of my

request now to strike is not pertinent to the question of my

getting a FEMA person on the stand. It goes to an entirely
16 different matter.

17

18

19

20

21

'22

23

24

25

Only evidence which is probative and'eliable can

be in the record. So I am objecting to his testimony being.

evidence. I am saying now strike that testimony because the

testimony is unreliable. I am not asking for the. production

of anyone. There is no way a person can make a motion to

strike until after the evidence is in the record. So I
couldn't have done this weeks ago or months ago or even two

days ago. It is only now that a motion to strike can be

made.
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I have demonstrated that the evidence is unreliable

and I request'hat the Board grant my motion- to strike.

4,

MR.. OLMSTEAD: May I respond to that?
\

JUDGE WOLF: I'e already ruled, Mr. Brown, that

7.:

I am overruling your motion. I pointed out. that you have,

every right to argue in your., brief what you .are arguing here.

We'l consider it at the time that we consider your brief-.-

Let's move on now to another issue.

MR., BROWN: Thank you very much. —-----

10 (Pause)

12

13

14

„15

MR. BROWN:, At this point, Your Honor, I would

like to move the admission. of the Governor s Exhibits 3, 4,

5 and 6.

MR. OLMSTEAD: You are moving their admission?

JUDGE WOLF: That's correct. That's what the

16 motion is.

17 MR. OLMSTEAD: 'I have no objection.

MR. NORTON: No objection.

19

20

MR. REYNOLDS: No objection.

JUDGE WOLF: Gov. Brown'.s Exhibits marked 3, 4,,5

21 and 6 —is that correct, Mr. Brown?

22 MR. BROWN: Yes. It is 3, 4, 5 and 6.

JUDGE WOLF: Are admitted without objection.

24

25

(The documents marked as Gov.
Brown's Exhibits 3I 4g 5g 6
were received in evidence.)





BY MR. BROWN:

Mr. Sears, would you please address yourself to

Appendix B of SER Supplement 12 and particularly pages 3-2

and. 3=3 —no, it is not Appendix B. I'm sorry.

MR. NORTON: Could I have the last page-again,

, please?

MR. BROWN: Bruce, I had the wrong one.. I'm sorry.

It-'.is SER Supp 12, page 3-2 and 3-3, it is item III:A2 of that

supplement.

10 MR. NORTON: We were reaching for the Supp when

you were giving the page numbers.

12 MR. BROWN: Okay.

MR. NORTON: I had my eye on the hole and not on

14 the doughnut.

15

16

17

MR. BROWN: III A2,. 3-2 and 3-3.

(Pause)

BY MR. BROWN:

18

19

20

Do you have that, Mr. Sears?

Yes, sir.
Would you look at the paragraph on page 3-3, the

21 first full paragraph? It begins "The Applicant's emergency

22 plan has been reviewed" and so on.

23 Yes, sir.
24

25

Q Would you like to, as you have just refreshed your

recollection, just read aloud so everyone can hear and it wil
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go into the record.

A The second paragraph on page III-3 states:, The

Applicant's emergency plan has been reviewed by the Staff and

found acceptable. FEMA findings on the adequacy of the state

and local emergency plans have yet to be made since these

plans are not yet completed and implemented; however, the FEMA

.,NRC Steering Committee had previously specifically approved

, the emergency preparedness at Diablo Canyon for low power

9i testing on an interim basis. It is the Staff s. view that the

10 requested relief is warranted an'd is granted.

„.Q Mr. Sears, would you please point. to and identify

the document in which the FEMA NRC Steering Committee had

13

14

previously specifically approved the emergency preparedness

at Diablo Canyon for low~. power testing on an interim basis?

As I mentioned before, sir, my answer to this is
the .totality of the previous documents we have discussed.

17 The previous documents being which exhibits?

MR. OLMSTEAD: I'm willing to stipulate they are

the ones you just moved into the record.

20

21

22

MR. BROWN: And Governor Exhibit No. l also, Mr.

Olmstead, will you stipulate?

MR. OLMSTEAD: As soon as I find out what it is.

23

25

(Pause)

MR. OLMSTEAD: Yes.

(Pause)
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BY MR BROWN:

3'

Now could you also look at the Governor.'s Exhibit
'o. 1, the first attachment, which is the memorandum to Denton

and McConnell from the Steering Committee?

Yes, sir.
Q And the first sentence deals with the- question- of

whether.,specific criteria should be developed 'for low power

10

12

testing. The second sentence I'd like to read: The Steering.

Committee has determined that the position in- the enclosure.

with regard to emergency preparedness for low.power testing
is 'adequate and can serve as an interim basis for licensing

facilities for low power testing.

13 Do you find a difference between the sentence you

14

15

read from page III-3 of Supp 12, which states that the Steeri

Committee previously specifically approved the preparedness

16

17

18

at the plant for low power testing on an interim basis? Do

you find that to mean the same thing as what is stated in

this, .Go'v. Brown's Exhibit No. 1, the first attachment?

19

20

(Pause)

Would you mind repeating your question, sir?

21

22

24

25

Q You refer in III-3 of Supp. 12 to the Steering Com-

mittee previously approving emergency preparedness at Diablo

for low power testing on an interim basis. But--
MR. OLMSTEAD: Mr. Chairman, can I interpose an

objection? I think that Mr. Brown has failed to understand
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the S ta ff ' position. I would like to make an ob jection in
that case. I think what the line of cross examination is
attempting to prove is that those letters contemplated low

power test licenses on an" interim basis until the new

emergency planning regulation became effective in November of

1980. My position on that and the Staff's position on that

is whether or not'hat is true it is. irrelevant because the

8'taff feels that the new emergency planning regulations are

applicable to operating licenses.

10

12

13

14

15

16

17

19

So if one does not. comply with the new regulations

one has to do one of two things. One has to determine under

5057C that, that" particular regulation is not relevant to low

power testing. Or one has to apply for an exemption to that

regulation under 5012. The applicant after the pre-hearing

conference in this very proceeding did come in pursuant to

the invitation in front of NUREG 0737, which has a letter in

there suggesting that applicants who feel they need relief
should request it. They requested it. This SER paragraph

here indicates that the staff's view is that the requested

20 relief is warranted.

21

22

24

So even if Mr. Brown were able to show what it is
I think he is trying to prove, it would be the staff's view

that he had not shown anything material to this proceeding.

JUDGE WOLF: Mr. Brown?

MR. BROWN: I don't know what to respond to. I





just heard the statement of the staff's case.

JUDGE WOLF: That's correct.

MR.. BROWN: So they'e got their case; we'e got

our case. But I don'0 know what I'.m supposed to do -with

respect to his comments.

MR. OLMSTEAD: But the point I am trying to make,

7. Mr. Chairman, in terms of an objection is that he is attemptin

10

to get my witness to adopt a case that is not the staff's case"

and he has told him several times that that'- not- what-he-is

going to do. I don't think that we are going to gain. much

by Crying to pursue it further.

12

13

MR. BROWN: I think I just asked this gentleman if
those two sentences mean the same thing. If Mr. Sears thinks

14 that these two sentences represent the same thought, he can

15 say yes. Or he,could .say no. It's a factual question. It
16 is nothing to do with .the legal theory that Mr. Olmstead migh

17 want to write about in his pleadings.

18 ///
19

20

21

22

23

24
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2'.

MR. NORTON: Excuse me, Your Honor. I very

infrequently agree with Governor Brown's Counsel, but in this

particular case, I think I do. I, think he is entitled to go

4'fter whatever he wants to go after, so long as the questions

are proper.

7

It seems to me that this witness has very- clearly

stated, at least on two or three occasions now, that his '

testim'ony is based on the totality of these documents, arid

10

to sit there and go through each sentence of a document and

say, "Is this what your opinion is based on," he is never

going to get that answer. I guess- everybody here would

stipulate to that, and there are a lot of documents.

I don't know Chere we are going. I don't understand

14'he line of this questioning. I think he has made it very

15 clear'hat his statement, which is the same that is in 3-3

of SER Sup., is based'n the totality of the documents that

20

the Governor has moved into evidence. Fine. If the Governor

disagrees with that, he can argue all he wants in his brief,
and the Staff. can argue all they want.

But to sit there and go through sentence by sentence

to do what the witness has already admitted, just seems to

get us noplace.

JUDGE WOLF: I believe there is merit in that
24 objection, Mr. Brown.

25 What was the last question you had?
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MR. BROWN: I am prepared to just accept your

ruling, that there is merit to that, and I will move on to

another on'. The documents will speak for themselves-, Judge

Wolf.

JUDGE WOLF: Very well.

BY MR BROWN:

Q Mr., Sears, are the e ffects of earthquakes- during

operation at, Diablo Canyon at low power covered in the State

Plan?

10 A. Not. to my knowledge.

Q Are they covered in the local Plan?

12 A Not. to my knowledge.

13 Q Were these effects of earthquakes during operation

14 at Diablo Canyon at low power evaluated by the NRC FEMA

15

16

Steering Committee, to your knowledge?

A Not to my personal-'knowledge.

17 Q Do you know if FEMA, itself, made such an evaluation

of earthquake effects?

19

20

A Not to my personal knowledge, sir.
Q Have you, Mr. Sears, in reviewing PG & E's Plan,

21 evaluated the effects of earthquakes during operation at

22 Diablo Canyon at low power?

23

24

A No, sir. But what the NRC has done is requested of

PG & E for them to evaluate the effect of earthquakes on

emergency planning. We have not yet gotten their response.





Q Have you, Mr. Sears, discussed with NRC Staff

personnel or Staff consultants who are expert in seismic matte s,

the potential consequences of an earthquake at Diablo Canyon

during low-power operation on emergency preparedness?

In an informal way, we have discussed it, yes.

7.

And with whom have you discussed it?
With my colleagues in Emergency Planning-

9

10

Oh, the Emergency Planning people?

Yes, sir.
Q Have you personally discussed this with any of the

12

Staff's experts in seismology, and particularly those individu ls

who have testified for the Staff in this proceeding, in this
docket?

14 A No, sir.
Q Have you discussed the potential consequences of

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

- earthquakes 'during low-power operation of Diablo Canyon with

any of PG a E's seismic consultants, and particularly those

experts who testified in the seismic proceeding "in this docket

A No, sir.
Q Now, I have just two or three more questions.

The first relates to the use of a word; if you could

just tell us what you mean by it in your testimony. It is
,the question and answer that begins at Line 158 at Page 8 of

your testimony, Mr. Sears, and actually, I am just looking

for the definition of a word; namely, the word "fraction" at





Line 162.

Am I correct in assuming that "fraction" is just
a number with a numerator and a denominator?

A A "fraction" is a number with a"numerator and a

denominator; yes, sir.
Q And no matter what-the number on top is..or the numbe

on the bottom, it is still a fraction?

A A "fraction" is a fraction.

Q So if you had 1/2, it would be a fraction; if you

10 had 9/10, it would be a fraction; if you had 8/3, it would be

.„a, fraction?
'k

A 'ou have. defined it. It is a number on top and a

14

number on the bottom, sir.
Q Thank you very much.

15 Now,, this is my final question, I think—
16

17

18

20

A However, sir, possibly I should clar'ify that.

What I assume from my writing of this is that a

"fraction" would be a relatively small number.

Q Well, do you know if Governor Brown intended it to

be a small number when he used the word, as you refer to it
21 here?

22

23

24

25

A Sir, I have no idea what Governor Brown intended,

but I know what I looked at, the word "fraction," and what it
meant to me.

Q Thank you. Now, Hr. Sears, the final question, I
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think, and that is just to clear up the use of the word

"Plan"- or =,"plans"..in your testimony. Sometimes you refer to

"plans=," and it is not clear whether you are referring to the

State Plan, the local Plan or the PG 6 E Plan, and although

it might be 15 times, or 10, or nine, or even 20 times here

that these words are used, could 'you please run through'each

t'ime and identify which Plan you are referring to'?

Sometimes it is self-evident, but many times it is

not. I will leave it to you. I won't ask a further question,

10 -if you could just rush through the testimony and. identify

each time the. word "Plan" or "Plans" is used.

12 A In Line 38—
13 Q Well, I think we could start right back at Line 21.

14 A =. Line 21, sir?

16

Q, Yes.„

A On Line 20, sir; the Emergency Plan for the Diablo

17 Canyon reactors refers to PG & E's..

18 Q Fine. I think 22 is the next time.

19

20

22

24

lK. NORTON: Your Honor, may I ask what the purpose

of this is'? In the next line, it is very clear what Plans

they are talking about.

51R. BROWN: Well, sometimes it is not; so it is

easier just to go through all of it in five minutes, instead

of my picking through it for 15.
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BY MR. BROWN:

Q Would the witness please respond?-

MR. NORTON: Excuse me, Your Honor. I believe I hav

4 an objection. I appreciate, Mr. Brown likes to rule on other

5 people's objections, but I don't think. that is his .fuiiction,

and I don't see why Mr. Brown, as the lawyer..who...took all last

night to speed up this proceeding for this 'examination, can'

tell us which .Plan words he has trouble understanding.

JUDGE WOLF: Well, it is late in the hearing. Let'

move on.

12

13

Next question.

MR. BROWN: All right. I will just do them one by o e.

BY MR. BROWN:

14 Q Which Plans in your answer to the question at Line 2

16

17

were you referring to when you „answered, "Yes," Sir. Sears?

A On Line 22, what I was referring to here is the Plan

within this red document, which is labeled, "PG 6 E Diablo

19

Canyon Power Plant"

MR. OLMSTEAD: Mr. Chairman, I would like to have

the witness read the question again.- The question that is

at Line 22.

22

23

24 sir.

THE WITNESS: Oh, I beg your pardon.

I am getting mixed.up on all these lines. I apologi e,
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BY MR. BROWN:

Q Surely.

A The question in Line 22, "Have- you reviewed- the

Emergency Plans for plants other than Diablo Canyon?"

5 Yes, indeed. And the word there, "Emergency Plans"'

includes not only licensees 'lans, but also. State.,and local

. plans.

9

10

12

Q'kay.. The next would be your answer at Line 27.

A This would also include licensee plans, and especial y

local plans. Previously, I was getting some help, very little
help, by the way, from .the Office of State Programs, on review

. ing State plans. But I was responsible for the total review.

13

14

Q

Plan, unless you don't agree.

I think 31 is self-evident; that it is PG & E's

A That is self-evident, I would think.

Q And is it correct that, beginning at Line 38, the

"Plan" that you are referring to is the PG & E Plan?

18 A Yes, sir.
19 Q And, again, at Line 50, is it the PG & E Plan?

20 A Yes, sir.
21

22

Q And now, at Line 64, 'ould you please tell me which

Plan or Plans is embraced by the phrase "Emergency Plan" there

23

24

25

A The PG & E Plan.

Q And at Line 72, sir?

A The PG & E Plan.
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Q And at Line 105?

A The PG & E Plan, sir.
Q And. at, Line 121, I take it it is just the State and

4 local Plans; is that correct?

A Line 21?.

Q Line 121, sir.
A I beg your pardon?

Q Line 121.

A Yes, "State and local Plans" means--just-that; State

10 and local Plans, yes, sir.
Q And is it correct, again,. at 126, the question that

".,412

~ 13

follows, and the answer,- is again the State and local Plans?

A I believe, here, that FEMA's findings was on the

...14 basis of the State Plan.

Q And then at Line 147. I assume that it is PG & E's

16 Plan; is that correct?

17 Yes, sir
18 Q And at 149, can you define which Plan?

Possibly I could expand that, sir. Nhat the "Plan"

is, as I understand it, is that the results of PG & E's study

on the effect of earthquakes on planning will also be presente

to the local organizations who are working on local plans, and

the local organizations will, if necessary, revise their Plans

24 too.

25 Q Line 149?
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A The plural there and the reason why the letters

are small, rather than capital, is that it includes the PG & E

3 Plan and the local plans, the local County and local Sheriff.

Q 'nd it excludes the State Plan, in this instance,,

then; is that correct?

7

A Not necessarily;-no, si;r-, but includes that specific

ally; the local Plan. It includes the State Plan.

Q Okay. And I take it at 151, it is PG & E's Plan,

10

-and the same at 154, and correct me if I am'incorrect?

A Yes, sir.
Q And at. Line 164, what are you referring to?

A What I am referring to is PG & E's.Plan, the local

Plans, the County Plans, and the Sheriff's Plan and; to the

-14 best of my knowledge, the previous California State. Plan.

15

- -16

Q What is the basis for your answer of "Yes" at Line 1 5?

MR. OLMSTEAD: Mr. Chairman, I think he just answere

18

that. He said, "To the best of my knowledge."

BY MR. BROWN:

19

20

21

22

Q What is the best of your knowledge, sir?

MR. OLMSTEAD: Can we be more=specific?-

MR. BROWl: Yes, I can.

MR. OLMSTEAD: The evidence here is fairly clear,

what all these Plans are that are presently in effect. Do you

have a specific one in mind'

MR. BROWN: Yes. The ones that Mr. Sears just





11291

identified, to define the word "Plans" at 164.

BY MR BROWN:

Q What is the basis for your conclusion,'hat they are

in full force and effect? Is that something someone told you,

or some .research you did, sir'?

A No, sir. I—
MR. OLMSTEAD: Mr. Chairman, we have been over this

ground for two days now, and I don't see why we are re-opening.

10

it again. We have talked about the Sheriff'.s Plan, and whethe

it is in force and effect; we have talked about the County.

Plan, and the revisions to the County Plan; we have talked

12

=- 13

14

16

about the previous State Plan, and the revisions to the State

Plan, and I don't see why we need to go into it again.

MR. BROWN: I am talking about this statement. What

is the basis for this statement, only.

JUDGE WOLF: You. may ask the question.

17 Let's move on.

18 BY llR. BROWN:

19 Q Can you answer it, please?

20

21

22.

A The basis of this statement is that I am aware that

these Plans exist. I have not received any document that

says they are not in effect. So I assume they are in effect.

Q Thank you.

24

25

A Furthermore, it is reinforced, especially for the

local Plans, by some of the testimony I, have heard in the past
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few days here.

Q Were you here when Mr. Jorgensen. testified?

A Yes, sir, I heard Mr. Jorgensen.

Q, - And did he say that the Plans -were in full force and

effect?

I'an't recall his. testimony. It is in the record;

.I; don't recall whether he said they were in full force and:

effect. I can't recall. It is in the record.

10'

Thank you.

MR. BROWN: That is it. We don't have any other
~

'' 'g f )6 Q, '"questions of this gentleman.

4

12

13,

'14

JUDGE WOLF: Thank you, .Mr. Brown.

Do you have any questions, Mr. Reynolds?

MR.'EYNOLDS: No, I don'.
JUDGE WOLF: Does anyone have any questions for this

16. panel?

17 MR. NORTON: No questions.

18 MR. OLMSTEAD: Yes, I have one or two questions.

'REDIRECT EXAMINATION

20 BY MR. OLMSTEAD:

21 Mr. Lauben, would you get a copy of NUREG-0654 and

turn to Page 11, please?

' (Witness Lauben) Yes, I have a copy of that report

24 open to Page 11.

25
r

Q Yes. And yesterday, I believe you were asked a
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question concerning Footnote 6 on that page, which refers

to a small water-cooled power reactor, less. than 250 MWt therm l
and the emergency planning requirements.

Do. you recall reading that Footnote in that line of

questioning?

A Yes, I recall.

Q Okay. Does a small water-cooled power reactor,= .

designed to operate at 250 MWt thermal or less, have the same

safety systems as 'a 3,400 MWt plant operating--at. -250 bÃt? —=

10 A No, they do not, neither in quantity or quality,.

q .11! have the same ECCS for emergency systems.

"- 13

Q Would you say they would pose the same relative risk

A No.

: 14 Q Which one would pose a smaller risk?

.; ..15

16

17

A I guess, really, what you mean is, would a 3,400 MWt

reactor, operating at less than 250 MWt, pose 'the same risk

as a small reactor, whose design power is 250 MWt or less, and

18 I would answer that as no.

Q Which would be the smaller risk?

20

22

24

25

A The smaller risk, I believe, would be associated wit

the large power reactor operating at lower power.

Q Okay. Comparing the operating period.-of a small

power water-cooled reactor of 30 years versus the 20 days that

is proposed for the low-power test program at Diablo, would

.you expect a smaller or larger risk for the Diablo low-power
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testing progr'am?

2 MR. LANPHER: I object to that question..

JUDGE WOLF: And the basis for. the objection?

„,;, MR. LANPHER: The basis for the objection is the.

statement. that the Diablo Canyon reactor is going to operate

for 20 days,,and only 20 days. The form of license that we

. have been testifying about is for one year.. ~ ~

MR. OLMSTEAD: Mr. Chairman, the evidence has not

10

'~ ve 11

been contradicted. on this record; that the power- test program

at Diablo, even though the license term is'ne year, involves

'~as. a matter of fact, it is less than 20 days. I think most

12

13

of the testimony has been 10 days, and 20 at the outside,

:for the actual operation of the unit during low-power testing.

JUDGE WOLF: I will overrule the objection. You may

15 answer.

16 WITNESS LAUBER: --Would=you repeat the"question, plea e?

17

18

20

21

22

23

24

BY MR. OLMSTEAD:
C

Q What I am asking you is to compare the operating

'period of 30 years for a small water-cooled power reactor to
t

the operating period planned for Diablo in the low-power

test program and tell me which'poses the smaller risk.

A On the basis that the fission product inventory

over a longer period -of time would be much greater, the small
6

reactor, operating for the longer period of time, would pose

25 the greater risk.
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0 Thank you.

Mr. Sears, I have one question for you.

Based on your understanding of the Commission policy

on low-power testing for a near-term operating license,. is
'E &

the principal reason for not requiring the criteria. of NUREG-

0654 to be met prior to low power the low risk of operation?

A (Witness Sears) Yes, sir, that would be my under-

standing.

MR. OLMSTEAD: No further. questions.--

10 JUDGE WOLF: Thank you, Mr. Olmstead.

MR. LANPHER: Mr. Chairman, I have one further
~ -'12 question based on Mr. Olmstead's redirect.

13

14

JUDGE WOLF: You may ask it.
MR. LANPHER: Thank you.

15 RECROSS EXAMINATION

16 BY MR; LANPHER-.-.

Q Mr. Lauben, is it not true that the safety systems

for a 250 MWt thermal reactor must meet. the same safety criter
19

20

21

22

23

24

or regulations as those for a reactor the size of Diablo Canyo

A (Witness Lauben) Yes, that is true.

MR. LANPHER: I have'no further questions.

JUDGE WOLF: Thank you. Are there any more question

for this panel?

MR. REYNOLDS: No further questions.

JUDGE WOLF: You may be excused, members of the pane
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1 Thank you.

(Witnesses excused.,)

MR. OLMSTEAD: Mr. Chairman, if it is all right, I
4 am going to release them.

JUDGE WOLF: Is there any reason why the- witnesses

should, not be released?

MR. LANPHER: We have no objection.,

JUDGE WOLF: They may be released, Mr. Olmstead.

Is there anything further that we should= take: up-

10 before we get into the arrangements for. the briefs?

MR. NORTON: Excuse me, Your Honor.

12 JUDGE-WOLF: Yes.

13 MR.. NORTON: It is my understanding that we have an

14 opportunity to do rebuttal at this point in time.

16

JUDGE WOLF: I beg your pardon?

MR. NORTON: We have- an opportunity for rebuttal at

17 this point in time.

18 JUDGE WOLF: Oh, yes. Well, I asked if there was

19 anything further. Who do you want to call?

20 MR. NORTON: Yes., We have two witnesses to.call. W

21 would like a brie f recess to make a call to one of the witness

22 to get them here, and then we will put the other witness on

23 the stand while we are waiting. That will be Mr. Shiffer,

24 and it really is not in the form of rebuttal; it is simply

25 the answers to the questions that several Counsel had that we
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didn't have the information. He will only be on the stand

for a moment or two, just-'to give those answers that- we didn'
*

3 have.

JUDGE WOLF: Do you want to call him now, or do you

5 want to recess first?
MR. NORTON: Well,. we..would like to take a recess,

because we do have to call the other witness..

JUDGE WOLF: Very well, 10 minutes.

(Recess.)

10

12 '(Please continue reading to the next numbered page.)

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24
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JUDGE WOLF: On the records Mr Norton?

MR. REYNOLDS: Judge Wolf? Judge Woolf?

4'UDGE WOLF: Yes ~

I

MR. REYNOLDS: I was just informed of'omething

over the break, and I wonder if I could raise it at this

time. I was just informed by Mr. Brown that. PG & E is plannin

to call the local Sheriff as a rebuttal witness 'on...this case.

10

Now, if that is true, I am going to strongly

oppose PG & E's right,to do that on the grounds- of,.improper.

procedure and surprise. Now, PG & E has known for many

12

13

months what'the crucial issues in'this case would be, and it.
1

, has the opportunity to submit, direct testimony on all of

those issues ~

14 PG & E submitted its panel of witnesses on the

emergency planning questions earlier in this case, In

16. addition, PG. & E has had in, its possession the testimony of

Governor Brown's witnesses, .which called into question the

18 adequacy, of the local plans.

20

21

22

They have had weeks to notify us if they intended

'to submit some rebuttal to that testimony. They didn': do

that, and now at the end of the hearing, we -- I learned from

a third party that they are pIanning to call this rebuttal

23 witness ~

25

Now, I am a little upset about, this, because I
can't conceive of any reason for it other than to prevent. me
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testimony of this witness-. ~

Now, we have for the past several days made

several. requests that witnesses be subpoenaed on issues. which,

we considered critical, one of which was this matter of-*the,

- FEMA/NRC Steering Committee The Board has ruled we -didn.'t

have a right to do that, because we have had supposedly

months and weeks to get our case together, even though we do

not have the burden of proof in this proceeding.=- The ".--

Applicant has the burden of proof.

Now g; at. the e leventh hour, PG 6 E intends to ca ll
12

14

,a Sheriff on an issue which has been -- which it has known

for many months would be crucial, and I would strongly urge

the Board to inform PG 6 E if that is what they intend to do

15

- . 16

that it would be improper in this proceeding.

MR. NORTON: That is a very nice speech..

17

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

Unfortunately it is incorrect on almost all fronts. Mr.

Reynolds doesn't understand what rebuttal is, apparently.

Rebuttal is in response to the testimony of his witnesses,

and very clearly we are not required to announce .in advance

what we are going to have for rebuttal. We can't know until
his witnesses testify.

Mr. Jorgensen testified yesterday and the day

before yesterday, and .it was at that point in time that I
made the decision to call the Sheriff of this County, and I
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have every right to call the Sheriff of this County, and I
find it very fascinating 'that. Mr. Reynolds doesn'. want to

hear'bout.-evacuation of the LPZ, from the person who has

that. responsibility.

MR. REYNOLDS: I am perfectly, happy. to hear any - .

"testimony which PG & E feels- is- relevant, as long
as-fair'l

rules of procedure are followed. 'I think it-is one'of the."
»

-'most fundamental rules of due process that.a party should be

" entitled to have some notice of witnesses which are. going"to

.10 ,'be presented, in order to prepare a response and a cross-

examination to that testimony,

»5 12 Now, if this were some issue which we surprised

: 13

15

them'ith on our cross examination, that would be another

matter ~ That is not the case, however, because local planning

is one of the most important issues on the emergency planning

16

17

question. In addition,.'overnor Brown's testimony has bee

submitted weeks ago, so it is not a situation where it ~rould

19

seem to me a calling some witness just at the last minute is

conducive to fairness in this proceeding.

20 » A JUDGE WOLF: Mr. Brown, do you want to comment'P

21

22

23

24

25

MR. BROWN: Your Honor, I agree entirely with Mr.

Reynolds, but I want to further state that in the event that

PG & E does decide to persist. with this, and in the event

that the Board saw it.contrary to Mr. Reynolds'rgumentsg

to permit the Sheriff to take the stand, we have to have an





10

opportunity to look at what goes on the record, and w4 %%. -.

not prepared to be, surprised this way and then immediately be

called upon to prepare and respond, so there willhave to be

a. waitiiig period that it is reasonable for us to see the

transcript after'he testimony"and then for us to-reconvene.

My view 'is that-since. the person responsible in

San Luis Obispo County is not the Sheriff, 'but the. emergency

services coordinator, as Mr. Jorgensen testified, and as the

,
County Plan provides, Mr ~ Lanpher is looking,' think - or

well, if I find the citation, I willmention it, but since

12

the emergency preparedness coordinator has primary responsi-

bility in the County, X think it would probably be best that

we don't have to confront, the issue of having the Sheriff

14 take the stand. 3: do support Hr. Reynolds in that regard.

15 MR. NORTON: Your Honor, X have the right to

16 respond to. Mr. Brown, and *I find it. incredibIe what-he just

18

says. And I read from Mr ~ Jorgensen's testimony, page 10973 f

from yesterday; ".The 1976 has a standard operating procedure

19 which calls for the Sheriff to have responsibility in the

20 Low PopuIation Zone," period.

21

22

24

25

MR. BROWN: Excuse me, what, page was that that, you

were just shouting about?

MR. NORTON: 10973 . That is Mr . Brown's witness .

I have the right, to rebut. Mr. Brown can take the rest of

the time to prepare his cross-examination if he can convince
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the Board that he is going to need Saturday, Sunday, Monday f

2 Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday, we will be here, but this man

has a right to testify on rebuttal.,

MR. BROWN: Now, where is this, Mr, Norton?

MR. NORTON: I quote it twice.

6; MR. BROWN: Why-don't you just say the line and the

page?
',)

MR. NORTON: I said 10973, line 13 through 15. That

is Mr..Jorgensen~ and.,those are-the.,words I read. 'That is

10 what it; says.

MR. BROWN: He is simply pointing -- I think the.

12 Board ought to on its mm look at this, and not listen to

13 your mischaracterizations ~ This simply says what the 1976

standard operating procedure states. The Board is

15 sufficiently competent to read it and make a judgment. There

16 is no basis- to- call-the -Sheriff because the p3an which has

been in existence until 1976 was referred to by our witness?

Mr. Norton, on that theory, should have been calling

19 the witness from the outset of this proceedings He knew what

2'0 the plan was'hat is all Mr. Jorgensen did is state- the

21 plan,

22 MR. NORTON: Mr. Jorgensen also testified at, 10984

that he doesn't know of any detailed plans that the Sheriff

24 has, and the Sheriff is here to explain to Mr. Jorgensen abou

the detailed plans in the County for which Mr. Jorgensen is a
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MR. BROWN: Look, you are taking —Your Honor, Mr.

3 Norton is taking sentence by sentence.

MR NORTON: That. is right
MR'. 'BROWN: It started at 1'0973, now it is -10984.

6 Next it will be 11 this and that, .He is going to pick and

„'ick here and there and'obfuscate.everything.

10

'he fact is, as Mr ~ Reynolds said,. there is no

justification for this extraordinary- request- —.—

JUDGE WOLF: Mr, 03mstead, do you have
anything'R

~ . OLMSTEAD: Yes-~ I think this is an evidentiary

question of procedure that is. somewhat difficult. There are

..: 13 a couple of things that I think are relevant.

14 On that page that Mr. Norton is referring to, 10973@

15 Mr. Brown objected to a question at. line 4, and concluded his

16 objection by, stating, quote, ="If Mr. Norton wants to ask the

17 Sheriff these questions, I presume the Sheriff is nearby,

18 this is his County." So I assume that Mr. Brown contemplated

19 at that point at least that Mr. Norton could call the Sheriff

20 at least on this very narrow issue that is on page. 10973 ~

21 If the testimony —.normally, rebuttal testimony is

22 by those witnesses who were presented in the first instance.

23 However, if new testimony is introduced in the direct of

24 adverse parties'itness, and that testimony does need

25 rebuttal and the party was not on notice that it needed
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rebuttal prior to that time, which is the argument that I
hear Mr. Norton making, then a rebuttal witness can. be called

for'.-the limited. purpose of addressing that point, and if that
4,. is the .only reason for which Mr. Norton seeks, to call the

Sheriff> I don t think. it is objectionable.

If it is for some-broader reason," then I think
7.: Mr;~ Reynolds'bjection is well-taken. I I A )

MR.. BROWN: .'Judge Wolf, I just want to object to

9 the extent to which Mr. Olmstead took the liberty of assuming

10 what I was intending to say+

.
'f 11 Mr.. Norton should, have called. the Sheriff if he

12 wanted. the Sheriff as part of his direct case.. That 'is normal

13 procedure. That is how it is-always done. The fact is that
14 he is now trying to: come around and do something which is
15 extraordinary, and Mr. Olmstead now agrees with us, for

essentially everything -except this limited 'point.''ubmit
'hat Mr. Olmstead actually is not correct on this limited

point either.
19 There just is rio justification for this extraordin-
20 .ary surprise.

21 MR. NORTON: May we proceed, Your Honors

22 MR. BROWN: I believe there is a motion or a ruling.
23 on this matter is appropriate, Your Honor.

JUDGE WOLF: .I am going to make a rulings The

ruling is that the Sheriff may be called for the limited
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- purpose as outlined in the statement by'r ~ Holmes ..I am

sorry, Mr. Olmstead.

MR. OLMSTEADc I would be very flattered to be Mr.

Holmes ~

JUDGE WOLF: Off the record.

(Discussion off the record.)

JUDGE'OLF:. On the record.

10

13

.;:«14
15

. MR. NORTON: May we proceed with Mr. Shiffer to
~ provide the information that was left in the-record7 There.,

were a couple of questions that he did not know the answer to,
and he said he would find out the information in answer

. JUDGE WOLF: He was- brought to respond to Mr..

Reynolds'uestions, is that correct7

MR. NORTON: If Mrs Reynolds doesn.'t have the

question, I have them, and I will.be .happy to ask them, as thi
16 is rebuttal.

MR. REYNOLDS: That is fine.
Whereupon,

19

20

21

22

JAMES DE SHIFFER

was. recalled to the witness stand and, having been previously

duly sworn, was examined,and testified further as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MRS NORTON.

24 Q The first question was, is the OSC a seismic Class

25 'I structure?
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A (Witness Shiffer ) No.

Q The second one was, when did the staff members't.

French Hospita21 attend Oak Ridge?

A 'In'a number of sessions, Mayg 1978t November, 1980/

February 1981, March 1981 and May, 1981.

MR REYNOLDS: Okay, 'cou ld X have. that. a. li;ttle
slower, please?

WXTNESS SHXFFER: Certainly. May, 1978, November,

10

~ . 11

1980; February, 1981; March, 1981 g and May j'981.---

MR. REYNOLDS: Thank you.

BY MR~ NORTON:

.'2
13

,- 14

Q The next question was how many hospital
trainees'ere

in each drill? That is the August '77 drill, the May

'79 drill, and the August '80 drill~

(Witness Shiffer) Okay, in the 77 drill, it was

eight persons. In the '79 drill, it was six p'ersons, and

the '80 drill it was eight persons.

Q The next question was, does Revision 2 of the

20

21

22

24

Emergency Plan require medical drills?
A Yes.

Q And the final question was —and X guess it is

perhaps a multiple question, has a couple of parts. How long

does it take for the van to analyze samples, and while. the

question that we found in the transcript at 10789 didn't brea

it dms into what kind of samples, I believe there are two





kinds of samples that, you talked about; there was the TLD,

which is the negative that you said you- had to take out and

take somep.lace,, and the other one was an air sample.
1

-So first, how long does it. take for the portable

van to analyze the TLD samples?

6-

7,,

A Xt takes about 20- seconds to analyze a TLD sample.

Q And how long does it take, to take and analyze an

, air sample?

9 A The- principal time there is- the collection time of

10 the air sample, and it takes about ten minutes to collect an

air sample of adequate size. It takes about another two
'2

minutes to analyze it~

13

14

MR..NORTON: Those'ere the answers to the questions.

MR. REYNOLDS: Okay, I just, have a couple
comments'ROSS-EXAMINATION

BY-MR REYNOLDS:

17

18

19

20

21

22

24

Q . First, on medical drills aspect, the follow-up

question was how often is that 'required?

A (Witness . Shiffer) Annually.

Q Annually, okay. And then on the last —X think

the question that I asked was how long did it take the van to

go around to all of these different stations, taking the.

samples and then -- in other words, how long to complete this

cycle?

25 MR. NORTON: Excuse me, Your Honor, I —that was
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not the question. The question is on page 10789, if he would

care to refresh'his memory.. as to the question he asked,: and

obviously, if he, wants to ask this next question. we would

object because, it is not relevant.

Clearly, the mobile .van, the purpose. of the'hing

is to go in the direction-of the" wind, to go in. the

8,
t

direction of the plume; It doesn'0 make any sense how long

it takes him -- any potential plume. That is why you send a.

9.,

10

van out is to see if'here is any activity.
You wouldn't go around the loop on a hit and mi'ss

1t I ~ Q g» ' 1

I ( 12

13

bas I.s ~

/

MR. REYNOLDS: Just one second. I —we don't buy

the tr'anscript, because we can'0 afford it. I would like to

14

15

get, a copy and look at the question if I might.

MR. NORTON: The. Governor can afford it.
16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

MR. REYNOLDS:- What was the page?

VOICE.: "How -many does PG; & E .buy t Bruce?

MR. NORTON: As many as needed.—

MR. REYNOLDS: One moment, please.

Okay, if I might read the question, starting at-
it is on page 10789, line 15 it begins ~ The question is to

Mr ~ Shiffer. "Do you have any idea how long it would take

this van to-cover the cycle of instruments that you have been

24 discussing and analyzing as it goes the information which is

taken from these monitors?" Answer, "Not really. One reason
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being is that X haven't been checked out on how long it takes

2 to.read a TLD ~ So, I couldn't estimate that. I cou.ld.'

possibly find that, out for you,."

But. you are unaware of the informati,on?"-

".A I personally am at. this moment, yes ~"

"Q All right, if you- cou.ld-find out 'the information."'

I'ould guess how long it would 'take you'o drive

from one to the othex, but. X haven't received'he training on

9 the TLD reader.""

"Q X guess what X'm intereste'd in is not- only how'ong

11 it takes to drive from each one, but to perform the function

12 for which it. is intended at each site and at each monitor and

-;- 13 then to go on to the next: one and do the same thing."

~
.- 14 "A I would'ave to get an estimate for you on that."

~ 15 "Q Fine."

16

17

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR+ NORTON:

18 Q Please respond, Mr. Shiffer, to-that sexies of

19 questions in a rational way.

20 A ; (Witness Shiffex) Okay. We11, the answer I gave

21 you just a moment ago is, I guess in response to the last

22 question there is how long does it take at each sampling

23 station, and I am saying ten, twelve minutes, okay?

24 Now, the answer to the first part, as to how long

25 it. would go, take to go every single sampling station, I would
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guess that it would take the better part, of, you know, an

eight-hour day,. but that is not something we would ever do,
~ ~

is the problem. There is a problem of relevancy here.. I
would never send the van out in any given situation to collect

5 the samples at every single location.

In fat:g, I wouldn't even- want to collect, the samples

;the TLD's; particularly, at each location. There is an

8 ;;-incentive, since these are. integrating devices -- do you

9 know what an integrating device is, something that read's" the

10 cumulative exposure up to the point of" time you- collect the
l

device, okay, since these are integrating devices, generally

.12 - speaking it is a good idea, unless you have some particular

13

14

15

interest in that spot, a.n the- dose up. to that time, to leave

them in place, let them accumulate the exposure, and so, you

know, at the -- you know, you go back in later and 'you can

-. 16 read what -- read what that has accumulated over the entire

17 duration of the accident.

18 Now, of courser if there is some- —you know, if you

19 have some real interest in that location, for reading the

20 cumulative exposure up to a given point. in time, you might

21 want to collect that sample ahead -- you know, that TLD ~

22 But generally speaking, when one, would send out

23 with the van, you would go to the downwind locations, and you

24 would be making direct readings, in other words, air sample

25 readings, dose rate readings, to indicate what. the exposure
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rate or the dose rate was at that moment in time, okay f so i
you know, the question, although you know, to go around to

all 30-some-odd locations, it would probably take you. all
4. day, but you would never do that.

MR. REYNOLDS: Okay, fine.

RECROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR~ REYNOLDS:

Q Just a clarification. You mentioned 10 to 12

minutes ~ What" was' what did that time apply to?

10 A Well, that is the time -- I said 12 minutes -- 10 to

.;p, 11 12, but actually about closer probably to about 12 minutes,

12 that is for the air sample. - See, what you would do, is you

:;, 13 would»- when you got to a locat,ion, you would start the air
sampler, and while that was running for 10 minutes or so to

15 collect the air sample,,you.make your dose rate measurement

16 and you would- read -your-.TED;

17 By the time you finished all that, the air sample

18 would be collected and you would throw the. air sampler on the

19 machine and get the analysis of it, then you would go about

20 your business.

21

22

Q Okay, thank you ~ very much.

A You are welcome.

23

24

25

JUDGE WOLF: Any other questions?

MR. NORTON: No other questions.

JUDGE WOLF: You may be excused.
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MR. NORTON: At this time we would like to call

Sheriff Whiting and have him sworn.
1

MR. BROWN: Your Honor,. this is Herbert Brown..

4'UDGE WOLF: Yes?

MR. BROWN: 's a preliminary matter, for. the..

, edification —so all of us-understand exactly the, limited

,.„purpose for which the Sheriff will be- testifying and the-

8,, legitimate scope of Mr. Norton's questions, I would

10'ppreciate if the reporter could play the, portion of'r. " " *

I'lmstead'sstatement . that the Board'greed with as being. the

~ 12

„proper scope, so that all. of ~us can avoid a confrontation over

what. is or is not a, legitimate line of inquiry by Mr. Norton.

13 JUDGE WOLF: Can you do .that, mister reporter?

14 ~

15 =-

16.

(Whereupon, the requested portion, gage .11303 line
11 through page 11304, line 7, was played back,)

C

(George ST Whiting. was sworn as a witness before

17 the proceedings"resumed on the record.)

18 /// Please continue reading next numbered page ///
19

20

21

22

23

24
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MR. NORTON: Let me make it 'perfectly clear that—
MR. OLMSTEAD: .Excuse me, Bruce. Can I interrupt?

I want to make sure that the witness being sworn is on the

4, record..

THE REPORTER: That was not on the record. It was

6 done off the record.-

MR. OLMSTEAD: Okay. I think we need 'the record

8" to show that the witness was sworn..

MR.. NORTON: What I intend to ask the sherriff
10 about is hid responsibility under the county emergency plan

~ 11~ as respects evacuation of the LPZ. That is addressed- by

the Governor s witnesses in their direct. This is the time

: 14

16

17

18

for my rebuttal. This is the time for me to put on rebuttal

to the Governor's testimony. He can't claim surprise or

anything else. It is true in this proceeding, it is true in

a civil trial, a federal t'rial; a'tate trial, that is the

order of procedure.

I don't understand the nature of the objection,

19 frankly.

20 MR. BROWN: Judge Wolf, Your Honor has already

21 ruled against Mr. Norton on. that. There is one question that

22 Mr. Norton can ask the sherriff. That question is at line 2
'3

and 3. When it comes to anything else —2 and 3 on page

24 10973 —everything else should have been in the direct case

25 of Mr. Norton. We otherwise are just opening a new round.
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We would be required to call additional witnesses. We would

turn this into an entirely new proceeding. I move that the

simple question at lines 2 and 3 be posed to the sherriff in

accordance with Your Honor's ruling that. the sherriff re@pond

and that he be permitted to leave the stand.

MR. NORTON: Your Honor,.I can understand why.-the

Governor doesn't want to hear what the sherriff has to say.

8 I can understand why the Joint Ihtervenors don't want to hear.

9 it. I can understand why the people who are hissing now-

10 don't want to hear it. But this Board has an obligation to

hear it.
12

-13

-14

MR. BROWN: But Your Honor, I can't understand why

Mr. Norton continues to mischaracterize. Your Honor has

ruled this is the question that has been permitted to be aske

15 of the sherriff.

16 MR. NORTON: And this Court also said earlier that

17 we had the right to cross examine on those things brought out

18 by Mr. Jorgenson in his direct testimony. If the Court and

19 everybody else wants to take the time to read what Mr. Jorgens n

2D

21

said under examination by Mr. Brown -- which was not prepared

ahead of time but was orally given on Wednesday and what he

said when I cross examined him on Thursday -- there is a

23 great deal of material that was not in his written prepared

24 testimony and it deals in a large part with the LPZ.

We have the right--
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MR. BROWN: Your Honor has already ruled.

MR; NORTON: Excuse me, Mr. Brown.

MR. BROWN: No. There is enough repartee between

4. the. two of us.

5 MR. NORTON: And we have the right to put on. a

"rebuttal case en that. We'e done. it, incidentally, in each

-proceeding we have had. We have done. it in the security"-

'proceeding; we'e done it in the seismic proceeding; we'e

done it in the environmental hearing. It's=been-done in----

10 every proceeding that we'e had. And that. proceedure has-

11 been adhered to throughout. I find it amazing that they now

12

~ Is

14

object after about the fifth or sixth proceeding to the pro-

cedure that we have followed every time before.

MR. BROWN: Your Honor, Mr. Norton never before

'5 called a witness who had not been in the proceeding to that

16 moment. And if this is an issue, .then"I ask for a recess and

for him to document it. His mischaracterizations are enterin

18 the phraseology of becoming legion. Zt is time that Your

19 Honor's ruling be held to without the continuing repartee of

20 counsel. I am tired of having to respond every time to an .

21 additional mischaracterization he makes. There is one questi

22 that should be asked.

23 MR. REYNOLDS: Judge Wolf, may I be heard on this?

24 JUDGE WOLF: Yes.

MR. REYNOLDS: I just want to state for the record
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that Joint Intervenors do not object to hearing what the.-

sherriff has to say to the extent that the sherriff has some-

4r

thing to say that is relevant. What we object to is.„the idea
I

that Mr.. Norton is going to call a surprise witness on us.

He has known for some..time..what the issues would be..- I-..think

we are all interested in getting...the truth here'nd arriving
~ at the proper conclusion. I think fairness is something-that

is very important to all of the parties here; I feel=that
i'f Mr. Norton wants to bring the sherriff in-here and testify
at length about a bunch of different things. then he should ha

done it in his direct testimony."X2'hat is really my fundamental concern. Now as I
understand the Board's ruling., the sherriff will be permitted

to the limited extent that Mr. Olmstead suggested. That

being the case, then I think we should 'proceed along that
~

>~ line. Mr. Norton, however, should not be permitted to expand

the extent of this rebuttal testimony of this witness.

MR. NORTON: Excuse me, Your Honor'. I would also

ask the Court to read from -- well, it says it starts at

10899 and when y'ou turn there —I believe that's where it
21 does start -- the testimony of Mr. Jorgenson which was brough

out on Wednesday, May 20, 1981. That's all new testimony,

23 a 1 1 o f that by Mr. Jorgenson . And we are enti tled to rebut t
24 it. I am not required to call a witness I called before.

I am entitled to put on a rebuttal case. There is nothing in
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the rules that says you'e got to call-a witness who has been

called before for rebuttal. And I defy any counsel here to

show me where it says that in the rules. It says yau are

entitled to put on a rebuttal case;

It's about time the Applicant had some-of its
rights adhered to. I hear about the rights of everybody else,

but not the rights of the Applicant..

MR. BROWN: Your Honor, if there is going to be a

reopening of the matter that you ruled on with finality "--.

10 which would have permitted the sherriff to respond to the- one
r

question, then we insist on the opportunity to read the

12

13

14

entire transcript related to Mr. Jorgenson's testimony and

then to have the opportunity.to brief the legal issue of

whether it is appropriate for Mr. Norton to use the extra-

ordinary device of for the first time, to my knowledge, in

16 any proceeding calling=an=individual who has not been a party

17 in order to expand this record and to serve a purpose beyond

18 that which legitimately should be served.

19 It is, as far as we are concerned, ruled with

20 finality by you. We ask that the one question be asked and

21 that the proceeding move forward.

22

23

(Pause)

MR. NORTON: Excuse me, Your Honor. I would refer

24 this Board again specifically to Mr. Jorgenson's testimony at

25 10,917, from lines 8 through 17. I have asked the Board to
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read that. And that was put on—
JUDGE WOLF: Just a moment, please. We are readin

something here.

(Long pause)

JUDGE WOLF: Mr. Norton, refer again to-the pages

that you suggested that the BoarcL read.

MR. NORTON: On 10917, lines 8 through'17. For-

example, we certainly have the right, while it was Mr.

Jorgenson's opinion that everybody else was- doing nothing,

10 to put on the sherriff to show that -indeed something has been

12

14

16

18

19

going on and something has been done and the sherriff is.

indeed prepared. Mr. Jorgenson —and this is his oral

testimony that we never heard until day before yesterday-

and we certainly have the right to rebutt that and very

clearly the person to rebutt it with is the person who has

responsibility for the L'PZ, and that is the sherriff.

I never met the sherriff in my life until about

10 minutes ago out front. So Mr. Brown says that I have

talked to him and known all this all the time. I talked to

20 him out front at the last break.

21

22

24

MR. BROWN: Your Honor, if one looks at what Mr.

Jorgenson testified to orally that had not been submitted in

his written statement, I do not believe from our cursory

review of this that he ever mentions the sherriff; that is,

he says absolutely nothing with the sherriff's name in it.





Secondly, I refer the Board to page 10972, where

Mr. Jorgenson'as asked a question by Mr.'orton at'ine 15.

If the Board would like to turn to 10972, line 15, I .will
read it. Mr., Norton questioning: Your Honor, will you-
not that I did not ask him what the sherriff would say.-- I
asked him if the sherriff was called upon. Is it his testimon

that the sherriff would not respond and..evacuate. the people

in the LPC. Judge Wolf speaking': Well, Mr. Jorgenson, do

10

you know what the sherriff would do if he were. called upon? „,

Do you have any knowledge of that? Witness Jorgenson: No,

I assume he would respond in the absence of any plans.

12 This has been finished by Mr. Norton on cross

13 examination. Then in. addition to that Witness Jorgenson added

14

15

16

nothing. Finally, Mr. Norton seeks to create a new proceedin

during which we will have the right to present new rebuttal
'itnesses and he does this through a surprise device which is

extraordinary. I truly ask the Board that we proceed with th

18 one question.

19 JUDGE WOLF: You know, we have heard the arguments,

20 Mr; Brown.

21

22

23

24

25

Mr. Norton,-'he Board is interested in an answer

to the question on 10973. It appears to me that the answer

that Witness Jorgenson gave on that page should be read to

the sherriff and the question should be posed to him as to

. whether or not the county plan, whether or not the sherriff
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1 is operating under a county plan. The'Board is interested in
that. I don't think that- there is any need for further

rebuttal than that at this time.

MR. NORTON: Excuse me, Your Honor. Are you,-ruling

-that I do not have the right to present rebuttal testimony to

Mr. Jorgenson's oral testimony. that we did not hear until
7 Wednesday? Is that the Court's ruling?

JUDGE WOLF: The Court is ruling that we are

interested in an answer to this question on -10973.

10 MR. NORTON: What is that question? .. The Judge'.—
P

you spoke there,and Mr. Jorgenson spoke, but I don't know

12 what the question is.
13 MR. BROWN: Your Honor, it is at line 2 and line
14 3, the question.

JUDGE WOLF: I dontt thihk there is any doubt

16 about what the question i'.
MR. NORTON: The question there is a county plan

which the sherriff is operating under. Is that the question

we are to ask the sherriff, whether he is operating under the

county plan?

21 JUDGE WOLF: Yes. But you ought to explain to the

sherriff first what Mr. Jorgenson's answer was.

23 MR. BROWN: Would it, be appropriate, Your Honor," 24 for the sherri.ff to have the transcript and read the page

before that?





JUDGE WOLF: I beg your pardon?

MR. BROWN: Would it be appropriate for the sherrif
to be given the transcript and let him simply read for himself

what the preceding page states?

MR. NORTON: Excuse me. I hope I am at least going

to be able to ask the sherriff what his name is -and what his

qualifications are, et cetera.

JUDGE WOLF: You may do that, Mr. Norton.

DIRECT EXAMINATION

12

13

~ 14

BY MR NORTON:

Sherriff, would you state your full name, please?

George S. Whiting.

And are you the duly elected sherriff of San Luis

Obispo County?

15

16

17

Q

That's correct.

How long have you held that position?

Four years.

What previous work experience have you had, starti

20

21

22

from when you were elected as sherriff as San Luis Obispo

County and going backwards, and obviously at some point in

time we will stop? If you could briefly describe for the—
Well, I spent 28-1/2 years with the sherriff's

24

department in Kern County before I came here.

Q All right. And did you go up through the ranks

with that department?
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Yes. I went from deputy to'captain and then came

here as sherriff.

All right.
MR. NORTON: Your Honor, frankly I am not sure how

we are going to pose this question, because this is a 'very.

broad answer of Witness Jorgenson:

"BY-.MR . NORTON;

Q But.Witness Jorgenson was asked about the county

plan~ and whether or not you are operating under that plan.

10 After an objection by Mr. Brown and a ruling by the Court,

11 Witness Jorgenson said, and I quote —and what I'l do is

12 I'l quote and then I will ask you the question —"In 1976

13 as a standard operating procedure which calls for the sherriff

14 to have responsibility in a low population zone—

15 MR. BROWN: Pardon me. Where are you ready from?

16 I'm sorry.

MR. NORTON: Line 13, page 10973.

18 MR. BROWN: Thank you.

19 MR. NORTON: That's where I started. I'l start
20 over again.

21

22

23

BY MR. NORTON:

"The 1976 —-and I think he means plan--
MR. BROWN: No. The question, I believe, Your

24 Honor, permitted Mr. Norton to ask was at line 2 and 3 and

25 now Mr. Norton—
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JUDGE WOLF: I told Mr. Norton, if you had been

listening, Mr. Brown, that. he could inform this witness of

what Mr. Jorgenson said. He is trying- to do that now. Let

him finish and please don't interrupt until he is finished;

BY MR NORTON:

6
It

Q He says "The 1976 has a standard-operating pro-

cedure." „The word "plan" doesn't follow "1976", but that s

what was. being, discussed.. "The 1976 (plan) has a standard

9

10

operating procedure which calls for the sherriff to have

responsibility in a low population zone. It 'also refers to

a detailed and specific plan which the sherriff would-have

available which would talk about the actual =specifics of

carrying out a 'plan such as that. That detailed and specific
. 14

15

16

plan thatiis referred to in the SOP is not in the'976 plan

and, in consultation wihh the emergency services coordinator,

the emergency services coordinator nor I are familiar with

any detailed and specific implementing plan for'he LPZ. I
heard the testimony yesterday. There may-be, you know,

telephone conversation agreements or letters. But as far as

20 'any official knowledge of a specific plan for evacuation, no,
I

other than that referenced in the SOP."-

22 Now that was Mr. Jorgenson's testimony. My guesti

to you, Sherriff, is if you have a specific plan for the

24 evacuation of the LPZ, would you describe it to this Board?

We do have a plan and we would operate from that
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plan. The plan is kept with the watch commander. He would

use that. plan to at this particular time -- well, it would

update it first and use that plan- to do an evacuation of that

particular area.

6

Could you describe that plan to the Board? ~ :

The particular pZan we have right now-is the,
7 sherriff would be responsible for the evacuation on an order

-from the emergency planner. If in his absence, the sherriff
watch commander could invoke the plan-. The plan now exists

10

12

-13

„. 14

16

17

that we have 57 residences, the name, address, telephone

number, the mileage from San Luis Bay Road, and which-we

could make contact with the people in -that area. We also

have —it's in a six mile radius of the Montagne D'Oro,

which we would also evacuate if we could not reach the parks

and beaches. It would be our responsibility to take care of

that part of it. Basically it would mean that we would have

the responsibility for evacuating that particular area.

18

19

20

22

23

24

25
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MR.. NORTON: ''Your Honor, I would like at this point

~ in time to ask the Sheriff. about some of the many questions.

that were raised by the parties during rebuttal, such. as what

6

would you do if you couldn't get- a helicopter into. the park,

et cetera, et cetera. I Chink that is information that-is-

important to this Board. -I.would-think the Board would want

that information, and I would like to ask this witness,

because he is responsible for doing it;.
JUDGE WOLF: We understand, and we 'understand"now

10 what his position is about it. What. pages, were-you

recommending that we 'read? 10917 to what?

12 MR. NORTON: Excuse me, Your Honor~ 10917 we

13

14

referred to earlier was the part where Mr. Jorgensen said

that there really wasn'0 any plan in effect for the LPZ.

15 JUDGE WOLF: Then I think that has been answered

16 now.

17 MR. NORTON: Well, I believe it has been answered,

18

19

but not what that plan is in its specifics., anL we are

prepared to ask the Sheriff those specific questions

20

21

regarding what would you do, for example, if the fog came in

and you couldn'0 fly a helicopter into the park, and those

22

23

24

kinds of questions. He is prepared to answer them.

Perhaps the Board would like to ask Chose questions

of this witness ~

JUDGE WOLF: Well, I think the Board'is satisfied
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2 evacuation from the limited zone area, so I don't think

further questions are necessary, Mr. Norton.

Mr. Reynolds, do you have any questions for the .

5 Sheriff?

MR. REYNOLDS: Yes-, I would like to. 'I wonder if
I could have about ten minutes just to prepare them?

I

JUDGE WOLF: You also can have the same ten

minutes g Mr ~ . Browne if you have any.

10 MR. BROWN: Well, I don't think I need too much

time I don'5 want to speak. for Mr. Norton.. He could -- I
12 mean Mr; Olmstead. No. I don'. know who I am talking for

13 today, but it is certainly not Mr ~ Reynolds, to whom I am

14 addressing my remarks.

15 I don't need much time. What I truly do need,

16 though, is a copy of the plan that the Sheriff just referred

17 to for the first time, so if a copy of that written plan

18 could be made available to us, .I would appreciate that, so

19 we could formulate questions cn it.
20 JUDGE WOLF: You mean made available to-you now?

22

23

Does he have. it?',
F

MR. BROWN: Well, a couple choices. We could get
I

it now, first time-it was referred to is now. Or, it could

24 be provided to us at a later time, as long as we have got the

right, to recall him as a witness, and either one of those
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.JUDGE WOLF: Xeu have no right to recall him as a

witness ~ You do it now or it isn't done-.

4 MR. BROWN: Then I would like it: now.

JUDGE WOLF: What?

7 yt

8 ~ Whiting?

MR. BROWN: I would like it now, then/ sir ~

JUDGE WOLF:. Well, is there a written plant Sheriff

10

11

12

WITNESS WHITING: There is one in- my office.

MR. OLMSTEAD: Mr. Chairman, can. we expedite this

a little bit? Is that the plan that we have been talking

about the whole time?

13 MR. NORTON: Well,. that is the plan that is

footnoted in the emergency response plan. The sentence Mr.

Brown was hammering at Mr. Rose about and failed to read the

17

footnote which said the Sheriff has a detailed plan in his

office, that is the plan that Mr. Brown .—- and.Mr. ~ "..Jorgenyen,

20

21

22

who is testifying he had read the report over and overt that

is the plan that they said they didn't know about.

MR. BROWN: Well, Mr. Norton

MRS NORTON: It was Mr. Sears that, you were cross-

examining, excuse me.

MR. BROWN: Judge Wolf, despite what Mr. Norton

24 thinks, I can't sit here and read a plan that is in the

Sheriff's office. I am happy to proceed immediately.
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Perhaps an officer-who works for the Sheriff can bring!it
immediately, we wi;ll take a prompt, look at it,. We. will

4,

respond as- expeditiously as we can, sir.
(Applause)

JUDGE WOLF: That is enough of that.

,-,Sheriff, where is your-'office?

7 WITNESS WHITING: It is approximately seven miles *

. west ~

10

12

13

14

JUDGE WOLF: Would it be possible 'to get a copy of'

the plan and have it brought over here?
I

-'- WITNESS WHITING: If I can make a phone.call/ I
could get one.

JUDGE WOLF: Would you do that:? We will recess

until you can get the plan here. Off the record.

(A -brief: recess .)

JUDGE-WOLF: On the record.

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

Mr, Norton?

MR. NORTON: Yes, Your Honor.

JUDGE WOLF: As I suggested earlier, the Board will
insert in the record the plan that the Sheriff has produced as

a Board Exhibit, and it will be Board Exhibit Number 5 ~ The

Exhibit will have to be withdrawn to make copies for all of

the parties, and the Sheriff has suggested that. he could do

that. ~ " I don'0 know whether -„- I am trying to find the most

convenient way of doing it in order to get distribution to the
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(Whereupon, Board Exhibit, Number

5 was marked for identification

and received into evidence.)

MR NORTON: Well, we can have someone from here/

from the Applicant, get the copies from him and distribute

them if that is what you would like.'e obvious.ly doesn'

h'ave the addresses of Counsel and parties, et cetera,'nd we

do have the distribution list and we would be happy to do

that,
10 JUDGE WOLF: Judge Bright has a copy of a service

.list that includes the names of the people we think it should

12'o to ~ He. has circled them, and

13 MR. NORTON: That is fine, too.
"

14

15

17

18

19

JUDGE WOLF: -- the 'reporter would have to get one

and two -- three copies, in other-words.

MR. NORTON: Three copies to the court reporter.

Well, X suggest that we have someone down here coordinate;-:

with the, Sheriff to get, that done, to the-service list and

to the reporter and to the Board.

20 MR. OLMSTEAD: Mr. Chairman?

21 JUDGE WOLF: Yes .

22

24

MR. OLMSTEAD: Staf f Counsel. There is one point

that I need to bring up with regard to the report; . X have

no objection to the Exhibit, but there is an attachment to the

25 Exhibit. that has a listing of names, addresses, and phone
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numbers, and under. the Federal Privacy Act, I think that that
particular Exhibit —it is not necessary for aur purposes,

and I would suggest we not include. that.

JUDGE WOLF: What is the suggestion of the parties

on itP Mr. Brown?

MR. BROWN: ,Nell,=we would have to just stipulate
exactly what is in that part that we are leaving out, so'that

if it is going to be evidenced and relied on, we all
I

stipu3ate and understand it, but I wonder i;f Mr. Olmstead

10 could elaborate how having a document -- a .lawful document of

the Sheri ff ' Department, which is —could conceivably run

12

'3
afoul of the Privacy Act. It just doesn'0 seem to--

JUDGE WOLF: Yes . It doesn'-seem to me that it
14

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

24

25

comes within'it. Do you know of any reason why the whole

document shouldn't be includedg Sherif f Whiting'P

WITNESS WHITING: The only thing I would say is
that. the list of people, this was 1977, it is not an update

1981 list. I don'0 know, -with that list, the people that are

on that list, how much they could be bothered by having that,

list avai3able to a large number of people.

There is -- it happens to be names, addresses, phone

numbers, and I think that could cause some 'problemst

persona lly.
MR. NORTON: Your Honor, I would request that the

actual names and phone numbers of those people not be publishe
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and put in the public document, et cetera. I don't think--

2 there may be one of them or more who just don'.t want. to be.

harassed and"don.'t'.want-to: be..called and so on and so. forth

by anybody, and I don'4 think it serves any purpose to do

that.. I don't know that it would aid anybody. The Sheriff

has

' JUDGE WOLF:- Well, since the Sheriff has indicated

that, he would prefer not to include them, I think that they

can be covered when the document is copied, and I don'.

10 think that there is a need for any stipulation on it ., You.

"have all seen it and you know what it contains ~

'12

'3
MR. NORTON: Your Honor, at this time--

JUDGE WOLF: Well, let me say, then, that this is

14 now the Board's Exhibit Number 5, and, do you want to ask some

15

16

17

18

questions about it, or

MR. NORTON: No. Your Honor, what -'- as.I understan
I

the Court's ruling regarding the purpose for which I could

examine Sheriff Whiting, that I. have examined him as much as

I can, and I would also point out to the Board again, at

20 page 10981 of the transcript, I asked Mr. Jorgensen, if his

affidavit, which was his written testimony, and the question

22 was:

24

~ "Q Now, your affidavit does not go specifically to the

LPZ, the six-mile ring, land ring, around Diablo Canyon, does

25 it~"
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All'he oral testimony he had about the LPZ-was

3 heard, for= the first time hexe Wednesday and Thursday,. and I
4. still believe I 'have the right to ask the Sheriff questions

about;- what is available for the XPZ. I. understand you have

ruled against me, and based on .that;. ruling, I would like, to

mike an offer of proof as to what, the Sheriff would testify
8- if asked those questions, and I would like that offer of

9 proof made on the record.

10 JUDGE WOLF: Well, you may:„do;that., Are you aware'f the ru3a -in 10 CFR on offers in proof?

12 MR+ NORTON: I am+

13 JUDGE WOLF: Very well. Will you comply with that

14 rule when you make the offer?

15 MR. NORTON: Your interpretation of it or mine?

16 JUDGE WOLF: I beg your pardon?

17 MR+ NORTON: We may have a distinction on your

18 interpretation of that rule and mine. ~ I willmake the offer

19 of proof as I understand I am allowed to make it, and

20 obviously if you disagree with what I am doing, I am sure you

21 will inform me.

22 At this time I would like to offer for the Board

23 tha< if the Sheriff were asked the following questions, he

24 would give the following answexs:

25 If he were asked, would he exercise his
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response;bi;Xities under the emergency response plan if called

upon to do so, he would answer he would, and so would his

watch.. commanders i

If he were asked if the Sheriff's Department had—

5: excuse me, that one we. don', have to ask because he is —we

already know about the. plan..

If asked;-if. his,people have attempted .to find out

how long it would'<,take him to cover the routes in the LPZ to

9 notify the residents there, he would testify-that. he had-.-

10

11

12

If he were asked to testify, if he were. asked if
he, could notify those people within the..time required. under

any possible contingencies of lov power testing; he would tell
you that. he could.

If he were asked about conditions such as bad

weather, or questions like .that that were asked about rainy,

cold weather, I think, by Mr. Reynolds, he would testify to

17 you that would not change his ansver.

18 If he vere asked about how many residents there are

19 in the LPZ and how many homes, et cetera, he would tell you

20 that he does know.

21 If he were asked about would he update the names

and addresses and phone numbers of the residents he currently

Q3 has . in his plan, he vou ld say he wou ld do so at the time it
24 became apparent that fuel loading were going to occur in the

25 near future for the LPZ. He would update the plan for that
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Ef he would, be 'asked about -- some questions were

raised about. if there were fog in Montana De Ox'o Park, and

you couldn'0 use helicopters, he would"tell you. that. there

are search and rescue units which have horse posses, which

have four-wheel-drive posses., they are fully equipped

'vehicles'hey have pagers that are available. They wou'ld be

8 used and they would be in the area in a short order of time

9 to .get to the. isolated spots.

10 He would tell you there is' Sheriff 's aex'o squad/

and in. addition to agreements with other agencies to bring in
"12 additional help, including the United States Military.

I 13

14

He would, if asked, whether the Sheriff's office
could effectively evacuate the LPZ in the time required under

. ~

15 any contingencies under the low power license, he should

16 testify that in his opinion, he would be able to do that.
17 He would of coux'se answer. in much more detail than

18 I can do in an offer of proof as to the nature of the

19 relationships he has with outside agencies and the sorts of

20 assistance that they can provide to him, but he would indeed

21 tell you about those.

22 JUDGE WOLF: Your offer of proof is now andedt is

23 that correct'?

25

MR. NORTON: Yes.
/

JUDGE WOLF: Very well. Sherif f Whiting, does the
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emergency plan which we have numbered as Board Exhibit Number

5 have a title~
WITNESS WHITING: Yes, the title is "Standard

Operating Procedures for the Nuclear Power P.lant Emergency

Response." It is the San Luis Obispo County Sheriff's

Department, dated March, 1977

JUDGE WOLF: Thank you.

9

WITNESS WHITING: -- is the title
JUDGE WOLF: Mr. Reynolds, as I stated orally be-

fore .we. resumed the hearing, I limited the Applicant. very

severely in his right to put, on rebuttal testimony, and so

while you are going to have the. right to ask some questions,

13 ~

:14

you also are limited severely, to the question that he

propounded from the transcript, the page of which was given

by him. I. don't have —do you want a copy of the Bo'ard

Exhibit Number 5'P

17 MR. REYNOLDS: Yes, I do, and I would make one

1g comment about the names and addresses. I have no objection

19 to those being omitted, so long as the categories of

20 information are stated. In other words, names, addressesg

21 phone numbers, I am not sure -- I looked at it, but I have

forgotten what other information might have been on those

23 sheets, but it should be specified exactly what the informa-

24 tion was, even though the precise information itself is not

25 contained.
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JUDGE WOLF: You don't object'to covering up the

2, names

4

MR REYNOLDS: No i

JUDGE WOLF: —and the addresses, but you: want:.the

headings, is that it?
MR. REYNOLDS: That. is-right.
JUDGE WOLF Righto

MR. REYNOLDS: That is right.
MR. NORTON: I think that should be 'very easy to do.

1Q,I don't think. that is a problem at all.
JUDGE WOLF: Well, would you send over and get the

"* 12

""13

copy of the Fxhibit from the Sheriff?

MR. REYNOLDS: I have no questions on cross-

examination of this @itness ..

15 JUDGE WOLF: Mr. Brown, do you want the copy of the

16 Sheriff 's Emergency Plan which has been marked as Board

17 Exhibit 5?

MR. BROWN: I would like it sent to us as

19 expeditiously as possible. I don't want. to look at. it now/

2Q and we don', have any questions.

21 JUDGE WOLF: All right. Then we have come to

22 MR. OLMSTEAD: Mr. Chairman, I do have one question.

23

24

JUDGE WOLF: Yes.

MR.'OLMSTEAD: In light of the question that was

25 asked you by Mr. Norton.
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BY MR OLMSTEAD:
E

Q I noted that that plan is dated 1977.. Is it your

opinion that plan is .capable of execution?

A (Witness Whiting) With an update vith the. names of

the people in the area, yes..-

Q Thank you.

MR. OLMSTEAD: If there are no further questions of

9 the Sheriff, he may be excused, and Mr'orton, are you going

10 to arrange to have someone contact him for the copies and

11'istribute them?

12

j3

MR. NORTON: We certainly vill, and I am not. sure

vho it will he. I was «- but ve vill have somebody down here
I

'14'o contact the Sheriff and make sure those are done, and

15'otten out to everybody tomorrow in the mail. Well, that is

16 assuming the Sheriff is available.'he first 'available date

17 for the Sheriff, we will have it done.

WITNESS WHITNEY«. Are ve talking Tuesday or are we

19 talking tomorrow?

20 MR. NORTON: Tuesday is fine, I.think. Nobody is

21 going to be home before then much anyvay.

JUDGE WOLF: Well, then we appreciate your coming,
I I

23 Sheriff, and they vill contact you about getting the copies.

24

25

Are there any other matters. that ve should take up

before ve discuss the briefing and -- problem?.
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MR. REYNOLDS: One matter, it seems to me, would be

whether or not all the Exhibits marked for 'identification have

been admitted, to the extent. Chat the parties want Chem .

admitted .

MR NORTON: All of our Exhibits have been admitted

7'hat we want admitted.

p JUDGE WOLF: I think thaC all of Governor Brown--'s

Exhibits were admitted, were they not?

MR. BROWN: That. is correct.

10

'2

MR. LANPHER: No, that is not, All.of your. Exhibits

except: Exhibit.. 2, and we are not offering that into evidence..

We have the necessary testimony . All the rest, are in

'l3 eve.den ce ~

14 JUDGE'OLF: Very well. Mr. Reynolds, did you have

"15 some that wex'e marked for identification but—

16 MR. REYNOLDS: 'eah, I am not-'exactly sure which

17 ones wexe admitted, and that is what X am concerned about.

18 MR. OLMSTEAD: ,Mr. Chairman, I think I have. a record

19

20

of that. We can double-check it, but Exhibit number 111 was
T

r

admitted, and 'Exhibit Number -118 was admitted, but.. 112

21 through 117 X don't think were moved for admission.

22 MR. LANPHER: Mr. Olmstead, my records indicate that

24

Exhibit„117 also was admitted.

MR. OLMSTEAD: Okay.

25 MR. LANPHER: My records also indicate that the
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Board took. official notice of Exhibit 114(a), 114(b) and 115.

MR;. OLMSTEAD: That is correct.

MR.. REYNOLDS: Those are all the Exhibits that we

4 fee.l'.need- to be admitted.

MR. NORTON: Excuse me, what -- I was .looking. for

my- Exhibit list here, I found it. We do not, have Joint

7 Intervenor's Exhibits. 112 through 116 admitted, is that

8 correct?

MR. LANPHER: 112 and 113 are not- admitted. 114(a)

10 and (b) and 115, the Board took official notice of- ~

MR. NORTON: Okay; so they .were not admitted?

"-12 MR.'ANPHER: That is right.

13

"
14

MR. NORTON: And 116 was not,
admitted?'R.

LANPHER: That is right.
MR. NORTON: Okay; .

16 JUDGE WOLF: 're there'ny other matters- that we

17 should take up?

18 MR. OLMSTEAD: There was one item, Mr. Chairmanf

19 that, I did want to discuss. I don't know srhen you want to

20 do it, but we did file a motion to adopt a schedule, and made ~

21 some suggestions in there, and I felt we ought, to talk about

22 .the-Schedule<.for decision-making on the full power TMI-

23 related issues, which has been pending for some time.

24

25

MR. NORTON: Excuse me, Your Honor. I have no

objection'o doing that, and'ould in fact like to do it, too,
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but I would like to -close the record on'his hearing first,
and then we, can continue with the reporter as to the

'discussion for the briefing, and for the —of this matter,

4I and then for the discussion under the full power. matter,, but. I
wou'ld like to close the record now before we forget to d'o it

II

after we get discussing something. else.

JUDGE WOLF: Unless there are other'atters
that'hould

be taken.up now, the record

MR. BROWN: Your Honor?

10

22

JUDGE WOLF: Yes?
v

MR:; BROWN: This is'erbert. Brown ~

JUDGE WOLF: Yes.

'13

'14

MR.- BROWN: I object to the record being closed

until we receive two matters, and I ask that it be left open

specifically for the receipt, of those and for other purposes

16 be closed.

17

18

I ask that. the record be kept open for the limited

purpose of our receiving into evidence the- new agreement to

19 be reached between the California Department of Forestry, and

20

22

23

24

25

also the earthquake report that was .,referred to by Mr . Sears

that PG 6 E is having done, and it states in the testimony of

Mr . Sears that it will be finished mid-May, which will be very

promptly, so with the exception of those two, we have no

'bjection to closing tne record.

/// please keep reading next numbered page ///
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MR. NORTON: Excuse me, Your Honor. Those letter
and report cannot be received in evidence. There is no

testimony to back them up. We don't know when they are going

to be done. In fact, the Governor, who is making the motion

5'o leave the record open until the letter is in, has peculiar

.control over when that letter is going to be signed. It is

very obvious why he wants to leave the record open.

They are not admissible in this proceeding. They

9 ,haven't been prepared yet. There can be no- foundational-

10 testimony to put them in this proceeding. You can make a.

11 motion to leave the record open for anything out in the future

12

13

14

15

but it is not proper. It should have been put in this pro-

ceeding. If it doesn't exist. you can't leave the record open

for its receipt.

MR. BROWN: Once again Mr. Norton unfortunately

16 stooped to challenging-motives. My motive is simply that

PGGE proffered an agreement. Obviously it has to be importan

18 and relevant to the proceeding. That was rescinded and both

19 parties are working tenaciously to complete that. I would

20 like to make sure, since a great deal of testimony went. to =

that matter, that we hold the record open, that it be submitte

22 that it be in evidence.

23 Secondly, the earthquake report is stated in Mr.

24 Sears'estimony to be completed the middle of May. This is

the middle of May, so we are not talking about any long waiti
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period. And of course that is under their control, as Mr.

Norton obviously would acknowledge.

(Pause)

JUDGE WOLF: Mr. Brown, I am going to close. the

record at this time. If within the limits of the schedule

for 'the filing of briefs the papers you referred to become

available you can move to open the record to ask permission.

to insert them. Whetheror not they will be accepted we will
have to.decide when we see them.

10 MR. BROWN: Since, Your Honor, one of the documents

is exclusively within the control and possession of PG&E,

perhaps the obligation should appropriately be placed on PG&E

13

14

15

to submit the document if they have it within the briefing

schedule. I would have no idea when it is completed.

JUDGE WOLF: Well, you can do that then, if it is

16 within your--

1S

MR. NORTON: It is a document being prepared for

full power. It has nothing to do with low power, Your Honor.

1y I personally sitting here have no idea when it is going to be

20 prepared.

21 MR. BROWN: It was in Mr. Sears'estimony. That'

what I 'm talking about.

23 MR. OLMSTEAD: Mr. Chairman, when the staff gets

24 the document they will supply it and the parties can make

25 whatever motions they wish to make with regard to it.
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JUDGE WOLF: Does that -- will that affect both of

the documents referred to by Mr.
Brown?'R.

OLhlSTEAD: If we get the other one. I assume

that'both PG&E and Gov. Brown will have it before I'ave it,
5 but if it hasn't been served on the parties by the,.time,I get

,it, 'I will see that it is served and people can make whatever

motions they wish to make with respect to the record.

8 JUDGE WOLF: In any ev'ent, the record is closed

now and what transpa.res later will be up to. the parties to

.10 move for opening if they have a document that they feel is
eligible . for admission.

12,

13

I'ould like to go now to the question of the

schedule for filing of briefs. First we will ask you, Mr.

14 Norton. I want you to remember that there are only two con-

tentions and therefore, as far as the Board is concerned, we

do not feel that the usual length of time is necessary for the

17 filing of the briefs.

18

19

20

MR. NORTON: We would like an evpedited finding of

.facts schedule. We would be perfectlv willing, despite the

. fact that we are starting a weekend and. Monday is a holiday,

to adhere to a ten-day time limit for us to file our proposed

22 findings of fact. We would courier those proposed findings.

23 We would have them prepared in ten days .—.. — and I guess I
24 „should pull a calendar out so that we can quote them. Okay;

25 The tenth day happens'o come out on a Monday, June l, so we
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"would propose to have it in hand on June 2, Tuesday, in hand

to the Board, in hand to the Governor's counsel, in hand. to

Mr.. Reynolds, in hand to the staff. We would ask that they

be given an additional ten days. — They will have the .ten-.days

we are working and then they will'ave the ten days after
P

receipt of ours in order to- give--us their response in hand,

.which would move us to Friday, the 12th.

~ 8 MR. OLMSTEAD: Are you referring to the staff as

well as the other two parties?

10 MR.. NORTON: Yes..

12

MR., OLMSTEAD: You know I won't agree to that.

MR. NORTON: Excuse me. The staff needs an addi-

13

15

16

18

19

tional five days to also respond -- I,,'m, sorry —to the
I

Intervenors. So the Intervenors and Gov. Brown would have

response due on Friday, the 12th, and then the'taff would

have an additional five days. That would be presumably to

Wednesday, the 17th. And then, if we have all documents in

our hands by the 17th, we would have a response back or a

reply, if you will —excuse me, the staff's by the 17th

20

21

and the Intervenor's by the 12th —we would have.our reply.

back by the 23rd of June to the Board, an additional five days

22

24

25

any reply we thought necessary, which would give us a schedule

if I am not mistaken, of 30 days, total.
That's our proposal. I think in light of the two

contentions it is a reasonable schedule. We are giving the
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Intervenors 20 days as opposed to the 10 we have.

JUDGE WOLF: What was the last date that you would

respon'd?

4i MR. NORTON: The 23rd, if we receive the
-staf'f's''-

I don 't care if we receive them the 18th, in the morning,

we will respond on the 23r'd, which is a Tuesday.. —It is
difficult to respond on a Monday in terms of courier service

8 .because you can't find anybody to courier it on a Sunday. So.

we always have to ask for —we can't convince Mr. Salzman of
10 that, but we prefer Tuesdays instead of Mondays for"delivery.

.
"'12

JUDGE WOLF: So that would include any brief you

wanted to file and the proposed findings and conclusions. of
13 law.

14 MR. NORTON: Absolutely.

JUDGE WOLF: Mr. Reynolds, could you meet; a schedule

16 like that?

17

18

MR. REYNOLDS: I can if the Board orders me to do

it. I must say, however, I would prefer a little more time.

19 My reason for requesting more time is simply that I'm the only

20 one who'a going to be doing it. Hr. Fleischaker, although he

21 is here, is not really involved in the low power proceeding.

So I would prefer a little more time in the schedule; however,

23 if the Board feels that it is important to adopt PG&E's sched-

24 ule, I will abide by it.
JUDGE WOLF: What about you, Mr. Brown?
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MR. BROWN: Well, I an Mr. Lanpher are involved in

a variety of other things .which are going to consume our time.

I am prepared, though, to shorten this. I don't think it is

necessary, but PGaE is cutting itself out of -ten days; the--

effect is to cut us out of ten days. I appreciate their

6

'7

cutting themselves out of-ten, but I don't want them to make
'l

that decision for myself. I'd be happy to compromise and'ut
five out of my deadline, five days, and thus I would propose

June the 16th for -- Tuesday, June 16, for filing of our

10 brief. And. with that—
JUDGE WOLF: Instead of the 12th.

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

22

MR. BROWN: Yes, which is a Friday. The 16th is
a Tuesday. And with that, I am prepared to expedite the

schedule, too.

MR. NORTON: Excuse me, Your Honor. May I inquire

of Mr. Brown because he doesn ' have the courier problems in

the sense'hat he's in Washington and can hand-deliver it to

the Board and to the Staff, as he does, could we change that

to the 15th. Because you don't have that courier problem that

we have. So in other words, in hand on the 15th -as opposed to

the 16th. Then we can maybe still stick with our date of the

23rd is what I'm driving at.

23 MR. BROWN: All right. Let me try another com-

24 promise. May I address Mr. Norton?

JUDGE WOLF: Yes.
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MR. BROWN: We can hand-deliver it your PGGE

office in Washington.

MR. NORTON: On the 15th?

MR.. BROWN: No, the 16th.

MR. NORTON: The problem is, we would not get it
then until the 17th and that. gives.us 'really two days or

,two and a half days to give a reply.

8. MR. BROWN: Add one day onto yours then and it is

all done.10'R. OLMSTEAD: I would just, point out that the.

staff would still want the five days after the Governor files,
12 whenever that is.

13 JUDGE WOLF: We intend to see you get that.

14 MR. NORTON: I have no real problem with the
I

Governor taking to the 16th. We will still get our reply in

16 on the 23rd if you will have it, in our hands on the 16th.

18

MR. BROWN: Do you want us to commit ourselves to

giving it to your office in Washington? Or we'l just--
19

20

21

22

MR. NORTON: No. I'd rather you courier it to me

directly on the 16th so I get it on the.17th. And to Mr.

Crane. One copy to each of us.

JUDGE WOLF: So then the staff would respond or

23 submit their findings on June 22nd. Is that a weekday?

24 MR. OLMSTEAD: That's a Monday, I believe. That

25 would be all right.
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JUDGE WOLF: .Would that be agreeable?

MR. OLMSTEAD: .Sure.

MR. NORTON: And we will reply on the 23rd.

MR. BROWN: Judge Wolf? I would request just one

more matter be added to the schedule, and that is that we

schedule an oral argument to essential'ly any date of conven-

ience that the Board would request after the completion of

10

the briefing schedule.

JUDGE WOLF: Well, that's a matter within our

discretion. Let me ask the other Board members what their
reaction i;s to that.

12 MR. REYNOLDS: Judge Wolf, could I just make one

13 comment on thatP

14 JUDGE WOLF: Yes.

16

17

MR. REYNOLDS: I would support that request and I
would also request that the oral arguments be held in San Luis

Obispo. That is where my clients are. They are directly
18 affected by the plant.

20

21

22

24

JUDGE WOLF: Mr. Reynolds, my schedule would not

permit me to come back for an oral argument. You would have

to come to Washington. Since your associate is there, I see

no problem for you.

MR. REYNOLDS: I would do that, if the Board ordere

(Pause while the judges confer.)

25
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MR. NORTON: Your Honor?

JUDGE WOLF: Just a moment.

(Pause)

JUDGE WOLF: Did you have something?

MR. NORTON: Yes, Your Honor. My suggestion would

be that before a decision is made whether or not there be oral

argument the Board take it under advisement and review it—

10

JUDGE WOLF: Well, we have decided that we would

take it under advisement and after we have seen the submission

'we'l decide whether'r not it will be helpful to the Board.

In that event, we'l notify you promptly.

.Is there anything else that we should- take up?

14

16

17

18

19

20

21

22,

23

24

25

MR. OLMSTEAD: There is the submittal of May 8 of
I

the Staff which deals with the motion to adopt a schedule

for the full power operating license proceeding. I would like

some discussion or indication. I don!t know. One of the

suggestions we 'had in the brief was that there be a pre-

'hearing conference established, but we can also discuss these

matters at the moment. So since the time to respond has

elapsed, I think it might be something that...we could fruit-
fully spend some time on.

JUDGE WOLF: I think that, I would have to ask that

I consider. it after I get back to Washington because I don'

know what my schedule on other matters is,, other NRC matters.

So could we do it in a telephone conference or would it be
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2

better to have a pre-hearing conference of some kind?

MR. OZMTEAD: .Nell, my concern about establishing
P

the schedule is just the timing of all of'he different
elements of the proceeding that are starting to come. together.

My concern was that by the
Ifirst week of June we should have

had whatever discussion we are going to have .I have no

objection to doing it over a telephone conference "call, xf

8 the other parties do not.

JUDGE WOLF: Well, if you think it is effective

10

"11
or, you know, satisfactory.

MR. OLMSTEAD: Yes., I had suggested a'pre-hearing

12. conference on June 5, but not having heard from the other

parties and you not knowing what your schedule is, X gather

14

16

18

20

21

22

you are not prepared to rule'n it. I don't know how the

other parties feel about a telephone conference call. I
would not have any problem with that. But I do think

that'e

are going to end up with arguments like we had on February

13 concerning what the proper scope of the proceeding is
-r'elevant to the additional contentions that have been filed.

JUDGE WOLF: I agree with you that' pre-hearing

.conference is absolutely necessary and I think that it ought

to be done as soon as possible.

23

24
///Please continue reading on next numbered page///
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JUDGE WOLF: I think I agree wi'th you, that a pre-

hearing conference is absolutely necessary, and I think that

.it ought to be done as soon as possible.

MR. BROWN: Excuse me, Your Honor. I would like to

be heard after Mr. Norton..

MR. NORTON: The motion, as I understood, made by

the. Staff for the pre-.hearing conference on June 5th is, we

think, an appropriate date. I think Mr. Brown would agree

with me, that the:pre-hearing conference we had. over the phone

, we had with Mr. Saltzman, and all the parties, that lasted

12

about three and-a-half hours one afternoon, left us with a

headache for a week, everybody, and I don,'.t think that is very

13 effective.
14 JUDGE WOLF: I don' think that we can handle it

on a phone conference.

16 MR. NORTON: I agree. There are just too many

17 parties.
18 JUDGE WOLF: Yes.

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

MR. BROWN: Judge Wolf, I simply would ask that all
judgments on this now be reserved; because the parties have

all filed pleadings, and they will be awaiting us when we

return to our respective offices in Washington, and we can

make a much more sensible judgment than here.

JUDGE WOLF: I agree. I think it is necessary.

MR. NORTON: Excuse me, Your Honor. We, unfortunate
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did not file a pleading. They got their pleading very quickly

being in Washington.. We didn't get Mr.'lmstead's motion,—

3 and because we were coming 'here, so we did not file a response.

However, for the record, we do concur with. the

5 schedule proposed by Mr. Olmstead, so there really..is no.need

6 for us. to file., We would want to reduce, however, some of

7 the- times in the middle of the schedule that we would be

8 prepared to discuss at the pre-hearing, conference.
/

JUDGE WOLF: Well, after the Board has had. an.

opportunity to discuss it, I might just, since you agreed and

since the Staff has agreed, X" might get a,hold of Counsel for

13

the, Joint Intervenors and Governor Brown and discuss it, and

then, if need be, we could have a general conference, and then

~ .14 set up a date, if that is agreeable.

15 MR. OLMSTEAD: The contact with Joint Intervenors

16 and Governor, Brown. would..be. relative to a pre-hearing conferen e

17 date?

JUDGE NOLF: Yes.

19

20

. MR. OLNSTEAD: Okay. I have no objection.

JUDGE WOLF: That would be the only thing that we

21 would discuss.

22 MR. OLMSTEAD: I have no objection.

JUDGE WOLF: Xn fact, we can ask the other parties

24 in. Xn, fact, I will ask you in, because you are there locally

25 And we 'can ask you in, too, if need be.
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MR. NORTON: Just let us know when we are going to

have the conference.,

4

JUDGE WOLF: There is one other matter.

The Board would like to visit the site tomorrow

morning, and we would like Counsel to come, if'hey can.

10

Mr. Brown, can you come?

MR. BROWN: Yes, we can come.

JUDGE. WOLF: Can you come?

MR. REYNOLDS: Yes, I can come.

JUDGE WOLF: And how about you, Mr. Olmstead?

MR. OLMSTEAD: Yes, sir.
1'2.

, 13

'- '14

;.<15

16

17

18

19

20

JUDGE WOLF: And what is your situation?

MR. NORTON: We will have someone there.

JUDGE WOLF: All right. I. guess we can announce

that the plan would be to meet at the gate of the Plant betwee

9:00 and 9*:30 in the morning.

MR. NORTON: We will need the specific name of each

individual Counsel that is going to be there in order for them

to get in the gate. We will need their name and Social Securi

Number.

21

22

23

JUDGE WOLF: The parties I have asked will be there.

MR. LANPHER: Excuse me. We are meeting at the

Avila Beach Gate?

24

25

MR. REYNOLDS: And you said between 9:00 and 9:30;

is that correct?



4



JUDGE NOLF: Yes.

Is there anything
else'he

hearing is adjourned, sine die.
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4 (Whereupon, at 5:50 p.m., the hearing was closed )
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